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Polish dissident to lecture at Brock 

Leading Polish economist and dissident, 
Tadeusz Kowal ik, wi II give a speci al guest 
lecture at Brock, January 7, at 7: 30 pm in 
Thistle 242. 

Prof. Kowal ik is the economic advisor to 
the Polish labor union, Solidarity, and a 
personal advisor to the union's president 
Lech Walesa. He is in the United States as 
a visiting fellow at the Smithsonian In­
stitute in Washington D.C. Prof. Kowalik 
is coming to Brock at the invitation of 
the Economics department. 

Enrolments reach all-time high 

Enrolment at Ontario's 15 universities has 
reached an all-time high. 

Preliminary enrolment figures released by 
the Ministry of Colleges and Universities 
show full-time undergraduate enrolment is 
up 4.65 per cent over last year. Brock 
shows the largest percentage increase, 
with 14.20 per cent. More than 146,000 
undergraduates are involved in full-time 
studies, up 6,500 over last year. Part­
time undergraduate enrolment has increased 
by 6.03 per cent for a total of 79,518. 

Full-time graduate enrolment increased by 
almost 1,000 for a total of 16,129 while 
part-time graduate enrol ment dropped by 
just over 300. 
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Dance Times Three 

Les Ballets Jazz de Montreal opens the 
Dance Times Three, Fine Arts Series on 
January 15 at 8 pm in the Playhouse. 

This company special izes in contemporary 
dance inspired by the varied rhythms of 
jazz music. Les Ballets Jazz has an envi­
able reputation at home and abroad as be­
ing a dynamic troupe. 

The second dance offering in the series is 
the Spindrift Dance Theatre, January 29 at 
8 pm. This group has a repertoire ranging 
from the dramatic to the cornic. Both 
adults and children will enjoy an evening 
with the Spindrift Dance Theatre. 

The final presentation of the Dance Times 
Three Series is The Pavlova Celebration, 
performing in The Playhouse, March 20 at 
8 pm. 

To commemorate the centennial . of Anna 
Pavlova's birth, Starr Danias, principal 
ballerina with the Joffery Ballet, and a 
full company of dancers will present an 
evening of ballets from the early years of 
the century. 

Tickets for the series are available from 
The Box Office or telephone 684-6377. 

Family Series 

The Family Series is ideal for children 
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enrolled in grades four through six and 
their parents and grandparents. 

The first presentation in the series will 
be given by the Toronto Percussion En­
semble, January 9 at 2 pm. 

The ensemble is comprised of four young 
artists who introduce their audiences to 
the fiery rhythmic sounds of Latin 
America, the jungle drums of the Dark Con­
tinent and the gongs and cymbals of the 
mysterious Far East. 

The Paul Gaulin Mime company will enter­
tain will their production of Mirage VII 
on February 20 at 2 pm. 

The final presentation of the series is 
the Lyons Dance Troupe presentation, itA 
Way of Life lt

, April 10 at 2 pm. 

An Ojibway Elder and his family share 
their customs and val ues in order to help 
the audience understand their way of life. 
The program includes contemporary and 
traditional songs and dances performed in 
native dress. 

All performances for this series will take 
place in The Playhouse. Tickets are avail­
able from The Box Office, 684-6377. 

For Little People Series 

The Brass Company, a trio of musicians, 
will launch the For Little People Series 
on January 16 with performances at 1 and 
3 pm in The Theatre. 

The Brass Company tailors their program 
especially for young people. They explore 
the wide variety of music ranging from the 
Renaissance to the 20th Century. They also 
investigate the capabilities of their own 
instruments, provide an excellent survey 
of the brass family, as well as demon­
strating the techniques of ensemble 
playing. 

Reserved seat tickets are available at The 
Box Office, 684-6377. 

Medal winner 

Alison Overhalt Knight, who did her 
accounting work at Brock, has won the 
Silver Medal in the 1981 CA final examina­
tions. She finished second out of 758 who 
successfully completed the examination in 
Ontario. 

Noon-hour recital 

The Department of Music will present Hal 
Grossman, violin and Naomi Oliphant, 
piano, on January 7 at noon in The 
Theatre. Admission is free. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Chemistry department 
Prof. Jack Miller received a grant of 
$9000 from the Shaver Hospital Research 
Foundation to aid in setting up a Fast 
Atom Bombardment Mass Spectrometey 
facility at Brock. 

Counselling Centre 
Dr. D.L. Jordan conducted training ses­
sions entitled "Makin9 meetings work 11, for 
the Employment Development Branch of Can­
ada Employment and Immigration Commission. 
He also spoke to the Collegiate Secondary 
school 11th grade Family Studies class on 
the subject of "Getting an early start on 
career planning", 

Campus News is published by the 
Information and Liaison office, Thistle 
265. The next issue will be January 15; 
copy dead-I ine is January 11 at 10 am. 



In case of inclement weather 

Old man winter is paying his annual visit 
and along with him comes the possibility 
of inclement weather. 

The Brock community can feel safe in know­
ing the University is prepared for any 
emergency. Should classes be cancelled 
because of a severe storm the decision 
will be announced on regional radio 
stations, CHOW, CHSC, CK TB, CJR N, CJQR­
FM and CHRE-FM. Hamilton students 
attending Brock should listen to CHML, 
CKOC or CJJD for cancellation notices. 
Cancellation of off campus courses in 
Hamilton will also be announced on these 
radio stations. 

If weather conditions become impossible 
while classes are in session all depart­
ments will be notified of early dismis­
sals. When the severe weather continues 
into the evening, and a decision is made 
to cancel evening classes, again the radio 
stations will be notified and signs will 
be posted at all main entrances to the 
University buildings. 

However, the Brock community should be 
prepared to brave the upcoming cold weath­
er. The University will cancel classes 
only during the most severe conditions. 

Lecture a success 

Poland's economy cannot be repaired be-
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cause the present bureaucratic system con­
trolling the country is devoid of entre­
preneurial spirit, says Tadusz Kowalik a 
leading Pol ish dissident and economic 
advisor to the trade union Solidarity. 

Almost 200 students, teachers, and members 
of the public were on hand to hear Prof. 
Kowalik address the social and economic 
hardships faced by his country. 

Prof. Kowalik is in the United States as a 
visiting fellow at the Smithsonian I nsti­
tute in Washington. He was at Brock at the 
invitation of the Economics department. 

Faculty bibliographies 

The Reference department of the Library 
asks that faculty members who have pre­
viously submitted data to the faculty bib­
liographies file, submit updates. 

Faculty members who have not responded to 
earlier requests to provide such informa­
tion are now encouraged to do so. 

Publication lists and updates should be 
sent to the Reference department, atten­
tion of Helge Kernaghan. 

Archaeological lecture 

The land of the Paphian Aphrodite is the 
subject of the next archaeological lecture 
on January 17, at 3 pm in Thistle 245. 



The lecture will be given by David W. 
Rupp, associate professor of Classics at 
Brock. It is being sponsored by the 
Niagara Peninsula Society of the Archaeo­
logical Institute of America and by the 
Brock Classics department. Admission for 
members and students is free, $1.50 for 
others. 

Cardiac life support 

Cardiopulmonary resuscitation (C.P.R.) 
classes will be held at Brock University 
in room 215 of the Physical Education 
Centre. Two sessions will be held. The 
first, January 18,19,21,22; the second, 
February 8,9,11,12. Both will take place 
between the hours of 7 and 10 pm. 

Cardiopulmonary resuscitation is the art­
ifical resuscitation of the heart and 
lungs in case of heart attack, cardiac and 
respiratory arrest. 

There is a $30 fee for the course which 
includes theory, written examination, 
demonstrati<;m, manekin practice and 
practical examination. Enrolment is limit­
ed, so applications will be accepted on a 
first-come, first-serve basis. 

Applications are available from the 
Physical Education Centre main office. 
Deadlines are: January 14 for the first 
session; January 21 for the second ses­
sion. Upon completion of the course par­
ticipants receive certification in C.P. R. 
as a basic rescuer. 

Calling all shutter bugs 

Brock's Geology department announces its 
6th annual photo contest. 

All Brock community photographers are 
encouraged to enter their prints and 
slides dealing with any of the following 

-2-

categories: landscape, nature, people, or 
miscellaneous. Black and white prints may 
al so be entered. 

A small entry fee of $1 per item will be 
charged. Prints must be between 8" x 10" 
and 11" x 14", and must be mounted. The 
entrant's name, address, telephone number 
and category must appear on the back. 

There's a $10 prize for first place in 
each category, and a $5 second prize. The 
grand prize for best over-all entry is 
$25. Submissions may be made in room D-429 
or D-320a. Deadline is February 3. 

Academic conference 

Memorial University in St. John's will 
present a conference on Academic Freedom 
F ebr uary 18-20. 

The conference will consider the funda­
mental principles, limitations and obliga­
tions of Academic Freedom, positive mech­
anisms for procuring it, and potential 
threats to it. 

Participants from all Canadian Universi­
ties are welcomed to attend. Anyone 
interested should contact David Thompson 
clo the Philosophy department, Memorial 
University. 

Out of Canadian closets 

A display of old and antique clothing will 
be on view in the Gallery until 
February 19. 

The display was assembled by Warren 
Hartman and Irene Rapsey, using articles 
from both private individuals and the 
Brock University Drama collection. 

The collection of casual and formal 
clothing can be viewed Tuesdays through 



Fridays, 10 am to 4 pm, and Saturdays, 
noon to 4 pm. 

library services to the disabled 

Substantial donations made to the Univer­
sity Library in 1981, the International 
Year of Disabled Persons, made possible 
the provision of various pieces of equip­
ment for visually disabled library users. 

Donations were received from the Faculty 
and Staff Cl ub and the I nstructional Media 
Centre. 

For further information or a copy of the 
policy statement issued outlining services 
to the disabled, contact Janette Auer in 
the Reference department, ext. 233. 

Flea market 

The Athletic department will hold a flea 
market on January 21 in the Physical 
Education Centre lobby from 11 am to 
7 pm. 

Both new and used items will be sold. 
Things for sale include sweat suits, 
basketball uniforms, nylon track shorts, 
tank tops, hockey helmets, socks, and 
bags. For samples of sale goods see the 
display in the phys. ed. lobby. 

Suzie's a smash 

The touring production of the "Suzie" show 
has completed a successful tour of high 
school s in the Niagara region. The show 
was the creation of senior drama students 
at Brock. 

Under the direction of Robert Rooney, the 
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"Suzie" show visited ten high schools and 
gave 12 performances. The production was 
managed by Joan Nicks and mounted in 
cooperation with Doug Geddie, director of 
I nformation and Liaison, and AI Pedler, 
director, Administrative Services. 

Telephone repairs? 

All repairs, changes or modifications to 
telephones or related equipment should be 
directed to the Media Centre ext. 260. 

Security measures 

Doug Roberts, chief of campus police, 
reports that in 1981 there were a total of 
931 insecure or unlocked doors discovered 
by his men. This included doors to private 
offices and labs. To help prevent theft 
and vandalism Mr. Roberts reminds faculty 
and staff to lock their office doors. 

Donors needed 

A Red Cross blood donor clinic will be 
held in the Registrar's lounge January 19 
at 10 am. 

New appointment 

On January 11 Mr. Waiter Thiessen joined 
Brock as the new assistant purchasing 
agent for the University. 

A St. Catharines native, he has more than 
twenty years experience in purchasing with 
Inter City Manufacturing Ltd. (formerly 
Anthes) and Hodgson Steel limited in 
Niagara Falls. 



Publications 

Bell, H. E., "On two commutativity proper­
ties for rings ". Mathematica Japonica 26 
(1981), pp 523-528. 

Fenge, Terry. IINorthern environmental con­
servation: The case of Pol ar Bear Pass". 
Northern Perspectives Vol. 9. No. 6 (1981) 
pp 2 -9. 

Geddie, D.J., "Help Brock grow, an alumni 
fundraising campaign". The Fundraisers 
Guide, Vol.1, No. 5, pp 14-20. 

Haynes, S. J. "Turquoise color and super­
gene environment, Sar Cheshmeh, I ran: 
Proc. XI, Gen. Mtg. Int. Mineralogical 
Assoc., Novosibirsk, Vol. Gem Minerals, 
(1981) pp 105-110. 

Haynes, S. J. "Characterization of assimi­
lation-type uraniferous pegmatites, Ban­
croft region. Geol. Surv., Geoscience Re­
search Seminar. Abs. (1981) p 6. 

Hoover, R.C., Lazarowich, N.M. "Quality of 
life: The process of development of legit­
imate goals". Applied Systems and Cyber­
netics, G.E. Lasker (ed.), (Proceedings of 
the International Congress on Applied 
Systems Research and Cybernetics). 
Toronto: 1981; Pergamon Press. 

Hoover, R. C., Lazarowich, N. M. "Myth, 
legend and goal s in the development of 
health care systems", Modeling and simu­
lation, proceedings of the 12th annual 
Pittsburgh Conference, VOCJt, W. G. and 
Marlin, M.H. eds., (Pittsburgh: 1981; 
School of Engineering, University of 
Pittsburgh) • 

Hoover, R.C. Lazarowich, N.M. "Histor­
ically decisive events and the Maruyama 
kick in the emergence of post-industrial 
society", Paradigms in changing times, 
proceedings of 10th annual conference, 
South Eastern region, society for general 
systems research, Ragade, R. and Dillon, 
J.A., Jr., (eds.), (Louisville: 1981; 
Systems Science Institute). 

Faculty and staff notes 

Biological Sciences 
Dr. Bill Cade gave seminars on "Mating 
competition in insects ll and on IIBehavior 
genetics and reproductive success ll at the 
Departments of Zoology, in the University 
of Oklahoma and the University of Texas, 
at Austin. 

Geological Sciences 
Profs. S.J. Haynes, H.R. Williams and B.A. 
Liberty attended the Ontario Geological 
Survey Geoscience Research seminar in 
Toronto. Prof. Haynes presented a paper, 
entitled, IICharacterization of assimila­
tion type Uraniferous pegmatites, 
Bancroft region ll

• 

Psychology department 
Prof. J. R. Adams-Webber has been awarded a 
SSHRC leave fellowship for 1982-83 to 
conduct research on the development of 
children's conceptions of self. 

Sociology department 
Prof. Mel Perlman delivered a paper at the 
annual meeting of the american Anthro­
pological Association in Los Angeles. The 
title of the paper was IIResource theory, 
norms and marital power: An example from 
the Toro of Uganda." 

Registrar1s office 
Ron McGraw was elected to a one-year term 
on the Canadian Bureau for International 
Education. 

Campus News is published by the 
I nformation and Liaison office. Copy for 
the January 22 issue must reach the 
office, Thistle 265, by 10 am January 18. 
Copy for the January calendar is due 
January 21. 



Presidential committee 

Dr. Alan Earp's term as President expires 
June 30, 1983. 

University regulations require that a com­
mittee on the Presidency be established at 
least 18 months prior to this expiry date. 
Such a committee was formed last November. 

I n order to help the committee evaluate 
the performance of the President, all 
full-time members of the University com­
munity are invited to make individual, 
confidential submissions in writing and/or 
appear before the committee, if they so 
desire. Members of the Board of Trustees 
and representatives of the student body 
are also invited to submit their 
eval uations. 

All written submissions should be marked 
confidential, and addressed to R.A. Nairn, 
Secretary, Committee on the Presidency, 
13th floor, Brock Tower. Anyone wishing to 
appear before the committee may make an 
appointment by telephoning the Secretary, 
ext. 335. All submissions or requests to 
appear before the Committee must· be 
received no later than February 8. 

Award for teaching excellence 

The Brock Alumni Association has once 
again opened nominations for the Excel-
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lence in Teaching award, presented each 
year to a faculty member. 

Students, alumni and faculty members may 
nominate a candidate. To be eligible, a 
candidate must be full time, hold regular 
faculty rank, and must have completed at 
least three years of service at the 
University. 

Nomination forms and further information 
are available from the Information and 
Liaison office, Thistle 265. Deadline for 
entries is March 15. 

I n the top ten 

The Brock Badgers Basketball team has 
made it into the CIAU top ten for the 
first time since the University started 
playing basketball in the OUAA. 

After years of being at the bottom, last 
weeks CIAU standings showed Brock Uni­
versity ranked tenth in all of Canada. 
Coach Garney Henley says he's pleased with 
how well the team has been playing. He 
adds the team is competitive and should do 
well the rest of the season. 

Teaching overseas 

The World University Service of Canada 
(WUSC) recruitment team will be on campus 



to provide information for opportunities 
to teach abroad. 

Two sessions have been scheduled and all 
interested faculty and students are invit­
ed to attend. The first session will be 
held January 21, 4:30 to 5:30 pm in Room 
324, College of Education. The second will 
be January 22 between 11 am and noon, also 
in Room 324. 

Free films 

Brock Centre for the Arts will be showing 
two new films by the National Film Board, 
January 21 and 22 at 8 pm. 

The films, liThe Love of Dance" and 
"Stages", will be shown in The Studio. 
Admission is free, but seats are limited. 
To reserve yours contact The Box Office. 

Colloquium 

Prof. George Nathan will present a 
philosophy colloquium on January 22 at 
3 pm in the Alumni Lounge. He'll speak on 
"Humels problems of existence". 

Cancelled 

The regular meeting of Senate scheduled 
for January 20 has been cancelled due to 
lack of agenda material. 

Spindrift Dance Theatre 

The Spindrift Dance Theatre company will 
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be performing at B rock, January 29 at 8 pm 
in The Playhouse. 

The companyls repertoire ranges from the 
dramatic to the comic. The troupe is fully 
bilingual, and an evenings performance is 
sure to be enjoyed by both young and old. 

Single ticket prices are $7 and $8 for 
adults, and $5 and $6 for students and 
seniors. Group rates are available on re­
quest. Tickets are on sale at The Box 
Off!ce, 684-6377. 

Chef's night 

The Third Annual Faculty and Staff Club 
Chef's night will be held February 13 at 
7 pm in the Faculty and Staff Club. 

Tickets are available from club executive 
members at $6 for members and/or chefs, 
$10 for non-members. Anyone willing to be 
a chef should contact Dick Hiatt, 
ext. 404. 

Publ ications 

Coggins, G.H., 11 Greenels repetitions as 
solutions to textual problems: A catalogue 
of repetitions", Analytical and Enumera­
tive Bibliography, 5, 1 (1981), pp 3-14. 

liThe case against literacy 11 " In­
directions, 6, 2 (Spring, 1981), pp 7-1'3:-

Dreifelds, Juris, "Belorussia and the 
Baltic Republics ll , Economics of Soviet 
Regions, 1.5. Koropeckyj and G.E. 
Schroeder (eds.), (1981), pp 323-385. 

Lye, John, "Affective and Fabulist moral 
reading", The English Quarterly XI V: 2 
(Summer 1981), pp 15-25. 



Nota, John H., Dutch Priest rates Church. 
in Netherlands, interview in National 
Cath. Register (Los Angeles), December 20, 
1981, pp 1,8,9. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Biological Sciences 
Prof. Mike Dickman was elected to a two 
year term as president of the Society of 
Canadian Limnologists to commence in 
January 1983. 

Politics department 
Prof. Kenneth Kernaghan has been appointed 
to serve on the Academic Advisory Commit­
tee of the Ontario Council of University 
Affairs. This committee is composed of 
seven scholars from Ontario universities. 
The Committee will recommend whether fund­
ing should be provided for existing and 
proposed graduate and professional 
programs. 

Classifieds 

For sale: men's sheepskin coat, size 
40/42. Munari hi-top orange ski boots, 
size 10 and a half. Best offer accepted on 
both items. Contact Don Rickers, ext. 
248. 

CASE professor of the year award 

The Council for Advancement and Support of 
Education (CASE) is inviting nominations 
for its second annual professor of the 
year award. The award will be presented at 
the CASE annual assembly to be held in 
Toronto in July. 

CASE, made up of members from the United 
States, Canada and overseas, is an organ­
ization of people working in external re­
lations in universities and colleges. 

As a member institution Brock may sUbmit 
two names. Nominees must have been employ­
ed by a CASE member institution for no 
less than five years; must have served at 
least five years in a rank equivalent to 
assistant professor or above; must not be 
retired or on "deferred retirement" or 
emeritus status; and must be involved in 
undergraduate teaching. 

Nomination forms and further details are 
available from the Information and Liaison 
office. 

Campus News is published by the 
Information and Liaison office, Thistle 
265. The next issue will be January 29; 
copy dead-line is January 25 at 10 am. 



Astronomy lectures 

Paul Deans, a producer of astronomy shows 
at the McLaughlin Planetarium in Toronto, 
will present two slide and lecture shows 
at Brock the month of February. 

The first si ide and lecture show entitled, 
"The Martian Chronicles", will be present­
ed February 9. The show recounts the saga 
of the search for life on Mars. While 
early beliefs will be looked at, the lec­
ture concentrates on the exploration of 
Mars by spacecraft, culminating with the 
landing of Viking 1 in 1916. 

The second lecture, to be held February 
16, is entitled liThe Voyager Odyssey", 
(The exploration of Jupiter and Saturn). 
This presentation will concentrate on the 
results and interpretations of the data 
returned by the two spacecraft. Compara­
tive planetology - the idea of comparing 
one planet to another - will be used to 
illustrate the similarities and differ­
ences between Saturn and Jupiter. 

Both lectures will take place at 8 pm in 
Thistle 242. Seating in this lecture hall 
is limited, so a first-come first-serve 
policy will be in effect. Everyone is 
welcome. 

SSHRC to receive funding increase 

The Social Sciences and Humanities Re-
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search Council (SSHRC) will receive a 36 
per cent increase in funding for 1982-83. 
This brings the total 1982-83 budget to 
$56.1 million. 

While the council will continue to support 
all existing research, it will provide in­
creased funding for research in designated 
areas of national concern, such as 
Canadian studies. 

The new program and increased funding are 
in fact a compromise. The Social Science 
Federation of Canada, an organization 
which speaks for social science 
researchers in Canadian universities, 
wanted more funding and additional 
programs. The federal government on the 
other hand wanted more concentration of 
research on current Canadian social 
problems. The original program called for 
decreased funding for general or "non­
Canadian" areas of research. Under the new 
program and funding plan, existing 
research themes will receive increased 
funding. In addition funds will be made 
available for training researchers, 
improving research resources, and research 
programs in small universities. Also in 
the planning stages is support for 
research on wom~"'" in the work world and 
native studies. 

Graduate fellowships 

Forty McGill graduate fellowships, valued 
from $1000 to $8500, are available this 
year. The fellowships are available for 
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le Jelly Roll Morton Jazz Band comes to 
'ock February 21. For ticket information 
111 The Box Office, 684·6377. 

sunday 

7 

• 10 am gym 1/Ridley rugby team 
practise 

• 3 pm Playhouse/Star·Spangled 
Girl 

• 6 pm both gyms/soccer practise 

14 

• 10 am gym 1/Ridley rugby 
practise 

• 3 pm Thistle 245/"Wonders of 
Cyrene rediscovered", by Gerald 
P. Schaus 

• 6 pm both gymsl soccer practise 

21 

• February 21 to 28/Reading week 
• 3 pm Playhouse/Jelly Roll 

Morton Jazz Band 

28 

• 10 am gym 2/Ridley Rugby 
practise 

• 6 pm gym 2/soccer practise 

monday tuesday 

1 2 

• noon Studio I noon 

8 9 

• 7 pm Rm. 215/C.F 

15 16 

• last day for receipt of 
applications for graduation at 
spring convocation 1982 • ne{ ~( 

'. 

22 23 

• 9 am gym 1/team handball 
tournament Separate School 
Board • 1 pm gym 2/volle 

• 9 am gym 2/lincoln County • 8 pm gym 1/poss 
Schools' 'C' division volleyball basketball O.U.A., 
Tournament game 



wednesday thursday friday saturday 

3 4 5 6 
• noon COE gym/Regional 

Niagara girls' basketball 
"Bounce-a-thon" 

• noon Theatre/lunch hour • all day gym 2/women's fencing 
concert tournament 

• 8 pm Playhouse/Star-Spangled • 1 & 3 pm Theatre/ Adventures In 
Girl Narnia 

• 6 pm COE gym/primary ed. o 2 pm gym l/men's basketball vs 
course Laurler 

• 6 pm gym l/women's basketball • noon BT 907cl"The novels of o 8 pm gym l/men's volleyball vs o 4 pm gym l/women's basketball 
vs McMaster Beryl Bainbridge: Puritanism and Western vs Waterloo 

oon hour film 
• 8 pm gym l/men's basketball vs 'permissiVeness" by S. Slade, • 8 pm Playhouse/Star-Spangled • 8 pm Playhouse/Star-Spangled 

Daemen English Girl Girl 

10 11 12 13 
• noon BT 907c/"Kltsch: The • 8 am Phys. ed. centre/ 

dearest child of Muses", by C. O.W.I.A.A. swim meet 
Owen, German administration 

• 6 pm COE gym/primary ed. o 1 pm Playhouse/Star-Spangled • 6 pm gym l/women's basketball 
course Girl vs Western 

• 7 pm Rm. 215/C.P.R. lecture • 3 pm Phys. ed. centre/ • 8 pm gym l/men's basketball vs 

· 8 pm Playhouse/Star-Spangled O.W.I.A.A. swim meet Western 
Girl administration • 8 pm Playhouse/Star-Spangled 

• 9 pm gym 2/Phys. ed. council • 8 pm Playhouse/Star-Spangled Girl 
o 7 prn Rm. 2l5/C.P.R lecture dance Girl • 8 pm Studio/ Face of Love 
• 8 pm Playhouse/Star-Spangled o 8 pm Studio/Samurai Film • 8 pm Studio/Face of Love • 10 pm gym 2/Phys. ed. council 

·C.P.A. lecture Girl Series (International Film Series) "Fifth tr. Pub Nlte" 

17 18 19 20 

• 11 am ~ym 2/Niagara District 
wheelc air basketball 

• noon BT 907c/"On Pinter's The tournament 
Birthday Party", by A. Nunn, • 2 pm gym l/rnen's basketball vs 
Drama Waterloo 

• 8 pm TheatrelThe Woman • 2 pm Playhouse/Paul Gaulin 
• 8 pm Theatre/The Woman · 8 pm Studio/Samurai Film Mime 

j ilm Series (Brock drama) Series • 8 pm Theatre/The Woman • 8 pm Theatre/The Woman 

24 25 26 27 

• 9 am gym 2/Lincoln County 'B' 
Schools' Basketball Tournament 

• noon gym 2/zone 3 basketball 

llleyball cond't • 9 am gym l/handball • 7 pm Studio/Marian • 7 pm Studio/Marian 
champlonsh~s 

• 6 pm Studio Marian 
)sslble men's tournament cond't MacPherson School of Dance MacPherson School of Dance MacPherson School of Dance 
.AA quarter final • 6:30 pm gym 1/ Air Cadets o 8 pm Playhouse/Court Jester's • 8 pm Playhouse/Court Jester's • 8 pm Playhouse/Court Jester's 

volleyball tournament '82 '82 '82 

o SPECIAL NOTE: 
Gym scheduling may change If 
the Brock Basketball Team wins 
their section. In which event, the 
championships would be held at 
Brock on February 26 & 27. 



studies at the master's and doctoral 
levels in all disciplines. 

Completed appl ications must be received by 
February 15. Application forms and fellow­
ship booklets are available from: Fellow­
ships Office, Room 311, Dawson Hall, 
Faculty of Graduate Studies and Research. 
McGiII University, 853 Sherbrooke Street 
West, Montreal, PQ. H3A 2T6. 

Academic head hunt 

Mount nt Vincent University is inviting 
applications and nominations for the posi­
tion of vice-president academic. The term 
is to begin July, 1982. 

Applications should be accompanied by a 
detailed curriculum vitae and the names 
of at least three referees. Applications 
should be submitted no later than 
February 15, 1982, to: Search Committee 
for vice-president academic, President's 
Office, Mount Saint Vincent University, 
166 Bedford Highway, Halifax, Nova Scotia, 
BlM 2J6. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Chemistry department 
Prof. LA. Cherniak gave a seminar on the 
"PANalyser" at the 1982 Air Resources 
Branch (Ontaio Ministry of the 
Environment) • 

School of Physical Education 
Herb deBray has been appointed assistant 
coach to the women's swim team for the 
World Championships. 

Classifieds 

For sale: men's sheepskin coat, size 
40/42. Munari hi-top orange ski boots, 
size 10 and a half. Best offer accepted on 
both items. Contact Don Rickers, ext. 
248. 

Wanted: a piano stool. Contact W. Turner. 
ext. 502. 

For sale: boy's skates, sizes 12, 1 # 3. 
Contact W. Turner, ext 502 or 685-6141. 

For sale: Sears vacum cleaner "three in 
one" like new. Also for sale a used studio 
couch. Contact EH Levanoni ext. 450 or 
685-8313. 

Movinl on up 

The men's basketball team have gone from 
tenth to fifth place in the national CIAU 
standings this week. They beat third plac­
ed Windsor to capture the fifth place 
standing. 

The women's basketball team is also doing 
well this year. They're tied with Guelph 
for first place in the OWIAA 

Campus News is published by the 
I nformation and Liaison office, Thistle 
265. The next issue will be February 5; 
copy deadline February 1 at lOam. 



Agreement reached 

Brock and Concordia Lutheran Seminary have 
agreed upon conditions of affiliation. The 
proposed agreement is now before the 
Ministry of Colleges and Universities for 
acceptance. 

The seminary has made tentative plans to 
begin construction of their new building 
sometime in the Spring of 1982. The Uni­
versity has granted Concordia a long term 
lease on a parcel of land just above the 
Central Utilities Building. 

Government to announce funding 

On February 18 the Ontario government will 
announce to university presidents the 
funding formula for 1982-83. This is the 
longest it has ever taken the Davis 
government to announce such information. 

Many universities are late in drawing up 
budgets due to the delayed announcement. 
University officials prefer to know how 
much they will be getting from the pro­
vincial government before allocating their 
budget money to specific projects or de­
partments. It is expected that capital 
funding for Brock's new science facilities 
will also be announced at this time. 
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Laying the ground work for campaign 

The Gordon L. Goldie company of Toronto 
has been commissioned to manage the 
University's science development fund 
campaign which is to begin this spring. 

The campaign will be directed by Mr. 
William Holland, an employee of the Goldie 
company. Public relations matters for the 
campaign will be directed through the 
University's Information and Liaison 
office. 

fund 
the 
the 
will 

The headquarters for the 
drive will be located in 
Meeting room adjacent to 
Chambers, and Mr. Holland 
Th. 263b, 688-5550 ext. 591. 

Life saving skills 

raising 
Deans' 
Senate 
be in 

Cardiopulmonary resuscitation (C. P. R. ) 
classes will be held at Brock University 
in room 215 of the Physical Education 
Centre, February 8,9,11,12 between 7 and 
10 pm. 

Cardiopulmonary resuscitation is the 
artifical resuscitation of the heart and 
lungs in case of heart attack, cardiac 
and respiratory arrest. 



There is a $30 fee for the course which 
includes theory, written examination, dem­
onstration, manikin practice and practical 
examination. Enrolment is limited, so 
applications will be accepted on a first­
come, first-serve basis. 

Appl ications are available from the 
Physical Education Centre main office. 
Upon completion of the course partici­
pants receive certification in C.P.R. as a 
basic rescuer. 

Report on El Salvador 

Joe Reid, M.P. St. Catharines, will speak 
of his recent trip to El Salvador at a me­
eting hosted by the World University 
Services Committee (WUSC), February 5 at 
12 noon in Room 256. 

Mr. Reid will address the problems of 
refugees from El Salvador and its 
implications for peace in the Western 
Hemisphere. Everyone is welcome. 

Colloquiums 

The Philosophy department will present a 
colloquium by Prof. Robert Malone on 
"Event-identity: the analysis of horizons 
and quantum-mechanical logic. It It will 
take place February 5 at 3 pm. 

Brock's Child Studies program will sponsor 
a colloquium entitled IIReforming the 
blackboard jungle: Cooperative interven­
tion strategies and student self-esteem 11 , 

by Shelagh Towson from Guelph University. 
The colloquium will be held February 15 at 
3 pm. Both colloquiums will take place in 
the Alumni Lounge. 
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Clothes needed 

The Department of Drama and Film Studies 
has been collecting clothing for Polish 
refugees in Austria. Members of the Brock 
community wishing to contribute to this 
effort may do so through the wardrobe 
department, Th. 129. Especially needed are 
ch ildren's clothes. 

Elderhostel 1982 

The popular Elderhostel educational pro­
gram will once again be offered this 
summer at Brock. 

This program, open to anyone 60 years of 
age or older, provides participants with 
the adventure of hosteling and the pursuit 
of knowledge. 

Brock will offer three one week sessions 
beginning July 11 and concluding July 31. 
These week-long, non-credit courses will 
change every week. Some of the topics in­
clude George Bernard Shaw and his plays, 
diet and exercise for the older adult and 
the wines of the Niagara region. 

A brochure outlining courses, fees and 
accommodations will be available later 
this month from the office of Part Time 
Programs, ext. 249. If you have a parent 
or friend who wishes to register they may 
do so by writing: Elderhostel Canada, P.O. 
Box 4400, Fredericton, N.B., E3B SA3. 

Adventure time 

Giant puppets will take over the stage in 
The Theatre when the Erewhon Theatre 



Company presents "Adventure in Narnia" 
February 6 at 1 and 3 pm. 

With the use of puppets, masks and live 
music the inhabitants of Narnia, Mr. 
Beaver, Mrs. Squirrel, Wolf King and Puz­
zle, are brought to life to illustrate the 
"Adventure in Narnia". 

The production is based on the Narnia 
chronicles written by C.S. Lewis. Two 
children happen upon a magical wardrobe 
which leads them into a world of magical 
good and evil. "Adventure in Narnia" is 
designed for children enrolled in k inder­
garten through grade three. Tickets are 
available at The Box Office, 684-6377. 

Lunch with music 

The Music department will present a 
Lunch-Hour Concert February 4 at noon in 
the Theatre. Featured at the concert will 
be Glyn Evans and Naomi Oliphant. Admis­
sion is free. 

Publications 

Adam s-Webber, Jack. (w ith J. C. Mancuso) 
The Construing Person. New York: Praeger, 
(1982). 

Knoop, R. , A computerized performance 
appraisal and improvement system for 
school principals, Final Report, Ontario 
Ministry of Education, ix-142. 

Leach, J.C.M, review of Brian Henderson, 
"A critique of film theory", The Dalhousie 
Review, Winter, 1980-81, pp. 768-70. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Music department 
Miss Naomi Oliphant and violinist Hal 
Grossman presented a series of recitals at 
Brock University, the Welland Avenue 
United Church and at the University of 
Michigan. They performed on the Chamber 
Masterworks Series of the Cranbrook 
Institute in Detroit and have been invited 
to give recitals in North Carolina during 
1982-83. 

Classifieds 

For sale: Munari hi-top orange ski boots, 
size 10 and a half. Best offer accepted. 
Contact Don Rickers, ext. 248. 

Campus News is published by the 
Information and Liaison office, Thistle 
265. The next issue will be February 12; 
copy dead-line is February 8 at 10 ""m. 



Education develops that natural resource. 

Today, there's only so much of 
everything to go around. 

Some things last longer than others. 
Oil is today. Minds are forever. 

Support our colleges and universities! 



O.W.I.A.A championships held at Brock 

Brock will host the Ontario Women's Inter­
collegiate Athletic Association 
(0. W.I.A.A) swimming and diving champion­
ships February 13 and 14. 

Teams from Ontario's thirteen universi­
ties will compete in a host of events. 
The Brock women team, ranked third in 
Canada and first in Ontario, are expected 
to give last year's champion team from the 
University of Toronto some tough 
competition. 

Former olympian Kathy R ichardson, a memb­
er of the Brock team, is ranked first in 
five national events. Teammate Katherine 
Coy is ranked second in the 800m free 
style competition. 

Admission to the event is free. This is 
the first meet to be held in the Brock 
Aquatic Centre and an official opening of 
the Centre will be held at 6 :45 pm 
February 13. 

Wright House new diabetic headquarters 

Brock University has agreed to lease the 
Wright House, or Symphony House as it is 
also known, to the Canadian Diabetic 
Association. 

The property will be used to house the 
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Niagara District branch headquarters. 

The branch will be run by volunteers who 
will provide information and education 
pamphlets to suffers of diabetes and their 
families. 

The headqua,-ters will be ready for opera­
tion sometime next month. Anyone wishing 
further information should contact lan 
Dun n, 68 2 -6 6 11 • 

New rules to tax game 

On July 1, 1981 Revenue Canada introduced 
a dramatic change in the application of 
federal excise (sales) tax and custom 
duties for purchases made by Canadian uni­
versities. Before this, most teaching and 
research purchases were both tax and duty 
free. 

Federal excise tax and custom duties are 
now totally separate, each has its own 
criteria for exemptions. For example 
customs duty will now apply if an item 
bought from abroad is "similar" to one 
that is made in Canada, and could 
theoretically have been bought in Canada. 
For federal excise tax the determining 
factor is now the stipulation "designed 
for classroom use ll

• 

Importing goods from the U .S.A. or other 
countries means the University is losing 
exemptions on many items previously 
exemptable. Customs has become rigid in 



interpretation and the results can be in­
creased costs of 50 per cent. One means of 
helping to alleviate this problem would be 
to buy Canadian, not foreign, goods. 

To help departments, Central Purchasing 
will provide a service to determine 
exemption status before purchases are 
made. Although this process may be 
cumbersome and plagued with delays it will 
help to eliminate unneccessary costs. 
Purchasing is also attempting to organize 
a standard procedure for appealing tax and 
duty decisions. 

Any questions about excise tax or customs 
duties should be addressed to AI Pedler 
ext. 276. 

Archaeological lecture 

The subject of the next archaeological 
lecture at Brock will focus on The Wonders 
of Cyrene Re-discovered. 

The lecture, by Gerald P. Schaus an assis­
tant professor of Classics at Wilfrid 
Laurier, will be held February 14, at 
3 pm in Thistle 245. 

The ancient city of Cyrene was founded on 
the coast of North Africa, now modern 
Libya. In his lecture Prof. Schaus will 
survey the history of the site and of the 
excavations and examine the principle 
monuments. His slide lecture will be sup­
plemented with an l8-minute film of the 
excavations. 

The lecture is sponsored by the Niagara 
Peninsula Society of the Archaeological 
Institute of America and by the Brock 
Classics department. Admission for members 
and students is free, others $1. 50. 

Thorold Secondary co-op program 

Thorold Secondary School is expanding its 
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co-op program in education to include all 
areas of study, ranging from strictly 
academic programs to programs such as 
business procedures and drafting. The 
school would like to explore the possibil­
ity of developing suitable programs which 
will provide senior level students with 
practical experience in their speciality. 
Anyone interested in working with a co-op 
student is asked to contact Personnel 
Services for further information. 

Reading week holiday 

The University will again be able to 
observe a holiday during the Winter Read­
ing Week. Accordingly, Friday, February 26 
will be observed as a holiday. 

University offices will be closed, with 
the exception of the Library and those 
departments that have made commitments 
for this date. 

Staff members who are required to work 
will be given an alternate day off at a 
mutually convenient time. 

Paul Gaulin mime 

The Paul Gauline Mime Company will present 
"Collage 7 11 in The Playhouse, February 20 
at 2 pm. 

There will be just one performance and 
just one opportunity to be a part of an 
unusual presentation that ranges widely 
through the areas of comic, serious and 
the astonishing. Tickets are available at 
The Box Office, 684-6377. 

Swing with Jazz 

The Playhouse will swing to the sounds of 
Jazz on February 21 at 3 pm when Bob 



Greene1s World of Jelly Roll Morton fills 
the air with their distinctive sound. 

The legendary New Orleans jazz pianist 
Jelly Roll Morton and his mid '20s band, 
the Red Hot Peppers, are reincarnated 
through Bob Greene and company. 

Bob Greene, who plays piano, has worked 
with most of the musicians who worked with 
Jelly and who recorded with him. Working 
from recordings and from personal reminis­
cences, he has recreated both Jelly's 
piano and orchestral style. 

Plenty of rhythm and plenty of swing will 
be the order of the day when Bob Greene1s 
World of Jelly Roll Mort~n takes you back 
to the days of New Orlean's jazz. To 
reserve your tickets call The Box Office, 
684-6377 • 

Maps for sale 

The ~1ap Library in the Geography depart­
ment has some facsimile maps for sale. 

Available are a Birdseye View of St. 
Catharines 1875 ($4), and Niagara Frontier 
1865 ($3). The latter is part of a set of 
over 100 facsimiles published by the Asso­
ciation of Canadian Map Libraries. The 
complete set may be viewed in the Map 
Library, Room C-207, and the Bookstore has 
a selection for sale. Hand-colored ver­
sions are available on special order. 

More databases 

The Library has added the 
databases of QL Systems 
databases already available 
DIALOG and IDRC. 

more than 50 
to the 100 

to it through 

QL Systems specializes in Canadian 
material in the areas of government, law, 
the environment, communications and the 
Canadian Arctic. 

-3-

Some databases contain the full text of 
publ ications such as the House of Commons 
Debates and the Revised Statutes of 
Canada. Others contain abstracts or titles 
such as Dominion Law Reports, Arctic 
Science and Technology and Communications 
Information. 

For further information and a complete 
listing of titles avail able from the data­
bases please call Dee Dickman ext. 231 or 
~.1oira Gauthier ext. 232. 

Experience 182 

Once again this year, the Handicapped 
Employment Program will be hiring summer 
students to work on projects that improve 
employment opportunities for disabled 
persons in Ontario. 

If you are a student who has a disability, 
a student who has experience working with 
the disabled, or a student who plans a 
career working with the disabled, then the 
handicapped employment program is 
interested in hiring you. 

For more inforr";1ation and application forms 
see the Experience 182 brochure, program 
1411, available in the Student Employment 
office or at your local Canada Employment 
Centre. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Philosophy department 
Prof. R.S.G. Brown presented a lecture on 
Buddhism to the Bah'ai Symposium of World 
Religions in Rockwood and Brantford. 

School of Physical Education 
Dr. David Staniford presented the keynote 
address, entitled "Practical perspectives 
on family play and recreation", at the 
Ontario Recreation Society annual 
conference. 



Physics department 
Prof. John Black has accepted an invita­
tion to spend the summer as a "guest re­
searcher" at the I nstitut fur Grenzflach­
enforschung und Vakuumphysik der Kerfor­
schungsanlage (KFA) , Jul ich, West 
Germany. 

Urban and Environment Studies 
Dr. Bruce Krushelnicki gave the opening 
talk at the Canadian Association of Plan­
ning Students (CAPS / ACEU) annual confer­
ence at Queen1s University in January. 

support 

loquium 

Brock's Child Studies program will sponsor 
a colloquium entitled "Reforming the 
blackboard jungle: Cooperative interven­
tion strategies and student self-esteem", 
by Shelagh Towson from Guelph University. 
The colloquium will be held February 15 at 
3 pm in the Alumni Lounge. 

Campus News is publ ished by the 
I nformation and Liaison office, Thistle 
265. The next issue will be February 19; 
copy dead-line is February 15 at 10 am. 

universities! 



Swim meet and pool opening a success 

The Brock pool has been in service for 
some months but we have not had a chance 
to inaugurate it formally I remarked Pre­
sident Alan Earp in his welcoming speech 
at the O.W.I.A.A. swimming and diving 
championships ... held here last weekend. 

The championships "seemed an appropriate 
occasion for remedying that ommission", 
adds the president. On hand for the offic­
ial opening were members of the Board of 
Trustees, elected area representatives ... 
and members of the community. Robert 
Welch, MPP for Brock Riding and Deputy 
Premier of Ontario fired the starters gun 
to officially open the pool and the meet. 

Consider the Brock team's size (they 
have six competitors) coach Herb deBray 
says he was extremely proud of his girls. 
"Despite our size we were able to finish 
the meet in seventh place over-ail. 

Brock sw Kathy Richardson won all 
three of her events in record time, and 
had the highest decathlon points at the 
end of the meet. Teammate Kathy Coy won 
two of her three events. and newcomer 
Janet Burn had a first place finish in the 
lOO-metre freestyle consol ation. All three 
qualify for the Canadian I nteruniversity 
Athletic Union championships next month in 
British Columbia. 

The men's sw team will compete next 
weekend at the University of Toronto. 
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F.S.E .. P. 

The Foreign Student ish Programs 
(F.S.E.P.) at Brock will launch the first 
of its in-service on March 4. 
These I n-Service Workshops are designed to 
establish a discourse between the Brock 
University English as a Second Language 
(E.S.L) faculty and other experts in the 
field of second I education. 

Two speakers will iver papers centring 
on the theme of foreign students and 
English as a second language. 

The first paper w ill be del ivered by Mr. 
Georges Duquette an instructor of 
E.S.L. at Brock. Mr. D will discuss 
"A psychological approach to second 
language instruction" 

The second paper will be by Dr. 
Stephen C. Dunnett, director of the 
I ntensive English Language I nstitute and 
assistant professor Engl ish as a second 
language at SUNY I Buffalo. Dr Dunnett will 
examine "Adaptation foreign 
students at North ican colleges and 
universities I!. 

The first session, on 4, will be 
held in the Alumni Lounge All interested 
Brod<: faculty are attend the 
workshops. The by Mr. 
Duquette, will begin at 2 pm. A question 
period will follow each paper. For further 
information, contact the program 
co-ordinator G.H. Irons, ext.374. 



,Nominations being accepted for award 

The Alumni Association would I ike to re­
mind the University community that 
nominations are now open for the Alumni 
Excellence in Teaching Award. 

Alumni officer Ginny Gilbert 
response from faculty, students 
has been slow so far.1I She is 
will pick up soon. Nomination 

says lithe 
and alumni 
hopeful it 
forms are 

available from the Information and Liaison 
office, Thistle 265. 

To be el igible candidates must be full 
time, hold regular faculty rank, and must 
have completed at least three years of 
service at the University. Deadline for 
entries is March 15. 

Photo winners 

The Geology Club photo contest came to a 
successful conclusion last week with a re­
cord number of entries. Two-hundred and 
sixty-eight photos were entered, about 125 
more than last year. 

I n the print division Mel Perl man took 
first place in the black and white, people 
and miscellaneous categories. Peter A. 
Peach captured first in the nature 
category and Garth McGarroch was first in 
the I andscape category. 

I n the slide division the people category 
was won by Mel Perlman. Mr. F. Wignall 
took first for the nature category, Jim 
Yaki for the landscape, and H.R. Williams 
was first in the miscellaneous. 

The over-all grand prize for best contest 
photo was awarded to Jim Yaki for his 
landscape slide. 

The contest was judged by professional 
photographers Audrey and Thies Bogner from 
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Welland, and Wayne Farrar, Niagara Falls. 
At the suggestion of the judges there will 
be a "masters division 11 added to next 
year's contest. This division will consist 
of persons who have won two or more first 
prizes in any category during previous 
years. The judges and photo contest 
organizers believe this new division will 
provide for a more even distribution of 
awards among the participants. 

Colloquium 

The Philosophy department will present a 
colloquium on liThe limits of liberalism, 
with special reference to the Canadian 
society", by Prof. D.A. Harrison. It is to 
take place February 19 at 8 pm in the 
Alumni Lounge. 

Reminders 

The Paul Gaul in Mime Company will present 
IICollage 7 11 in The Playhouse, February 20 
at 2 pm. 

Bob Greene's World of Jelly Roll Morton 
will t::lke over The Playhouse on 
February 21 at 3 pm. Tickets for both 
events are available at The Box Office, 
684-6377 • 

Faculty and staff notes 

Biology department 
Prof. Bill Cade gave a 
competition in field 
Department of Biology, 

Philosophy department 

seminar on "Mating 
crickets!! at the 
McGill University. 

A tape of Dr. Adamczewski's Nietzsche 
Conference paper will be read on Maclean 
Hunter cable T. V. on March 4 at 7 :30 pm. 



Presidents office 
,President Alan Earp has been appointed as 
the Canadian member of a Commonwealth 
Committee to review the Commonwealth 
Scholarship Program, which will be meeting 
in London, England. He has also been 
elected president of the St. Catharines 
and District United Way for 1982. 

Psychology department 
Prof. J. G. Benjafield has been awarded a 
Leave Fellowship from SSHRC to do research 
in experimental aesthetics. 

Prof. S.J. Segalowitz organized a 
symposium for the Annual Meeting of the 
International Neuropsychological Society 
in Pittsburgh entitled, "Inferring brain 
organization in individuals from experi­
mental procedures." He also presented a 
paper entitled IIEvaluation of some 
paradigms for statistical treatment of 
case studies. 11 

Classifieds 

sale: two pair of drapes; one pair 
gold, the other deep pink. Both size 10' x 
54" long. Asking $25 each or $40 for both. 
Call 227-4376 any time. 

On other campuses 

Simon Fraser University, in British 
Columbia is having to tighten its belt. 
Budget cuts for 1982-83, proposed by 
President Dr. K. George Pederson, include 
the termination of 25 employee positions, 
el imination of the Reading and Study 
Centre and an end to both football and 
track and field programs. The president 
will await comments by the university 
community before making any firm decisions 
on the proposals. 

The elimination of the football team has 
already met with some opposition. Former 
B. C. Lions and Canadian Football League 
president Jack Farley has begun a campaign 
to save the Clansman football program. 

President Pederson proposed the cuts to 
help curb the university's recurring 
budget deficit of $1.5 million. 

News is ished by the 
Information and Liaison office. Copy for 
the February 26 issue must reach the 
office, Thistle 265, 10 am February 
22. Copy for the March calendar is due 
February 25. 



Education develops that natural resource. 

Today, there's only so much of 
everything to go around. 

Some things last longer than others. 
Oil is today. Minds are forever. 

Support our colleges and universities! 



Alan Earp Reappointed as President 

At the meeting of the Board of Trustees 
last night, Alan J. Earp was unanimously 
reappointed to a third term as President 
and Vice Chancellor of Brock University. 
The five year term will begin in July of 
1983. 

In announcing the reappointment, Board 
Chairman, R.A. Madeod said he was very 
pleased to make the announcement on be­
half of the Board and the entire Univer­
sity community. 

The announcement was made after receiving 
a report and a unanimous recommendation 
from the Committee on the Presidency. 
Composed of four lay members and a student 
member of the Board of Trustees, four 
facul ty members and a student member of 
the Senate, the Committee was chaired by 
E. G. Marsh of the Board and vice chairman 
J.R. Hanrahan, Director of the School of 
Administrative Studies. The Committee's 
report had been unanimously endorsed by 
Senate before presentation to the Board. 

Alan Earp is a Torontonian by birth who 

PECIAL 
DITION 

Volume 20, number 08 

24 February, 1982 

has held university positions in several 
countries. His undergraduate career in 
Classics at the University of Toronto was 
followed by graduate work in Classics at 
the Universities of Cininnati in the 
U.S.A. and Cambridge in the United 
Kingdom. After holding teaching positions 
at the Universities of Manchester, Keele 
and West Indies (Jamaica) he became 
registrar, dean of residence and later 
associate professor of Classics at Trinity 
College in the University of Toronto, 
posts which he held for ten years. After a 
year at Carleton as registrar and 
professor of Classics, he became principal 
and vice- chancellor of the fledgling 
University of Guyana in South America, 
coming to Brock University as provost and 
vice-president in December, 1968. He was 
acting president for the years 1971-72 and 
1973-74 and was appointed president in 
April, 1974. 

In addition to his office at Brock, Alan 
Earp has held major roles with several 
Canadian organizations. He has served as 
President of the Canadian Bureau of Inter­
national Education, and as President of 
the Association of Universities and Col­
leges of Canada. He is currently President 
of the St. Catharines and district United 
Way. 



Operating grants increase 12.2% 

Brock president Dr. Alan Earp says it is 
disappointing that the 12.2 per cent in­
crease in operating grants bein~ offered 
by the provincial government is again be­
low the rate of inflation and below the 
level recommended by the government's 
advisory body. The announcer:1ent was made 
last week by Dr. Bette Stephenson and 
Premier Will iam Davis at a closed meeting 
of university presidents and board 
chairmen. 

"This will do nothing to close the widen­
ing gap between universities in Ontario 
and those in other provinces of Canada." 
But he adds this increase is slightly bet­
ter than the university presidents had ex­
pected. Ontario university offical shad 
feared an increase of about 11 per cent. 
Dr. Earp stresses that for Brock the 
situation w ill be partl y eased by the sub­
stantial increase in enrolment which has 
occurred over the past two years. 

Along with the announcement of the 
operating grants Dr. Stephenson, minister 
of Colleges and Universities, announced an 
increase in tuition fees by the same 
percentage. Hardest hit will be first time 
vi~a students. Foreign students entering 
Canadian educational institutions for the 
first time will have to pay tuition fees 
between $2,700 and $4,400, depending on 
the course they enrol I in. Foreign 
students at B rock now pay $1,900, double 
what Canadian students pay. Visa students 
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completing courses already started or in 
Canada under government-to-government 
arrangement will be exempt from the 
increase. Tuition fees for regular Brock 
students will increase to $1,100 fror:1 
$950. Dr. Stephenson also announced there 
will be adjustments made to the Ontario 
Student Assistance Program (OSAP) to take 
care of the tuition increases. 

Dr. Earp says he particularly regrets the 
increase in forei~n student fees and adds 
he is convinced that in the long run such 
a policy will be damagin~ to Canada. "The 
number of students from less wealthy 
countries and Commonwealth countries with 
which Canada has had long associations has 
already been severel y diminished. I t seems 
that onl y the rich are welcome in Ontario 
and yet we would do business with the 
world", comments the president. 

Dr. Stephenson gave a stong warning to 
universities operating on deficit budgets. 
These universities were told to curb 
spendin~, otherwise she would find it 
necessary to introduce legislation to 
enforce spending restrictions. Last year, 
13 of 21 Ontario universities and 
affil iated colleges had operating 
deficits. 

Brock appl ications show 32.5% increase 

For the second year now, Brock shows the 
highest provincial increase in appl ica­
tions. To date Brock has a 32.5 per cent 



increase in appl ications compared to last 
year at this time. In February 1980-81, 
2140 potential students appl ied to Brock. 
This February we have 2835 potential 
students applying. 

The discipline showing the highest in­
crease is Physical Education and Recrea­
tion with 65 per cent, followed by the 
Sciences with 55.7 per cent. The Fine Arts 
and Humanities boasts an impressive in­
crease in appl ications of 38.5 per cent 
this year. 

Addressing moral questions 

What rights does a man convicted of murder 
have? How far can society go in attempting 
to control violence in human beings with­
out compromising moral rights? 

These are a few of the questions moral 
philosopher Prof. R.G. Beehler, chairman 
of philosophy at the University of 
Victoria, will examine during his guest 
lectures at Brock. 

I n his first lecture on March 4 at 8 pm, 
entitled Containing violence: Reflections 
on "A Clockwork Orange", he'll examine the 
question of attempting personal ity 
modification for the sake of control I ing 
violent behavior. His second lecture, on 
March 5 at 9: 30 am, will look at the 
question "legal 11 and "moral" obl igations 
under the title, Societies, populations 
and law: The myth of legal obl igation. 

The group of lectures is being sponsored 
by the 
Politics 
lectures 
Lounge. 

Departments of Philosophy and 
and the Politics Club. Both 
will take place in the Alumni 

Everyone is welcome. 

Summer sports at Brock 

Brock offers a variety of sports programs 
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over the summer which are open to both 
faculty and staff children. 

The popular Sports School, celebrating its 
tenth year this summer, offers three one 
week sessions beginning July 5 and ending 
August 13. Registration will take place 
May 29 at 9 am. I f you have a preference 
as to which week you would like your child 
to attend, we recommend you register 
early. Enrolments for this program are 
usually very high. 

With the completion of the new pool it is 
now possible to offer swimming and diving 
lessons during the summer. Four sessions, 
consisting of two weeks each will be 
offered commencing July 5. Registration is 
June 16. 

Other summer sports schools include: the 
Boys' Basketball School, from August 16 to 
August 21; the Girls' Basketball School 
and the Soccer School, both from August 23 
to August 28. For further registration 
information contact Robert Davis, Physical 
Education Centre, ext. 383. 

Sociology loses fine professor 

Dr. Luis E. Pardo, an assistant professor 
in the Sociology department at Brock since 
1974, died February 18 in his residence in 
St. Catharines. 

Dr. Pardo was well known for his research 
concerning sociological issues in rehab­
il itation and effects of physical disabil­
ities. He was an accredited Rehabilitation 
Counsellor and from 1957 to 1964 served as 
Executive and Technical Director of the 
Centro de Capacitacion para Ciegos, a 
rehabilitation agency for blind adults, in 
Mexico City. 

Dr. Pardo's personal library of braille 
books and audio tapes have been donated to 
Brock. The Luis E. Pardo Bursary for the 
Disabled has been establ ished at Brock 
University to purchase specialized 



equipment for disabled students attending 
the University. In lieu of flowers, his 
friends and colleagues are asked to make 
donations toward the bursary. Contribu­
tions may be sent to the Sociology 
department. 

BABBLE conference 

The annual conference on the neuro­
psychology of language, BABBLE, will take 
place on March 12-13, at the Sheraton­
Brock Hotel in Niagara Falls. Anyone 
interested in attending should contact Sid 
Segalowitz (ext. 465) in Psychology for 
information. 

For those who would like to attend but 
feel they need more background, Prof. 
Segalowitz will give a presentation on 
March 11, at 1 pm in Thistle 246 where he 
will give a brief overview of the issues. 

Nonsexist language 

The Faculty Association Committee on The 
Status of Women has received a booklet 
called "Her and His: Language of Equal 
Value". 

Departments wishing to revise their 
calendar entries to conform to the non­
sexist language are invited to consult 
this booklet. Contact M. J. Miller, 
ext. 213. 

Sleuth 

B rock Centre for the Arts will present the 
Muskoka Festival's Production of Sleuth, 
on March 6 at 8 pm. 

Sleuth is an exciting parody of the Agatha 
Christie country-house thriller, which 
satirizes the genre. I t is a dramatic 
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study of sexual conflict and jealousy 
between an older and younger man. It will 
play for one night only in The Theatre. 
For tickets contact The Box Office, 
684-6311. 

Lunch with music 

The Music department will present Quatre 
en Concert, as the Lunch-Hour Concert on 
March 4 at 12 noon in The Theatre. 
Admission is free. 

Income tax time 

As a service to all Brock University per­
sonnel our mail room staff will deliver 
Income Tax Returns to the "Postage- Free" 
service at the St. Catharines Post 
Office. 

Just include your Return in with the 
normal University mail pick-up. 

Nietzsche celebration continues 

In continuance of its celebration of 
Nietzsche's Great year of Zarathustra, the 
Philosophy department offers a broadcast 
on Channel 10, March 4 at 7 :30 pm. 

The program contains the lecture "Z ara-
thustra -- an end and a beginningll by Dr. 
Z. Adamczewski, and its discussion with 
Drs. D. L. Goicoechea and John Mayer. 

Publ ications 

Miller, M. J., "Three self reflexive 
masks ". Theatre Research International, 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~. 
Vol. VII, No. 1, Winter 1981/82, 
pp 26-37. 
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THIS MONTH 
ATBROCK 

A celebration of Anna Pavlova's ballets will 
be performed in The Playhouse March 20 at 
8 pm. For ticket information call The Box 
Office, 684-6377. 

sunday 

7 

• 10 am gym 2/Rldley rugby team 
practice 

• 9 am COE gym & wm 1/Pltch 
program basketba I tournament 

• 3 pm Playhouse/Death Tra~ · 8 pm gym 1/Dolphlns touc 
football team practice 

14 

• 2:30 pm Theatre/Nlagara Youth 
Orchestra 

• 8 pm gym 1/Dol~hln!tractlce · 8:15 pm Thistle 45/ he use of 
xeroradiography In the study of 
ancient ceramics, by Robert H. 
Johnston 

21 

• 9 am gym 2/Women's Soccer 
League Tournament continues 

• 8 pm gym 2/Dolphlns touch 
football team practice 

28 

• 8 am/Fitness workshop 
• 3 pm Theatre/Student Recital 
• 3 pm Studio/Festival of one act 

plays 
• 8 pm gym 1/Dolphlns practice 

monday tu 
1 2 

· • Last day for withdrawal without 
academic penalty for all 
courses. 

8 c 
'" 

• 3 pm Alumnl Lounge/Eyewitness 
Identification: Common sense or 
need for experts, by Dan Yarmy, 
University of Guelph. Coloqulum · Series. · • 7 pm Room 215/C.P.R. lecture 

15 1 

• 3 pm Alumni Lounge/The role of 
the right hemisphere In 
understanding jokes, by Hlram · Brownell. Colloquium Series 

22 I 

• 

29 • 
~ 

• 3 pm Alumnl Lounge/Brain· 
behavlor profiles In 
~Oblematlcal children, by , 

IIliam Cornlng, University of 
Waterloo. Colloquium Series 

• 4:30 ~m both ~yms/practlce 
, 

sess ons for earney Classic 



wednesday thursday friday saturday 

3 4 5 16 

• 12 am Theatre/Quatre en 
Concert. Lunch Hour Concert. • 9 am COE gym/Special ED 407 

• 12 am Room 907C/Descartes' make-up class • 9 am both gyms/SOSSA "A" 
• 10 am COE gym/Special Phed. Evil Genius, by A.S.G. Brown. • 5 pm gym lIFinal games of and "AA" playoff tournament 

) see! Short 207 class Humanities Group Lectures. Zone 4 SOSSA "A" playo!ls • 8 pm Theatre/Sleuth. Fine Arts 
lion illustrating • 6 pm COE gym/ Talent Nlte • 7 pm Room 204/Coaching clinic • 8 pm Playhouse/Death Trap Series. 
d tele-vision_ • 7 pm both gyms/Intramural • 8 pm Playhouse/Press Theatre • 8 pm Studio/ Angi Vera. • 8 pm Playhouse/Death Trap 
Series. co-ed volleyball presents Death Trap International Film Series • 8 pm Studio! Angi Vera 

10 11 12 13 

• 1 & 8 pm Playhouse/Death Trap 
• 6 pm gym 2/BUCSA volleyball 

tournament • 9 am gym 2/0ntario Open 
• 7 & 9 pm Studio/Eraserhead Junior Wrestling Tournament 

• 1 & 8 pm Playhouse/Death Trap • 7 pm Room 215/C.P.A. lecture • 9 am gym 1/Levei 1 volleyball 
• 7 pm Room 215/C.P.R. lecture • 7 pm pool/Water polo clinic 
• 7 pm Room 204/Coaching clinic tournament • 1 & 3 pm Theatre/City Ballet 

IC.P.A. lecture • 8 pm Theatre/Norquay Quartet • 8 pm Theatre/Music department presents Alice in Wonderland. 
SSA "AAA" final • 8 pm Studio/Rebellion. Samurai presents, Naomi Ollphant and For Little People Series 
I tournament • 8 pm Playhouse/Death Trap Film Series Guillermo Silva-Marin. • 8 pm Playhouse/Death Trap 

17 18 19 20 

• 12 am Room 907C/Motivation in 
the "Memoires" of Jean-Fancois • 9 am gym 1/Women's Soccer 
Marmontel, by M.J. Cardy. Lea~ue Tournament 
Humanities Group Lectures • Last day of In-service education • CO gym/I.S.A. International 

• 8 pm Studio/Seven Samurai. classes-fall/winter session Soiree 
1 Arthur Lipsett • 8 pm Theatre/College of Samurai Film Series • 11 am COE gym/make up class, • 8 pm PlayhouselThe Pavlova 
-lour Film Education Concert • 7 pm Room 204/Coaching clinic ED 407 Celebration. Fine Arts Series 

24 25 26 27 

• 12 am Theatre/Student Recital 
• 12 am Room 907C/Niagara 

Falls: The idea of a history and • 8 am/Fitness workshop 
the history of an Idea, by K.J. • 11 am gym 1/Karate Tournament 
Tinkler_ Humanities Group • 2 pm Theatre/Eric Nagler's 
Lectures Paddington Station. Kids' 

• 8 pm Studio/Festival of one act • 1 & 8 pm Studio/Festival of one Concert 
• 8 pm Studio/Festival of one act plays act PI~S • 3 & 8 pm Studio/Festival of one 

plays • 7 pm Room 204/Coaching clinic · 6 pm/ itness workshop act plays. 

31 

• 8 pm Theatre/Bartok Quartet. 
Fine Arts Series 

:perimental • 6 pm gym 1/Tom Kearney 
views of culture Basketball Classic, women's 
In Hour Film game 
11S/ practice • 8 pm gym 1/Tom Kearney 
lrney classic Basketball Classic, men's game 



Faculty and staff notes 

College of Education 
Dr. Henry Friesen represented L3rock 
University at a meeting of the En~lish 
Consultants and Coordinators of Ontario 
(E.C.C.O.) to discuss the pre-service 
proqrans for the preparation of teachers 
in Ontario. 

Urban and Environmental Studies 
Prof. Fikret Berkes attended a workshop at 
the Institute for Environmental Studies, 
University of Toronto, on social aspects 
of fisheries management, and gave a 
presentation. 

Terry Fenge gave a lecture entitled 
"Manaljement by interest versus manarlement 
hy objectives: A perspective on 
or~Janizational effectiveness", at the 
University of Waterloo. 

Classifieds 

For rent: Furnished house. Two bedrooms 
and den. Located Lakeshore Road. Available 
Septer.lber or later. Contact Jane Evans, 
ext. 381 or 935-9065 after 5 pm. 

For sale: R.C.A. console 21" black & white 
t. v. with attractive wood cabinet. For 
information call Rose, ext. 341. 

On other campuses 

A proposal for the establ ishrJent of 
professional schools of accounting within 
the Ontario university system has been 
floated for discussion by the I nstitute of 
Chartered Accountants of Ontario 
(I. C. A. 0.). The proposal has been sent to 
all Ontario universities, the Ministry of 
Colleges and Universities and the Council 
of Ontario Universities. 

We're number one 

Having beat the University of Guelph with 
a last second basket on February 16, 
Brock's basketball Badgers cl inched first 
place in the O. U .A.A western division. 
Brock will now host the O.U.A.A western 
division playoffs February 26-27. 

The four teams who will be competing will 
not be known until this week's games are 
played. Playoff games are scheduled for 
Friday at 6 and 8 pm, with the consolation 
final on Saturday at 6 pm and the 
championship game at 8 pm. 

The Badgers continued their winninf) ways, 
even though first place was already assur­
ed, by defeating the University of Water­
loo in a home game last Saturday. A record 
crowd was on hand to cheer the team and 
thousands watched a live telecast on CHCH­
TV. This weekend's Friday night ::lames will 
also be filmed for a later telecast. Brock 
plays its game Friday at 8 pm. 

The winner of the Western Division will 
travel to the home of the Eastern Division 
chanpion for the Ontario title, to be 
played Friday, March 5 or Saturday 
"-larch 6. York University is favored in the 
East, with an unbeaten season. Both teams 
competing in the Ontario title are invited 
to Victoria, British Columbia, for the 
C.I.A.U. finals. 

Passes for the four games this weekend 
will be $4 for adults and $2 for students. 
Individual games will be $2.50 for adults 
and $1.50 for students. 

Campus News is published by the 
I nformation and Liaison office, Thistle 
265. The next issue will be March 5; copy 
dead-line is March 1 at lOam. 
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Tuition to increase 12.2 per cent 

Brock's board of trustees approved a 12.2 
per cent increase in tutition fees at last 
weeks meeting. 

Dr. Alan Earp told board members the uni­
versity is compelled to increase tuition 
fees in accordance with the increase in 
provincial grants. Otherwise, the govern­
ment will deduct Brock's tuition revenue 
from the amount of its grant. 

Full-time Canadian students at B rock will 
now pay $1105 in tuition fees in 1982-83. 
This is an increase to $221 per course, 
from I ast year's fee of $198. Master of 
education fees will rise to $145.50 per 
half-course for Canadian students. 

Hardest hit by the tuition fee increases 
will be first-time visa students, who will 
now pay about 50 per cent of their total 
education costs. New visa students 
enrolling at Brock for the first time will 
pay $551 per course, or $2755 for a full 
program. Foreign students returning to 
Brock will face tuition fees of $409 per 
course or $2045 for a full program. 

B rock to get new computer 

The popularity of Brock's computer science 
program is being cited as one good reason 
for the University's decision to acquire a 
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new $325,000 VAX-780 computer. 

"This computer is a common model being 
purchased by universities with computer 
science programs", comments Ray Skilton, 
Director of the Computer Centre. He adds 
that the university hopes to have the 
computer in operation by mid-June. 

The present B urroughs computer is 
scheduled for replacement next year and 
simply can't handle the full load of the 
expanding computer program. The use of the 
new computer will be opened to all, but 
primar'ily it will be used by first and 
second year computer science students. 

Dr. Alan Earp says a loan will be taken 
out to pay for the computer, and that the 
loan will be paid back as soon as 
possible. 

Alice in Wonderland 

The characters of Alice in Wonderland and 
Through the Looking Glass are brought to 
life when City Ballet of Toronto brings 
its highly acclaimed full length ballet to 
Brock, on March 13. There will be two per­
formance, at 1 and 3 pm, in The Theatre. 

Tickets are $4 and $3 for adults, $3 and 
$2 for children and seniors. Group rates 
are available on request. For further 
information contact The Box Office, 
684-6377 • 



Funds available for conference 

The I nstructional Development Committee 
has some funds available for faculty to 
attend University Teaching in the 80s, a 
COU sponsored conference at the University 
of Guelph May 12-14. 

Appl ications for funding should be sent to 
Prof. H. E. Bell, Department of 
Mathematics. Spaces at the conference are 
still available. 

Philosophy Colloquium 

The Philosophy department will present a 
colloquium by Dr. Hildegard Hammerschmidt, 
Consul for Cultural Affairs, Consulate 
General of the Federal Republ ic of 
Germany. 

He will speak on "New import commodities 
and European culture (1500-1800)", on 
March 5, at 3 pm in the Alumni Lounge. 

Colloquium 

The Psychology and Politics departments 
will present a colloquium by Prof. Dan 
Yarmy of Guelph University. 

Prof. Yarmy will speak on "Eyewitness 
identification: Common sense or need for 
experts", on March 8 at 3 pm in the Alumni 
Lounge. There will be a reception in the 
Psychology Lounge, room B322, at 2:30 pm. 

Brock popular with employers 

Brock University is experiencing an 
increase in the number of companies coming 
to Brock as on-campus recruiters. 
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Placement officer Kit Jarvis reports that 
to date about 115 employers have been on­
campus interviewing students. Last year at 
this time there had been about 106. "This 
is by no means the end of the hiring 
season", adds Mr. Jarvis. "Interviews will 
continue into the spring and we expect to 
have our best year ever. 11 

This comes at a time when many placement 
offices throughout Ontario are experienc­
ing a rash of cancellations. Campuses 
whose interviews are held after Christmas 
report cancellation rates of between zero 
and 17 per cent of the employers booking. 
In addition, the bookings that are normal­
ly made at this time of year are coming in 
at a significantly slower rate. A large 
proportion of Ontario's cancellations are 
coming from western firms. This may be the 
result of a decrease in western needs, 
therefore there is no need to interview 
beyond western Canada. An article in the 
University of Waterloo Gazette said about 
40 employers, including major corporations 
such as Imperial Oil, Dow Chemical and 
Dupont have cancelled some or all of their 
positions because of budget cutbacks or 
declining sales. 

Mr. Jarvis attributes Brock's accessi­
bility as a prime reason for the Univer­
sity's popularity among on-campus recruit­
ers. liB rock offers one-stop service. All 
our placement work is done from one 
office. No matter what skills the prospec­
tive employer is looking for we can meet 
them through our office. We boast a 90 per 
cent placement rate. At B rock you'll find 
that alumni, professors and the employment 
office work together to help students find 
jobs. Everyone is pulling for each other", 
says Mr. Jarvis. He adds that in many 
areas he is running out of people to fill 
available jobs. 

Brock basketball stars 

Three members of the Brock Badgers were 
named West division all-stars as the 



Ontario Universities Athletic Association 
announced its all-star basketball teams. 

Doug Fast, who tied for seventh in 
national standings with an 85.4 foul 
shooting percentage, was picked to the 
first team. Brock forward Bob Yuhasz and 
guard Kelly Baker were named to the second 
team. Players were selected by a simple 
vote of the top players in the divisions, 
rather than by position. 

In weekend games, the Brock Badgers played 
well, but missed the championship. On 
Friday night, Brock beat the University of 
Waterloo 84-80 in an exciting game that 
saw as many Waterloo fans in the gym as 
Brock boosters. Brock then went on to meet 
the University of Windsor for the cham­
pionship game on Saturday night, but des­
pite the advantages of the largest crowd 
to ever squeeze into the gym, lost to 
Windsor by a score of 92-75. 

The Badgers, who have held the Univer­
sity's finest record, finishing as 
O.U.A.A. divisional champions, could still 
be invited to participate in the national 
finals as a wild-card entry on the 
strength of its record. The Badgers are 
now ranked fourth nationally. 

This Saturday, at 2 pm, CHCH-TV, channel 
11 will televise the Waterloo vs Brock 
game of last weekend. 

Publications 

Harrison, 
Liberalism: 

Deborah. The I imits of 
----~--~--~--

the making of Canadian 
sociology. 
1981). 

Black Rose Books (Montreal, 

Kenneth. 
and 

Canadian 

Kernaghan, 
administration 
populationfl, 
Winter 1981, pp 69-79. 

"Politics, 
Canada's 

Public 

public 
aging 

Policy, 

Kernaghan, Kenneth. "Universities and 
government: Accountabil ity re-examined", 
Optimum, Winter 1981, pp 29-41. 

Faculty and staff notes 

School of Administrative Studies 
Prof. John Bart del ivered an invited paper 
on IIFinancial management and political 
accountabil ity in Canadian local 
government" at the Research Priorities 
Conference of the Certified General 
Accountants' of Canada. 

Classics department 
Dr. Alan D. Booth delivered a paper 
entitled "Plato on the stages of schooling 
at Athens" to the annual meeting of the 
Classical Association of the Canadian 
West, held at the University of Winnipeg. 

Mathematics department 
Prof. H. E. Bell gave a seminar at Boston 
University. His tal k was entitled "Some 
recent results on commutativity of 
rings". 

Classifieds 

For sale: fishing equipment such as Zebco 
Cardinal 554 Reel, $50; DAM 330 Reel with 
two spools, $30; all kinds of lures at 
various prices; hooks, all sizes; and 
rods. Call 227-4376 any time. 

Reminder 

The first ESL Workshop sponsored by the 
Foreign Student English Programs will be 
held at 2 pm, March 4 in the Alumni 
Lounge. All faculty members are welcome. 

Campus News is publ ished by the 
Information and Liaison office, Thistle 
265. The next issue will be March 12; copy 
dead-line is March 8 at 10 am. 
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Week of protest 

This week has been named as a national 
week of protest against cutbacks in educa­
tion and increases in tutition fees by The 
Ontario Federation of Students. 

Exams, last minute assignments, course 
evaluations, and the presidential election 
at Brock has kept the Student's Union from 
organizing any large scale protest, says 
union president Pat Meagher. "However we 
are sanctioning the boycotting of classes 
on March 11." 

The Ontario government ranks last in 
Canada on a funding-per-student basis, 
with a $4,402 contribution as compared to 
a national average of $5,214. 

Women basketball stars 

Two of Brock's women basketball Badgers 
have been named to the OWIAA West 
All-Stars Team. 

Maureen Kelly, an impressive basketball 
player, was named to the first team, and 
team captain Diane Hilko made the second 
team. 

Statistician to lecture at Brock 

Prof. Morris De Groot, professor of 
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statistics and industrial administration 
at Carnegie-Mellon University in Pitts­
burgh, will speak at Brock on March 16, at 
2 pm in Thistle 242. 

His talk, entitled "Choosing the Best", 
will deal with optimal procedures for 
selecting juries and employees. The only 
background required for anyone interested 
in attending is a first year course in 
calculus and a little basic probability. 

Prof. De Groot is a distinguished statis­
tician and well-known textbook author. His 
visit is co-sponsored by the Brock 
Mathematics department and the Committee 
of Presidents of Statistical Societies. 

Ugandan book drive a success 

Canadian university faculties and librar­
ies contributed close to 40 tons of books 
and periodicals in response to a campaign 
to solicit donations of books to help the 
library at Makerere University in Kampala, 
Uganda. 

Brock University donated about 15 cartons 
of books to the campaign. Most of the 
texts contributed were duplicates from 
the disbanded Ontario Teacher Education 
College and included books on the 
philosophy and psychology of teaching and 
learning as well as school text books and 
teaching manuals. The collection at Brock 
was organized though the College of 
Education. 

During the regime of Idi Amin the univer-



sity of Makerere was not allowed to func­
tion on a normal basis. With the change in 
regime in 1979, Makerere began a slow re­
covery and one of its priorities was the 
rebuilding of its library. 

The national book drive in Canada was 
under the chairmanship of Prof. Douglas 
Anglin of Carleton University, along with 
the co-operation of the Association of 
Universities and Colleges of Canada and 
the Overseas Book Centre. Robert Dyck, 
national director of the Centre, saw the 
books safely to their destination and 
reports an overwhelming expression of 
gratitude on the part of the Ugandan 
people. The success of the campaign could 
pave the way for further book drives for 
other third world universities in need. 

Pavlova celebration 

Anna Pavlova's name is legend in the world 
of ballet. To commemorate the centennial 
of her birth and extraordinary contribu­
tion to ballet, Starr Danias, principal 
ballerina for the Joffery Ballet, and a 
full company of dancers present an evening 
of ballets originally performed by 
Pavlova. The celebration will take place 
March 20, at 8 pm in The Playhouse. 

The Pavlova Celebration, the final pro­
gram for this year's Dance Series, will 
present an evening carefully designed for 
today's audiences. 

There will be one performance only. 
Tickets are $8 and $7 for adults; $6 and 
$5 for students and seniors. For further 
information call The Box Office 684-6377. 

Musical offerings 

Haydn I Stravinsk y celebration 
Both Haydn and Stravinsky have had a 
tremendous influence on music. The year 
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1982 marks the 250th Anniversary of 
Haydn's birth and the 100th Anniversary of 
Stravinskyls birth. In honor of this, the 
Music department is sponsoring two con­
certs devoted to the music of these com­
posers. The first of the concerts will 
take place March 11, at 8 pm in The 
Theatre. Admission is free. 

The Brock University Choir and the Choir 
of the Bach Society of St. Catharines 
will present the second concert March 14, 
at 2 pm in St. Catherine's Cathedral. For 
tickets and information call ext. 214. 

Special recital 
Former affiliate artist Guillermo Silva­
Marin and accompanist Naomi Oliphant will 
reunite for a special recital. The recital 
will take place March 12, at 8 pm in The 
Theatre. Tickets, $3 for adults and $1 for 
students and seniors, are available from 
The Box Office, 684-6377. 

Farewell dinner planned 

A dinner honoring Mr. and Mrs. AI Ganton 
will be held in the Pond Inlet March 26, 
at 6:30 pm. 

Tickets are available from the secretarial 
staff in the Physical Plant department and 
the Central Utilities Building. The 
tickets are $12.50 each and include dinner 
and a contribution toward a gift. 

AI Ganton, Superintendent of Plant 
Services for the past 13 years at B rock 
University, will retire on March 31. 

Out of print 

The Print Shop will be closed March 31 and 
April 1-2 for the printing of final 
examination scripts. No other printing 
will be done during this time. 



Anniversary publication 

The City of Toronto plans to publish a 
volume of scholarly essays in honor of its 
150th anniversary in 1984. 

Suggestions for contributions are invited 
from scholars doing work in areas of re­
search rei ated to Toronto. Proposal s for 
essays to be included in this official 
publication should be directed by May 1, 
1982 to: Victor L. Russell, Editor, City 
of Toronto Archives, City Hall, Toronto, 
Ontario M5H 2N2. 

Cultural exchange 

About 200 Mexican students between the 
ages of 12 and 19 will be visiting the St. 
Catharines community this summer to study 
our language and culture. 

Host families are needed to accommodate 
these students. Families will receive $200 
per month, per student. The first group 
arrives in St. Catharines June 30. If you 
are interested in opening your home to a 
Mexican student contact Susan Evans, 
684-3483. 

Annual review available 

Anyone interested in reading the 1981 
Annual Review, of the Science Council of 
Canada can get a copy at the Documents 
department of the Library. Just ask for 
DOC CA1 SC A57 1980/81. 

Teaching series lecture 

Prof. Vick Y Soady will give an informal 
presentation entitled "Teaching a dead 
subject", in the Alumni Lounge March 18 at 

noon. The event is part of the Instruc­
tional Development Committee's Reflections 
on Teaching series. All faculty are 
invited. 

Publ ications 

Adams-Webber, Jack. "Theoretical 
schizophrenia". Contemporary Psychology, 
1982, J:1.., pp 19-21. 

Houston, A.H. and Mearow, K.M. "Branchial 
and renal (Na+ / K+) ATPase and carbonic 
anhydrase activities in a eurythermal 
freshwater teleost, Carassius auratus L. 
Comparative Biochemistry and Physiology. 
Vol. 71A, (1982),pp 175-180. 

Murray, Nancy. "Movement education: A 
factual statement", C.A.H.P.E.R. Journal, 
Vol. 48. No. 2, pp 15-17. 

Swanson, Carl E. "The profitability of 
privateering: Reflections on British 
Colonial privateers during the War of 
1739-1748". American Neptune, XLII, No. 1 
(January 1982), pp 36-56. 

Wheeler, A.E. and Knoop, H.R. "Self, 
teacher and faculty assessments of student 
teaching performance", Journal of 
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Educational Research, 
(January/February 1982), pp 178-181. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Biological Sciences 
Prof. J. Rossant has been awarded a grant 
of $26,790 per year for two years from the 
National Cancer I nstitute of Canada to 
support her work on the interactions 
between ter atocarci nomas and embryos. 

Geological Sciences 
Drs. U. Brand and J. Terasmae have 
received a $20,440 operating grant for 
1982-83 of a three year project from the 
Ontario Geoscience Research Program. The 



research is entitled "Source rock 
geochemistry of Pleistocene tills of 
southern Ontario". 

Dr. U. Brand presented an invited lecture 
at the Department of Geolo~w, University 
of Texas-Austin, entitled "Stable isotope 
diagenesis of a multicomponent carbonate 
system". 

Politics department 
Prof. Carl Baar addressed the National 
Council of the Canadian Bar Association on 
the administration of Canadian criminal 
courts. 

Psychology department 
Dr. John Mitterer gave a 
"Strategies, context and 
attention" at SUNY Buffalo. 

Urban and Environmental Studies 

talk on 
selective 

Terry Fenge gave a lecture entitled 
"Economic development and environmental 
conservation in northern Canada" to 
students in the Social Aspects of 
Engineering Program at Concordia 
University. 

Classifieds 

For sale: 18 chord electric organ, bench 
and books. Asking $50. Call 227-4376. 

Campus News is publ ished by the 
I nformation and Liaison office, Thistle 
265. The next issue will be March 19; copy 
dead-line is March 15 at 10 am. 

support our universities! 
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Richardson sets two records 

Brock Universityls swimming sensation 
Kathy Richardson set two Canadian Inter­
university Athletic Union records at the 
national swimming and diving championships 
held in Vancouver March 4-6. 

Kathy won the 400-metre individual medley, 
the 200-metre breaststroke and placed 
second in the lOO-metre breaststroke. 

Teammate Katherine Coy was third in the 
200-metre butterfly, 800-metre freestyle 
and 400-metre freestyle. Janet Burn, also 
from Brock, came fifth in the 200-metre 
freestyle. 

In the men's division Frank Coy was first 
in the 200-metre consolation breaststroke. 
Tony Brundle, Brock's other r:Jale swimmer 
attending the meet, won the lOO-metre 
freestyle consolation and came third in 
the 200-and 50-metre freestyle 
con sol ations. 

CAP lecture to be held at Brock 

The Canadian Association of Physicists 
will hold their annual undergraduate 
lecture at Brock University this year. 

Guest speaker will be Prof. B. Y. Tong, 
physics professor from the University of 
Western Ontario. 
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Each year the Canadian Association of 
Physicists, in co-operation with Depart­
ments of Physics at Canadian universities, 
sponsors a special CAP lecture. The lec­
tures are geared to an undergraduate 
physics student level on topics usually 
selected from areas not encountered in the 
formal curriculum. 

Prof. Tong will speak on the topic of 
"Amorphous silicon research and emerging 
technology", March 19 at 4 pm in Glen­
ridge room 141. Everyone is welcome. 

Philosophy workshop 

The Philosophy department is organizing a 
one-day workshop in Eastern and Compara­
tive Philosophy, to be held March 19 in 
the Alumni Lounge from 10 am to 12 :30 and 
from 2 to 5 pm. 

The theme of the workshop is liThe problem 
of evidence and truth in Buddhism and 
Vedanta". 

The key speaker for the first session 
will be Prof. G.M.C. Sprung and Prof. 
J. G. Arapura will give the key lecture 
during the afternoon session. Brock 
graduate students will also present 
papers. Everyone is welcome to attend. 
For further information contact Prof. D. 
Sinha ext. 323. 

Dr. G.M.C. Sprung will also be giving a 



set of two special graduate seminars in 
Buddhist philosophy. The seminars will be 
held March 16 and 19 between 3 and 5 pm in 
BT1206. 

Closing professional schools no answer 

Premier William Davis· suggestion that 
university presidents may wish to consider 
dosing one of seven law schools and one 

eight education faculties in Ontario in 
order to cut costs is not the answer 
according to Brock's Dean of Education. 

Dean Peter Atherton, also present chairman 
of the Ontario association of deans of 
education, says the suggestion of dosing 
a faculty of education "does not make much 
sense." 

Closing a faculty of education will not 
save money, says Dean Atherton. Government 
grants are related to the number of stu­
dents and, if closing one faculty means 
increasing the number of students at 
another institution, the Government will 

paying out the same amount, he adds. 

Atherton says most courses offered by 
education faculties are taken by 

teachers interested in improving their 
skills. The Education Ministry's require-
ments for teachers with specific 
qualifications, such as special educa-

ace tremendous pressure on the 
universities to meet the demand, he says. 

At Brock 290 teachers are registered in 
pre-service training while 1,500 teachers 
are ing upgrading courses. 

The universities also serve an important 
function by being dispersed across the 
province. If the faculty is not accessible 
teachers will not undertake such extensive 
retraining, says Dean Atherton. Teachers 
from Northern Ontario or even the Niagara 
peninsula would not go to Toronto for an 
evening course, he adds. 

(from the Globe and Mail) 
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Robert Creighton's art on display 

A display of Robert Creighton's prints and 
drawings will be on view in The Gallery 
between March 18 and May 1. 

Creighton, a local artist, is currently 
teaching at Brock University. There will 
be an opportunity to meet the artist March 
25 between 8 and 9: 30 pm in The Gallery. 

Creighton's works are represented in 
public and private collections in Canada, 
the United States and Europe. 

Out of print 

The Print Shop will be closed March 31 and 
April 1-2 for the printing of final 
examination scripts. No other printing 
will be done during this time. 

Reminder 

Tickets for the AI Ganton farewell dinner 
are available from the secretarial staff 
in the Physical Plant and the Central 
Utilities Building. The tickets are $12.50 
and include dinner and a contribution 
toward a gift. 

We mentioned last week that AI had been 
with Brock for 13 years, in fact he's been 
with the university for 15 years. 

Publications 

Cardy, Michael and Boldt, Leslie. IIReport 
on a course/career survey of university 
graduates in French". Canadian Modern 
Language Review 38 (Winter 1982) 
pp 243-253. 



Clark, J.H., Miller, J.M. and Paone, S. 
"Hydrogen bond assisted observation of 
HCNH PMR Coupling in N-Methylanilines" • .:!..=.. 
Ch em • Soc. (Chem. Commun. 1982) P 63. 

Haynes, S. J. "Zonation and Chemistr'y of 
the Anstruther gneiss dome: relation to 
Uraniferous pegmatites". Grenville Discus­
sion Group, 1982 Workshop, R ideau Ferry, 
Abstracts. 

Miller J.M. and Chadha, R.K. "Carbon-13 
nuclear magnetic resonance studies of some 
organotellarium compounds". J. Chem. Soc. 
(Dalton Trans. 1982) pp 117-120. 

Sadava, S.W. and Mitterer, J. "Under­
graduate teaching assistants in introduc­
tory psychology: The Brock experience. 
University Education News (1982), 2 (3), 
pp 6-7. 

Faculty and staff notes 

School of Administrative Studies 
Prof. John Bart has been appointed to the 
Professional Practices and Development 
Committee of the Canadian Comprehensive 
Auditing Foundation. 

Prof. J.A. Edds gave a two day seminar in 
Vancouver on the topic liThe accountable 
manager Jl

• This seminar was presented by 
the Advanced Professional Training 
Institute of Ottawa and will be repeated 
in Toronto later in the month. 

Chemistry department 
Prof. E. A. Cherniak gave a lecture to 
members of the Departments of Chemistry 
and Physics of Trent University on the 
subject "Photoionization of I ndole". He 
also gave a talk describing the effects of 
the dropping of a one megaton hydrogen 
bomb 2000 feet above St. Catharines at a 
meeting of the Brock Disarmament Group. 

Prof. Jack Miller has received two 
grants. One a Province of Ontario B ILD 
industrial matching grant for $12,000. 
The other for $10,200 is for bio-inorganic 
research using FAB mass spectrometry. 

Geological Sciences 
Profs. Simon Haynes and Howard Williams 
attended the First Grenville Workshop on 
the geology of the Grenville Province in 
Ontario, Quebec, and Labrador (Newfound­
land). Prof. Haynes presented a paper on 
"Zonation and chemistry of the Anstruther 
gneiss dome: relation to Uraniferous 
pegmatites ". 

Dr. U. Brand presented an invited lecture 
at the Department of Geology, University 
of Texas-Arl ington, entitled liStable 
isotope diagenesis of a multicomponent 
carbonate system". 

Cash for the arts 

If you buy an American Express travellers 
cheque over the next few months, or 
acquire or use an American Express credit 
card, the company will donate a penny or 
two to one of three major arts 
organizations the National Ballet 
School, the National Youth Orchestra and 
the National Theatre School. The groups 
are guaranteed a total of $75,000. (from 
the Waterloo Gazette) 

On other campuses 

The number of foreign students at Canadian 
universities is up substantially this 
year. However in Britain there was an 
overall decl ine in foreign student 
registrations of 12 per cent last year. 
British university officials predict this 
year's registration figures will show a 
drop of more than 22 per cent in foreign 
student registration. 

Campus News is published by the 
Information and Liaison office. Copy for 
the March 26 issue must reach the office, 
Thistle 265, by lOam March 22. Copy for 
the April calendar is due March 18. 
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Today, there's only so n1uch of 
everything to go around. 
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Oil is today. Minds are forever. 
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History conference 

The Fourth Annual Niagara Peninsula 
History Conference will be held at Brock 
April 17-18. This year1s conference 
centers on the theme of "Rel igion and 
churches in the Niagara Peninsula". 

Some of the lectures to be given at the 
conference include: "Niagara Peninsula 
church architecture", by Dr. Peter Stokes; 
liThe early history of the Anglican Church 
in the Niagara Peninsula ll

, by Rev. David 
Thomas; and "Priestly vestments and 
embroidered fabric of Niagara churches", 
by Mrs. Madeleine Duquemin. 

There will be a field trip to explore 
churches in St. Catharines and in the pen­
insula on April 18. For further informa­
tion and registration forms contact John 
Burtniak ext. 264; John N. Jackson ext. 
205; or Wesley Turner ext. 502. 

The proceedings from last year's con­
ference entitled "Immigration and settle­
ment in the Niagara Peninsula" is now 
available. 

Copies are $7 each plus 50 cents for post­
age and handling. Cheques or money orders 
should be made payable to the Niagara 
Peninsula History Conference, Aquisitions 
department, Brock University Library, St. 
Catharines, Ontario, Canada L2S 3A 1. 
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New president 

J. B. Owen has been elected the new presi­
dent of the Brock University Student 
Union. 

Owen received 350 votes to win over Victor 
Dumbleton, who received 300. There are 
approximatel y 7100 f ul I· and part time stu­
dents eligible to vote at Brock. Of these, 
1000 students voted in the presidential 
elections. 

Students John McNeil and Jodie Louth won 
the right to represent the student body in 
the Senate and Linus Hand and Jackie 
Strong were elected to the Board of 
Trustees. 

Special rates 

The Brock Centre for the Arts is offering 
reduced ticket prices to those who wish to 
subscribe to the Centre's 1982-83 season. 

The popular Dance Dance Dance series re­
turns with performances by Compagnie de 
Danse Eddy Toussaint, the Theatre Ballet 
of Canada and the Toronto Dance Company. 
The I nternational Chamber Music series 
will host the Alban Berg Quartet from 
Vienna, the Borodin Trio, from Russia and 



the Aulos Ensemble, from New York City. A 
new mime series will be introduced this 
season. Performing will be the Arete Con­
temporary Mime Troupe, Bob Berky, Mime and 
the Mime Omnibus. 

Subscribers will get to see three shows 
. for the price of two. Subscription prices 
for adults, for each individual series, 
is $18 compared to $27 and $12 for stu­
dents and seniors. 

Subscriptions go on sale at The Box 
Office May 4. Please note that effective 
May 1 The Box Office will have a new 
telephone number, 688-5475. 

Extended hours 

Although the University will be closed 
during Easter weekend, April 9 to 11th, 
the library will maintain regular operat­
ing hours during this period. All service 
points in circul ation, reference and gov­
ernment documents will be staffed. Tech­
nical services will be closed during this 
period. 

To accomodate students who are preparing 
for examinations and finishing assign­
ments, the library will extend its Friday 
hours from 8 pm to 11: 15 pm during the 
month of April. 

Teaching in the 180s 

The University of Guelph will host a 
teaching conference sponsored by the 
office of Teaching and Learning, Council 
of Ontario Universities, May 12 to 14. 

There will be workshops, panels and 
seminars exploring the rapidly changing 
teaching environment. 

The Instructional 
has some funds 

Development Committee 
available for faculty 
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interested in attending the conference. 
Applications for funding should be sent to 
Prof. H. E. Bell, Department of Math­
ematics. Spaces at the conference are 
still available. 

Elections 

The following faculty members have been 
nominated for election to Senate for 
1982-83: J. W. Auer, A. D. Booth, U. Brand, 
T.G. Carroll, R. Connelly, H. Friesen, J. 
Lavery, E. Levanoni, A.G. Lowenberger, 
J.R.A. Mayer, K.M. McKay, J. McNeil, J.M. 
Miller, R.D. Morris, G.J. Nathan, H. 
Schutz, A. Somerville, P.A.V. Thomas, K.J. 
Tinkler, P. Tyson, and A. Wheeler. 

Eight faculty members will be elected to 
Senate. The polls will close at 5 pm 
March 30. 

Guest lecture 

Dr. Douglas Peters, senior vice-president 
and chief economist at the Toronto-Domin­
ion Bank, will give a guest lecture in 
Economics 295 on "The failure of monetar­
ism in Canada 1975-1982 11

• The lecture will 
be held in Thistle 258 on March 29 from 2 
to 4 pm. For further information contact 
Prof. Lorraine Eden, ext. 329. Everyone is 
welcome. 

Off Brockway 

The Brock Drama department will present a 
series of one act plays during its annual 
drama festival, to be held March 24-28. 

The festival, entitled "Off B rockway", 
will feature five plays written, directed, 
produced, designed and acted by students. 



Three shows will be presented each 
evening, with a marathon run of all shows 
on March 28, to complete the festival. 
Performances on March 24, 25, and 26 will 
start at 8 pm. There will be two runs on 
March 27, at 1 and 8 pm, with the Sunday 
marathon run beginning at 3 pm. All 
showings will take place in The Studio. 
Tickets, at 25 cents a piece, will be sold 
at the door. There will be a musical 
interlude and coffee served during the 
intermission. 

For further 
Department of 
ext. 214. 

information 
Drama and 

The Bartok Quartet 

contact the 
Film Studies 

The Bartok Quartet will perform in The 
Theatre March 31 at 8 pm, as the final 
event in the Chamber Masterworks Series. 

They will perform the Quartet in F Major, 
Opus 18 No. 1 by Beethoven; Quartet No. 4 
by Bartok and Quartet in G Minor, Opus 10 
by Debussy. 

Reserved seats are now on sale at The Box 
Office, 684-6377. 

Athletics awards dinner 

The School of Physical Education and 
Recreation will hold its annual Athletic 
Awards Dinner on April 1 at the Park way 
Inn, in St. Catharines. 

Tickets for varsity athletes are $6, 
guest tickets are $13. Tickets for the 
dance only are $2. Deadline for ticket 
sales is March 26 and are available in 
the Physical Education Centre, main 
office. 

Some of the awards to be presented include 
the O'Keefe Trophy I awarded for Outstand-
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ing Female Athletic Achievement and the 
Patricia Lowenberger Memorial Trophy, 
awarded for Outstanding Male Athletic 
Achievement. 

End-of-year party 

The Faculty and Staff Club will hold its 
annual end-of-term party and seafood orgy 
April 8 at 5 pm in the Faculty and Staff 
lounge. 

Once again the food will be catered by 
Billinsgate Fish Market Restaurant. Raw 
oysters and clams and deep fried shrimp 
along with free draft beer are included 
in the ticket price of $4 per person. 

Tickets are available from select 
members. For further information 
John Auer ext. 294. 

Publications 

club 
call 

Jackson, John N. liThe Niagara Region: A 
dearth of regional pol icy commitment". The 
rural-urban fringe: Canadian perspectives:­
(Ken B. Beesley and Lorne H. Russwurm 
eds.) Atkinson College, York University, 
Geographic Monographs, No. 10, (1981) 
pp 419-431. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Biological Sciences 
Dr. R.D. Morris has been awarded a grant 
of $12,175 from the Canadian National 
Sportsmen's Fund to support substrate 
manipulation and other experiments 
designed to improve the reproductive 
success of late nesting Common Terns. 

Child Studies and Psychology 
L.R. Krasnor (Child Studies), J.O. 
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THIS MONTH 
ATBROCK 

sundc;ry 

4 

• Noon COE gym/"Partners" 
• 8 pm Theatre/Our Town 
• 8:15 pm Thistle 245/"Some new 
~rspectlves on early man In the 

estern Hemisphere by Will lam 
Irvlng 

11 

18 

• 3 pm Theatre/Nlagara 
Symphony Orchestra 

• 3 pm Playhouse/More Sweet 
Reason 

25 

monday tuesdc 

5 6 

12 13 

• Final examinations begin 

19 20 

·10am&1:: 
Trunk presl 
Red Rose 

26 27 

• Registration and first day of 
classes, spring evening session 



wednesday thursday friday saturday 

1 2 3 

• 6 pm gym 2/Niagara district 
men's basketball league 
tournament • 9 am gym 1 /Niagara district 

• 8 pm Theatre/Ray Wickens i men's league basketball 
presents Our Town tournament 

• 8 pm Studio/ For Better or For • 8 pm Theatre/Our Town 
Worse. International Film Series • 8 pm Studio/For Better or For 

• Print Shop Closed • Print Shop Closed Worse 

7 8 9 10 

• Good Friday. University closed; 
Library open 

• 2 pm Playhouse/ Lyons Dance • 2 pm gym 1 /Lincoin gymnastics • Physical Education Complex 
club's annual Gymnastrada • Last day of classes winter term closed Troupe presents A Way of Life 

14 15 16 17 

• 8 pm Playhouse/More Sweet 
• 8 pm Playhouse/Press Theatre • 8 pm Playhouse/More Sweet Reason 

presents More Sweet Reason Reason • 8 pm Theatre/Tune Twisters 
• 8 pm Studio/Showcase • 8 pm Studio/Showcase • 8 pm Studio/Showcase 

21 22 23 24 

• Last day of exams 

• 10 am & 1:30 pm Theatre/Snow 
• 2 pm Theatre/Paddington 

• 10 am & 1:30 pm Theatre/Snow • 10 am & 1:30 p.m. Theatre/Snow Station presents Sandra Beech 
1 Theatre/ Actors White and Red Rose White and Red Rose White and Red Rose & Co. 
Snow White and • 8 pm Playhouse/More Sweet • 8 pm Playhouse/More Sweet • 1 & 8 pm Playhouse/More Sweet • 8 pm Playhouse/More Sweet 

Reason Reason Reason Reason 

28 29 30 

• 6:30 pm COE gym/Young • 8:30 am COE gym/Young 
authors' conference authors' conference con't 



Mitterer (Psychology), and J. M. Preston 
(Psychology) have received funding from 
the Social Sciences and Humanities 
Research Council for their grant entitled 
"Microcomputers and thought: A study of 
the development of general problem solving 
and the new technology". This project is 
part of the Strategic grants program: The 
human context of science and technology. 

Music department 
Naomi 01 iphant presented a recital 
tenor Glyn Evans in Convocation 
McMaster University. 

Philosophy department 

with 
Hall, 

Prof. D. Sinha presented his paper, liThe 
predicament of freedom in a transcendental 
perspective", at an invited lecture ses­
sion at the "Boston Forum for the Inter­
disciplinary Phenomenology of Man". 

Psychology department 
Prof. Jack Adams-Webber has been appointed 
to the editorial board of the Canadian 
Journal of Behavioural Science. 

Classifieds 

For sale: one Coleco air hockey game, 
26" x 51, on stand. Asking $50. Call Gina, 
ext. 340. 

Ladies slo-pitch team 
players for Niagara 
information call Lois 
5 pm. 

needs experienced 
Falls league. For 
at 356-0258 after 

Campus News is published by the 
Information and Liaison office, Thistle 
265. The next issue will be April 2; copy 
dead-I ine is March 29 at lOam. 



The media meets the faculty 

Concern over the quality and level of 
higher education in Ontario was voiced by 
Faculty Association members as they met 
with members of the local media at a press 
conference hosted by the Brock University 
Faculty Association, March 29. 

Prof. S. J. Haynes, Department of Geologi­
cal Sciences, said a IItotal lack of plan­
ning by government ll is causing education 
to suffer. Inadequate facilities, lack of 
research funds and low salaries were caus­
ing highly qualified students and teachers 
to move away from university environments 
and into private sectors and as a result, 

the survival of quality education was at 
stake, he said. 

Chaired by Prof. E.A. Cherniak, Dept. of 
Chemistry, the panel discussion on the 
plight of education also incl uded presen­
tations by Heather Gordon, representing 
graduate students who spoke of graduate 

. work being seriously hampered by lack of 
financial incentive and adequate facili­
ties. Ms. Gordon also spoke of the diffi­
culties facing many foreign students wish­
ing to study or continue their studies in 
Canada. Fees for foreign students have 
escalated considerably in the past few 
years, with a probable two hundred per 
cent increase this fall, she said. 

Pat Meagher, president of the Brock Uni­
versity Students' Union spoke on the prob­
lems students from lower-income families 
face in obtaining a good university educa­
tion. Mr. Meagher cited lack of readily 
available financing as the major block 
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stopping these students from completing 
their education. 

Prof. Haynes said some IIgut-line 
decisions ll must be made by the provincial 
government in the near future to ensure 
that enough money is being channelled into 
universities and other post-secondary 
institutions in order to maintain a high­
calibre learning environment equipped with 
qualified staff and good research 
facilities. 

The March 29 press conference was held by 
the Brock Faculty Association in support 
of the motion by the Canadian Association 
of University Teachers and the Ontario 
Confederation of Faculty Associations de­
claring the week of March 24-31 as a week 
of national concern on the underfunding of 
universities and the decline of quality 
education. 

Science Fair comes to campus 

Brock University is host to the 20th 
Niagara Regional Science and Engineering 
Fair held March 30 to April 2. 

The annual exhibition of students' scien­
tific projects, experiments and collec­
tions is a lively treat for those interes­
ted in discovering the scope of creativity 
and enterprise available at the junior 
high and high school level. 

The students will set up their projects in 
the corridors of the Thistle complex on 
Tuesday March 30, with judging taking 
place on Wednesday, school tours of 



exhibits on Thursday, and awards on Friday 
from 7-8pm. The public is invited to view 
the exhibits on Thursday and Friday from 
9am to 3pm. 

Book recall 

All University library books currently on 
loan to faculty, staff and graduate stu­
dents, having a return date of March 19 
1982 or earlier, are subject to annual re­
call and should be returned to the Library 
as soon as possible. Books may be renewed 
at the time of return, unless required by 
other readers. 

It is particularly important that faculty 
members who will be away on sabbatical or 
leave-of-absence next year, or who will be 
absent from the campus for an extended 
period during the summer, return all 
library materials to the Library prior to 
leaving. 

Is it true that oysters •••• 

The Faculty and Staff Club will hold its 
annual end-of-term party and seafood orgy 
April 8 at 5pm in the Faculty and Staff 
lounge. 

Once again the food will be catered by 
Billingsgate Fish Market restaurant. Raw 
oysters and clams, deep fried shrimp, 
oysters Rockefeller, raw and casino clams, 
shrimp cocktail and free draft beer are 
included in the ticket price of $4 per 
person. 

Tickets are available from select club 
members. For further information call John 
Auer at ext.294, or R. Hiatt, ext.404. 

Easter weekend 

In observan-e of Good Friday, April 9, 
the University offices will be closed. 
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Library hours 

Although the University will be closed 
during Easter weekend, April 9-11, the 
library will maintain regular operating 
hours during this period. All service 
points in circulation, reference and 
government documents will be staffed. 
Technical services will be closed during 
this period. 

To accommodate students who are preparing 
for examinations and finishing assign­
ments, the library will extend its Friday 
hours from 8pm to 11: 15pm during the month 
of April. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Administrative Studies 
Prof. John Bart has been appointed to the 
Candidate Evaluation Committee of the 
Ontario Municipal Management Development 
Board. The committee is selecting candi­
dates for the board1s next I nstitute Pro­
gram. 

College of Education 
The following faculty members gave papers 
at the American Educational Research 
Association Annual Meeting, held in New 
York City March 19-23: 

R. Knoop, 
profile ll ; 
abstraction 
chi! d ll • 

liThe alienated teacher: a 
J. Wagner, "Reflective 
in the learning disabled 

Prof. J. Novak was critic for the 
symposium, "l nvitational education: 
extensions of the theoryll. A t this 
symposium Prof. A. Thomas also discussed 
III nvitational education: a framework for 
relating two theories to educational 
practice ll

• 

Counselling Services 
Dr. Pat Sewell organized a series of 
noon-hour workshops in essay writing for 
politics students. The workshops were 
conducted by Dr. M. Rose, essay writing 



instructor from the Counselling Centre. 

Geological Sciences 
Ms. J. O. Morrison has received a National 
Science and Engineering Research Council 
of Canada Undergraduate Summer Research 
Award for 1982. The research involves the 
geochemical analysis of the aragonitic­
calcitic fauna of the Brush Creek marine 
unit, Ohio and Pennsylvania. This project 
will be carried out under the supervision 
of Dr. U. Brand. 

Dr. U. Brand presented an invited lecture 
at the Department of Geology, University 
of Toronto, entitled "Chemical diagenesis 
and dolomitization of limestones: hydro­
carbon evaluation". 

Professors P. A. Peach and J. J. Flint have 
been retained by the Niagara Escarpment 
Commission as geological advisors and ex­
pert witnesses for the phase II hearings 
before the Ontario Municipal Board. 

On March 9, Professors S. J. Haynes and 
H.R. Williams accompanied over 50 geolo­
gical science students to the 50th Annual 
Prospectors & Developers Association Con­
vention, held in Toronto. The convention 
encourages good communications between all 
sections of the mining and mineral explor­
ation community. It also allows students 
to meet with industrial employers and to 
visit geophysical and geochemical instru­
mentation exhibits. 

Department of Philosphy 
At the invitation of Wilfrid Laurier Uni­
versity, Dr. Z. Adamczewski visited Water­
loo in March to address students and 
faculty members (of both universities 
there) for discussions initiated by his 
reading of the essay: "Poetic thinking to 
be"; this text will be read again on April 
5 at Harvard University during the annual 
conference of the I nternational Society 
for Phenomenology and Literature. 

Creighton prints on display 

The Fine Arts Committee is presenting an 
exhibition of recent drawings and prints 
by Robert Creighton in The Gallery. The 
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exhibition will run until May 1, Tuesday 
to Friday, from 10am-4pm and Saturday from 
noon-4pm. 

Publications 

Booth, Alan D. IISur la date de naissance 
de saint Paul in de Nole". Echos du monde 
classigue, 26 (1982), pp 56-64. 

Federici, C. "11 grottesco nei Trucioli di 
Sbarbaro ll

• Italica, vol. 58, no. 4. (win­
ter 1981), pp 301-08. 

Sleep, Esther L. "Periodical vandalisl:1: a 
chronic condition", Canadian Library 
Journal, v. 39, no. 1, {February 19821. p. 
39-42. 

Staniford, David. Natural movement for 
children -- guidelines for parents and 
teachers on play and physical activity. 
Kendall/Hunt Publishing Co. Dubuque, Iowa 
(1982). 

Welcome our new staff 

Iris Marie Shegda has joined the staff in 
the I nformation and Liaison office as 
Writer/Editor. Iris, a St.Catharines na­
tive, graduated from Carleton University 
in 1979 with a degree in journalism. Her 
most recent appointment was with the 
Government of Alberta as a Public Affairs 
Officer. She has also worked as a repor­
ter/editor for the Canadian Broadcasting 
Corporation and as an editorial assistant 
with Southam News publications. Iris is 
replacing Ivana Benn, who has accepted a 
position at McMaster University. 

Gordon Kennedy has been appointed Manager , 
Systems Software and Operations, Computing 
Centre. Gordon, who has had previous ex­
perience at B rock as a Senior Analyst/ 
Programmer, has held positions with Cana­
dian Tire Acceptance, Regional Municipal­
ity of Niagara and Wiens Equipment Sup­
plies Limited. Gordon is replacing William 
Bell, who has accepted a position with 
Beak Consultants Limited. 



Who was the 1st man in the western world? 

Some New Perspectives on Early Man in the 
Western Hemisphere, is the subject of the 
lecture to be delivered by William Irving, 
Professor of Anthropology, University of 
Toronto, on Sunday April 4 at 8: 15pm in 
Thistle 245. 

Tackling the question of where and when 
man first appears in the new world, Prof. 
I rving draws on many years of first-hand 
experience in archaeological and anthro­
pological field work. 

The lecture is sponsored by the Brock 
Classics Department and the Niagara 
Archaeological I nstitute of America. 
Admission for members and students is 
free, general public $1.50. 

Foreign Student English Programs 

The problems of teaching spoken Engl ish to 
oriental students is the theme of the in­
service workshop taking place in the 
Alumni Lounge, April 1 at 3pm. 

G. H. I rons, director of the Foreign Stu­
dent English Programs, will present a 
paper on the problems and successes ex­
perienced by Brock's FSEP spoken English 
instructors. 

Ms. Akacia T. Belmega, an English instruc­
tor at the Intensive English Language 
Institute, State University of New York at 
Buffalo, will present a second paper on 
specific linguistic and cultural problems 
which oriental students experience when 
learning to speak English in an academic 
environment. 

Classifieds 

For rent: Secluded cottage on qUiet 
Soyer1s lake in Haliburton Highlands. 
Fully equipped with modern conveniences. 
Sleeps up to eight. For further details 
telephone 468-7228 or ext. 555, or write 
Box 791, Niagara on the Lake, LOS 1JO. 

For sale: Used four-drawer letter 
file cabinet. Sol id steel. Ask ing 
Call Ron at extension 369. 

size 
$20. 

Campus News is publ ished by the I nforma­
tion and Liaison office, Th.265. The next 
issue will be April 9; copy deadl ine is 
April 5 at lOam. 
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"Once more, with feeling" 

More money said, IOnce more with feeling l• 

IOnce more with feelingl is the title of 
the brief submitted to the Ontario Council 
on University Affairs (OCUA) by the Coun­
cil of Ontario Universities (COU). 

In essence, while lauding the attempts of 
Ontario universities in their efforts to 
adapt to changing circumstances, the re­
port strongly emphasizes the need for the 
Ontario government to contribute substan­
tially more to the universities. 

liThe realities of Ontario government fis­
cal policy in the 1980ls are making fur­
ther adaptation difficult if not impos­
sible", said the report. "Inadequate 
salary levels make academic life less and 
less attractive to the brightest of our 
graduates. Funds are inadequate to equip 
and house new programs or to adapt exist­
ing programs to new realities. But funda­
mentally, there is such overwhelming need 
to protect the essential core undertaking 
of the university that our ability to 
adapt to new circumstances is virtually 
spent. 11 • 

The report suggests a restructuring of the 
provincial tax system might allow greater 
funding to be channelled into universi­
ties. 

Enrollment in Ontario universities is ex-
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pected to continue increasing, and the re­
port, in it conclusion, states that 11 for 
the forseeable future Canada and Ontario, 
more than ever before, will need a univer­
sity system that is highly responsive to 
national and provincial objectives. What 
they will find, in Ontario at least, is a 
university system beginning to atrophy af­
ter half a decade of funding at less than 
an adequate level." 

The report states that under no circum­
stances will government funding in certain 
areas alone be sufficient to sustain the 
larger role of the university as an entire 
entity. 

Nearly $2/3-million for research 

Individual science professors at Brock 
University have been award~d a total of 
$609,545 in research grants by the Natural 
Sciences and Engineering Research Council 
of Canada. I n addition, Brock University 
has been awarded a general grant by the 
NSERC in the sum of $57,430. The reaction 
to the grants is good said Prof. M. S. 
Gibson, Dean of Mathematics and Sciences. 

The 1982-83 research grants were awarded 
on the basis of submitted appl ications to 
individual members of the various science 
faculties including physics, mathematics, 
chemistry, biological sciences, geology, 
geography, psychology, physics and compu­
ter science. They range in scope from $617 



to $58,000 and will be used by the reci­
pients to further research in their par­
ticular area of specialization. Projects 
being worked on include laser development, 
soil analysis and basic research into 
children with reading problems. 

The general grant of $57,430 is awarded 
for internal disbursement within the 
science faculties. 

In Mathematics, grants were made to Profs. 
Auer, Bell, Chang, Headley, Jenkyns and 
Kerman for a total of $10,342. 

In Physics, grants were awarded to Profs. 
Black, Koffyberg, Lepard, Moore, and 
Shukla totalling $43,758. 

In Biology, Profs. Bown, Cade, Dickman, 
Houston, Manocha, Morris, Nicholls, Rand, 
and Rossant have received grants totalling 
$265,577. Further equipment grants went to 
Prof. Bown and Nicholls for $51,115. 

In Geology, grants wer.e awarded to Profs. 
Brand, Flint, Jolly, Terasmae and Williams 
for a total of $6 1 , 181 • 

In Chemistry, grants were awarded to 
Profs. Gibson, Hartman, Holland, Miller, 
Moule, Richardson, and Rothstein, for a 
total of $120,430 plus an equipment grant 
for $23,300 to Prof. Moule to complete his 
laser spectrometer. 

I n Computer Science and I nformation Pro­
cessing, Prof. Hughes received $4,766. 

In Geography , Prof. Menzies received an 
operating grant of $9,000. 

In Psychology, Profs. Mitterer, Ogilvie, 
and Segalowitz received grants totalling 
$28,076. 

A toast to the most 

Kathy Richardson and Doug Fast were named 
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female and male athlete of the year at the 
Athletic Awards Banquet on April 1. 

The O'Keefe trophy, awarded for outstand­
ing female athletic achievement, was pre­
sented to Ms. Richardson as tribute to her 
success in swimming this year. Kathy set 
three records at the OWIAA finals at Brock 
and two more records at the CIUA finals in 
Victoria. She was also chosen top Brock 
swimmer. 

The Patricia Lowenberger Memorial trophy 
for outstanding male athletic achievement 
went to Mr. Fast for his prowess on the 
basketball court. I n his first playing 
year at Brock, Doug averaged almost 20 
points per game, and led the three guard 
attack that took this year1s basketball 
Badgers to the western division champion­
ship. 

Easter weekend 

The University offices will be closed Good 
Friday, April 9. However, the Library will 
maintain regular operating hours during 
the Easter weekend. 

T oiler on education ••• 

Professional figure skater, Toiler 
Cranston, is one of the guest speakers at 
the Brock annual Educational Conference on 
May 7. 

Mr. Cranston1s topic, "Difficulties of the 
gifted child - a personal reflection", is 
in keepi ng with the theme of this year1s 
conference, 'Gifted I enrichment education' • 
The keynote speaker at the conference is 
Dr. J. S. Renzulli, Professor, University 
of Connecticut. Dr. Renzulli's topic is 
"Education of the gifted". 

The conference, hosted and organized by 



the Brock College of Education, boasts 20 
workshop sessions from 'Identification of 
the child needing enrichment - effective 
strategies for enrichment ' ; to a 'Panel of 
~ifted children' which introduces gifted 
children talking about their school ex­
periences. 

The conference is open to all those inter­
ested in gifted/enrichment education, the 
fee is $20 (fee includes all sessions, ma­
terials and lunch), and the conference 
time is 8: 30am to 3: 30pm. Registration 
forms will be received until April 23. For 
further information contact the Brock Col­
lege of Education, extension 340. 

"A way of life" 

Ojibway Indian dance, music and song is 
the concluding program at the Centre for 
the Arts, Spring Family series scheduled 
for April 10. 

The unique program entitled "A way of 
life", involves several traditional dances 
accompanied by native singers and their 
drums. Featured are Richard Lyons and John 
Pierre, Ojibway dancers from northern On­
tario who have practiced their craft for 
many years. Mr. Lyons has danced for 34 
years and travelled North America at the 
invitation of other tribes and band coun­
cils. Mr. Pierre has danced since 1972 and 
is responsible for the concept and crea­
tion of his own outfits. 

The performance will begin at 2pm in The 
Playhouse, Brock Centre for the Arts. 

Swim on air 

The Ontario Women1s Intercollegiate Swim­
ming and Diving Championships held at 
Brock in February will be aired on CHCH-TV 
channel 11, April 17. 
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"Hey, you're in a movie" 

The I nformation Office has premiered its 
new recruiting film, liThe Playingfields of 
Brock". 

Designed for use in secondary school re­
cruiting, the film is the final component 
in the I saac B rock Wants You recruiting 
program. The film begins with the battle 
of 1812 on the Niagara River, and moves to 
present day battles being fought on the 
rowing courses of Twelve Mile Creek by 
today's Brock students. 

If you think you might be in the film, 
showings will be held daily at lOam and 
noon in the I nformation Office, Th. 265. 

Publ ications 

Pomeroy, E., Benjafield, J., Rowntree, C., 
and Kuiack, J. The golden section: a con­
venient ideal? Social Behavior and Person­
ality, 9(2), 231-234, 1981. 

Tyson, Paul D. liThe choice of feedback 
stimulus can determine the success of al­
pha feedback training." Psychophysiology 
1982, 19, 218-231. 

B U F A 

The Brock University Faculty Association 
will hold a general meeting on Thursday, 
April 15 at 12: 15pm in the Alumni Lounge. 

Niagara Regional Public Auction 

Brock University, along with several other 
institutions, will participate in the next 



Niagara Regional Auction for the sale of 
surplus equipment. The next auction is 
scheduled for Saturday, June 5. 

The auction has proven to be of consider­
able benefit since it attracts large num­
bers of prospective buyers and is heavily 
advertised. 

Almost anything can be sold. However, in 
the event items remain, they are stored in 
the Regional warehouse and offered again 
at the next regularly scheduled auction. 
All funds derived from these sales are 
credited to your departmental account, 
less a small handl ing charge to cover ex­
penses. 

If you would like to participate, the 
equipment should be channelled through 
Central Stores. Please 'phone Ken White, 
ext. 511, before May 5 to arrange for pick 
up of goods. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Administrative Studies 
Dr. E. Levanoni present a paper he co­
authored with R.J. House and R.S. Schuler 
titled "An empirical examination of the 
construct validity of the Rizzo, House and 
Lirtzman role scales: Toward a clarifica­
tion of the nature of role conflict", at 
the 25th annual meeting of the Midwest 
Academy of Management, in Columbus, OH. 

Classics 

Two B rock Classics students have gained 
distinction in the nation-wide contests 
organized by the Classics Association of 
Canada. Mrs. Diana Paish was awarded a 
High Commendation for her entry in the CAC 
essay contest. Diana addressed the ques­
tion "What did Christianity do for Roman 

civilization?". Mr. Robert O'Reilly has 
gained an Honorable Mention for his entry 
in the CAC Latin sight translation con­
test. 

President Emeritus 
Dr. James A. Gibson has been appointed 
Chairman of the Niagara District Health 
Council. He has served as a member of the 
Council since 1980. 

Psychology 
Dr. J. Mitterer gave a talk at the Uni­
versity of Rochester entitled, liThe 
flexibility of selective attention." 

Classifieds 

For sale; 1982 Grand Prix, AM/FM stereo, 
air conditioning, beige with vinyl landau 
roof. Won in a draw. $10,500. Telephone 
935-9938 after noon. 

In memoriam 

The Brock community is saddened by the 
death of Dr. Bruce Liberty, professor of 
Geological Sciences. Dr. Liberty, died 
suddenly on April 5. He had been with the 
University since 1969. 

In lieu of flowers,· the family requests 
his friends and colleagues contribute to 
the Heart Fund. 

Campus News is publ ished by the I nfor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue will be April 16; copy 
deadline is Monday, April 12 at lOam. 



All systems IGOI for science complex 

lilt's encouraging to have more good news", 
said Dr. Alan Earp, president of Brock 
University, in his opening remarks at a 
press conference held at the University to 
announce the province's $9. 5-mill ion grant 
toward the funding of B rock's new science 
complex. 

The new complex will replace the Glenridge 
campus enabl ing the entire science program 
to be housed in one complex, on the DeCew 
campus. The estimated cost of the entire 
project is $13.72-million. The province 
will fund two-thirds of the cost, with the 
remaining $4.5-million coming from a fund­
raising campaign scheduled to get underway 
in the next few weeks. 

An increased consciousness on the part of 
provincial government officials in recog­
nizing the importance of the sciences in a 
university program was a determining fac­
tor in the province's decision to contri­
bute to the funding of the science comp­
lex, said Dr. Earp. 

"O ur task is to meet the manpower demands 
for the new technology," said Dr. Earp, 
"and (with our new complex) we've got the 
chance to provide them. 11 

The Glenridge campus has housed a portion 
of the science program since 1963. Univer­
sity officials planned this as a temporary 
measure pending completion of a science 
complex at DeCew. However, a freeze on 
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capital expenditures by the province cau­
sed a long delay in provincial government 
approval for the new structure. 

The science complex will be built on the 
north side of the University's East Block. 
Construction is scheduled to begin June 1 
of this year and will end September 1 '83. 

Mac Chown heads fundraising campaign 

"A vote of confidence in Brock," is the 
way chairman of the Brock University 
Science Development Fund expressed his 
view on the province's $9. 5-mill ion grant 
to the University's new science complex. 

Mr. Mackenzie Chown, former mayor of St. 
Catharines, and a member of the B rock 
Founding Committee, said he is look ing 
forward to his role in heading the cam­
paign to raise the $4. 5-mill ion needed by 
the University to complete construction of 
the science complex. 

"Here at Brock we seem to have come into 
our own, 11 said Mr. Chown who went on to 
reinforce his bel ief in the strength and 
capacity for continued growth of the Uni­
versity. 

Mr. Chown said he expects a formal launch­
ing of the Science Development Fund within 
the next th ree weeks and anticipates no 
serious problems in obtaining the needed 
funds for the complex. The thrust of the 
campaign will centre around industry, 



foundations, organized committees and, on 
a smaller 'scale, individual contribu­
tions. 

Honorary chairman of the Science Develop­
ment Fund is Ralph Misener, chancellor of 
I3rock University and president of Misener 
Holdings. Honorary Treasurer is J.A. 
Gordon Bell, vice-chairman and chief exe­
cutive officer of the Bank of Nova 
Scotia. 

Play it again. Sam 

The I nformation and Liaison Office is 
pleased to announce it will continue show­
ings of its new recruiting film, liThe 
Playingfields of Brock" throughout the 
next few weeks. 

The film, which premiered April 5, has re­
ceived enthusiastic reviews throughout the 
University community. For those interested 
in viewing it, show times are lOam and 
noon daily in Th. 265. 

The times are a-changin' 

The fact that university teaching in the 
'80s is a changing proposition is the que­
stion that will be addressed at a two day 
conference in Guelph, May 12-14. 

The program, "University Teaching in the 
80s" offers a number of workshops struc­
tured to address the various situations 
many university teachers find themselves 
in today. Topics include such items as 
"Managing class sizes", "Effective use and 
training of T .A.'s" and "Relevance and the 
un iversity classroom 11. 

Dan Madar, professor of Political Science 
at Brock will lead one of the workshops at 
the conference on May 14. Prof. Madar's 
topic is "Changing roles of professors in 
the 80s" and tackles questions such as 
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"What changes would improve your 
veness?1I 

i-

There are a I imited number 
for the conference still 
further information contact Dan 
Political Science, extension 480. 

We1re on display in Freiburg 

Students at the University of Freiburg in 
West Germany will get a chance to see what 
Brock has to offer when Brock mounts a 
display at the German uni in the 
late fall. 

Consisting mainly of films, buttons, pos­
ters, brochures and information 
the display will allow German students to 
become familiar with Brock Brock and 
Trent University in Peterborou are the 
University of Freiburg's partner univer­
sities in a unique study program abroad. 

Several students at Freiburg already 
expressed an interest in B rock 
and it is hoped that Brock students will 
also take advantage of an excel oppor­
tunity to study abroad at the University 
of Freiburg. 

Further information 
can be obtained by calling 
Michielsen, extension 311. 

Uls all Welsh for me ••• 

Avid Welsh language enth 
gregate on the steps of 
lege, University of Toronto, 
summer to participate in a u 
language program. 

rogram 
J. A. 

con­
Col­

late this 
Welsh 

The course, IICwrs Cymraeg ll
, offers all 

those interested in speaking sh an op­
portunity to learn the language under the 
tutelage of experienced all of 



whom are native Welsh speakers. 

The sixth annual intensive course is spon­
sored by "Cymdeithas ~~adog", the Institute 
for Welsh Studies in North America. It 
runs from August 22 to 29. Structured 
classes are provided for learners at all 
levels from beginner to almost fluent. All 
those interested in Wales or Celtic stu­
dies are invited to attend. 

The course fees, inclusive of room, board 
and tuition are: $295, adults; $255, full­
time students; $190, children 12 years and 
under. 

For further information, contact: Alun 
Hughes, Department of Geography, ext. 490. 

Tiger Cats come to town 

The playingfields of Brock are the site of 
this season's Hamilton Tiger Cats football 
camp. The Tiger Cats chose Brock as their 
pre-season training camp for the fourth 
consecutive year. 

A total of 90 players, coaches and staff 
arrive May 27, and leave June 11. They 
will be housed at the Brock residences. 
Players will follow a rigid schedule of 
two practices per day_ Fans will have a 
chance to see the Tiger Cats in action on 
"Fan Day", June 6. 

Closed, come again 

The Print Shop will be closed for year end 
inventory Friday, April 30. 

Publications 

Brand, U. liThe oxygen and carbon isotope 
composition of Carboniferous fossil compo-
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nents: sea-water effects. 11 Sedimentology, 
vol. 29, p. 139-147. 

Roberts, Noel. liThe True Nature of the 
'Delian League'lI. American Jouranl of 
Ancient History 5 (1980) 64-96. (the first 
two parts). 

Bruce A. Liberty Memorial Bursary 

To commemorate the death of Bruce Liberty, 
the Department of Geological Sciences has 
established a bursary fund. The Bruce A. 
Liberty Memorial bursary will be awarded 
annually to a needy geology student of 
academic promise. Those wishing to contri­
bute to the fund are asked to contact P. A. 
Peach, S.J. Haynes, or W. T. Jolly. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Biology 
Prof. J. Rossant has received an operating 
grant of $44,000/year for two years from 
the Medical Research Council of Canada to 
support work by Dr. Anne Croy and herself 
on the immunology of pregnancy. 
Drama & Film 
Prof. M. J. Miller has received an equip­
ment grant of $1850 from the J.P. Bickell 
Foundation for the acquisition of a video 
cassette recorder, monitor and tapes. The 
new equipment is for her research on a 
book on Canadian television drama and will 
also be used by faculty and senior 
students for other film and television 
research. 
Geography 
Prof. J. Menzies has received a NSERC op­
erating grant of $9,000 for 1982/83 to­
wards his research on the mechanics of 
subqlacial sedimentation. 
Music 
Naomi Oliphant, pianist and lecturer, will 
be guest soloist with the Niagara Symphony 



Orchestra on April 18 at 3pm, in The 
Theatre, Brock Centre for the Arts. This 
is the final season concert of the Great 
Masters Series. P1iss Oliphant will perform 
Griegls Piano Concerto in A Minor, Op.16. 
Other works on the program include Sym­
phonies from the Wilderness by Fusco and 
Tchaikovsk yls Symphony #4. 

Psychology 
Dr. John Mitterer has received $30,000 
over 3 years from the Natural Sciences and 
Engineering Research Council to study 
"Flexibility and developmental reading 
disabil ity". 

Sociology 

Prof. D. Glenday presented a paper entit­
led "Racism in the workplace" at the 
racism seminar, sponsored by the Ontario 
Federation of Labor and the St. Catharines 
District Labor Council. The keynote 
speaker was Gordon Fairweather I Chief 
Commissioner I Canadian Human Rights 
Commission. 

Campus News is publ ished by the I nfor­
mation and Liaison office, Th. 265. The 
next issue will be April 23; copy deadl ine 
is Monday, April 19, lOam. 

support our universities! 
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Sprechen Sie Deutsch? 

Students from around Ontario will converge 
at Brock, May 7-8, for the Ontario High 
School German contest finals. 

The sixty students will test their command 
of the German language in a variety of 
skill-testing competitions. First prize 
winners receive summer language scholar­
ships in Germany. Other prizes include 
typew riters and duffel bags. 

Two Brock University professors are part 
of the eight-member judging panel. Profs. 
Dan MacRae and Barry Joe join six other 
university professors in determining the 
winners. 

The awards will be presented at a banquet 
on Saturday May 8, at 6:30 pm, in the 
Carousel Cafeteria. Officials from the 
German consulate and Lufthansa will be on 
hand to award the prizes. 

Walk a piece for peace 

Anti-nuclear protesters combine a healthy 
walk with a call for world-wide disarma­
ment, as they take to the streets of St. 
Catharines, April 28-29. 
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"Walk for peace" is the theme of the march 
the protesters will. participate in. They 
will meet with their counterparts from 
Toronto, who start their walk April 24 and 
will pass through the Niagara region the 
latter part of the week. 

The contingent will make its way to Buf­
falo, with New York City and the United 
Nations special session on disarmament, as 
its final destination point. The UN spe­
cial session begins June 6, and is expect­
ed to draw large crowds of anti-nuclear 
protesters. Those interested in further 
information are asked to call the Brock 
Disarmament Study Action Group, Ext. 409. 

Summer options 

Study in Belgium, dance in I srael or de­
bate in Sri Lanka. That, and more, are 
the options available to interested stu­
dents, faculty and staff who have the re­
sources and time to go abroad this summer. 
The bulletin boards outside the Univer­
sity's various departments, as well as the 
large one preceding the Registrar IDean's 
Office provide a stockpile of information 
on where to go and what's being offered 
this summer. Courses and programs vary in 
length from a few days to weeks and 
months. Those interested in further in­
formation should check the posted bro­
chures for names and addresses. 



Bring 'em back! 

The University library is asking faculty, 
staff and graduate students who have bor­
rowed books from the library with a return 
date of March 1982 or earl ier, to return 
them as soon as possible. The books are 
subject to annual recall. They may be re­
newed at the time of return, unless re­
quired by other readers. 

Library staff ask that faculty members who 
will be absent for an extended period of 
time to make a special note of the recall 
and return their material prior to depart­
ure. 

Errata 

Every little bit usually helps, but in 
this case the extra we reported was wrong: 
The funding from the provincial government 
for the science complex is $9.15 million, 
exactly 2!3rds of the total cost, not $9.5 
million as reported in last week's issue 
of Campus News. 

TV nooz ••• 

"Can art be higher than truth? 11 is the 
topic of a panel discussion broadcast 
April 22 at 8 pm and April 28 at 9 pm on 
St. Catharines television, cable 10. Dr. 
Z. Adamczewski of Brock University will 
chair the session with discussion by panel 
members, Prof. Graeme Nicholson, 
University of Toronto; Richard Brown, 
Brock University; and Robert Nichols, 
University of Waterloo. 

A second panel discussion, broadcast May 6 
at 8 pm and May 7 at 8: 30 pm addresses the 
question: liDo christians and communists 
equally deny life?1I Panel members include 
Prof. D. Riepe, University of Buffalo; 

Prof. D. Goicocechea, Brock University; 
and Ben Vandezande, Editor of Channel 
Magazine. 

Pub I ications 

Booth, Alan D. "Notes on Satyricon 58" 
Classical World 75 (1982) 241-243. 

F acul ty and staff notes 

Classics 
Dr. Alan D. Booth presented a paper entit­
led "Caligula and the schoolboys" to the 
annual meeting of the Classical Associat­
ion of the Pacific Northwest, held at the 
University of Calgary, April 2-4. 

David Rupp gave a paper in December entit­
led liThe Canadian Palaipaphos survey pro­
ject: the 1979 and 1980 seasons ", at the 
annual meeti ng of the Archaeological I n­
stitute of America at San Francisco; a 
talk in February on the "Excavation of the 
Jordan pottery site" to the Lincoln study 
group in Vineland; and a paper in April 
entitled "Problems in Byzantine field re­
connaisance: a non-specialist's field", to 
the Boston College conference on Byzantine 
archaeology. 
Music 
Naomi Oliphant and violinist Hal Grossman 
performed recently at Ohio State Univer­
sity!Lima Technical College in Lima, Ohio. 
While there, they recorded for radio 
station WLSR and performed live on TV sta­
tion WLlO. They have been invited back to 
perform on the 1982-83 Chamber Concert 
series of the Lima Symphony orchestra. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office. Copy for the 
April 30 issue must reach the office, 
Thistle 265, by lOam April 26. Copy for 
the May calendar is due April 23. 
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rowed books from the library with a return 
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talk in February on the "Excavation of the 
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the Boston College conference on Byzantine 
archaeology. 
Music 
Naomi Oliphant and violinist Hal Grossman 
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We're off and counting! 

A press conference to formally kick off 
the Brock Uni versity Science Development 
Fund was held in the Alumni Lounge on 
Apri 1 29. 

At the press conference, the chairmen for 
the individual regions were announced by 
General Chairman Mackenzie Chown. The re­
gional chairmen are: St. Catharines, Peter 
Misener, President, Misener Properties; 
Welland-Port-Colborne, E.G. Marsh, Presi­
dent, E.G. Marsh Ltd.; Niagara Falls, E.S. 
Arnold, President, Brights Wines Ltd. 

Organizers of the development fund hope to 
raise $4.5 million for the new science 
complex on DeCew. 

OSAP increase 

There's more money available for students 
applying for OSAP this year, said Dr. 
Bette Stephenson, Minister of Colleges and 
Universities. 

I n an announcement from Queen I sPark thi s 
week, Dr. Stephenson said total funding 
for 1982-83 is $109.8 million, an in­
crease of 11.8 per cent over last year. 

Adjustments have been made in areas such 
as net income at which a contribution 
starts for the grant plan (increased from 
$7,700 to $9,200), minimum contributions 
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from summer earni ngs (i ncreased from $60 
to $70 per week), and living allowance for 
students living away from home (increased 
from $77 to $85 per week). 

The maxi mum grant for independent si ngl e 
students is increased from $1,100 to 
$1,150 per term. Students attending a full 
year at school are eligible for up to 
$2,300 in grants, an increase of $100 over 
1 ast year. 

More than 80,000 students apply for OSAP 
annually. 

Canajen, eh? 

Read Canadian is the promotional theme of 
the 1982 National Book Festival. 

The week-long Festival, an annual event, 
is designed to encourage the publ ic to 
read Canadian to a greater extent than it 
already is. Pu·blishers, booksellers, li­
brari ans, writers and teachers from all 
over Canada part i c i pate in the program. 
For example, this year during the Festival 
34 pub 1 is hers will disc ount recent 1 y pub­
lished titles at 25 per cent off. Writers 
will get into the act by travelling to va­
rious locations across Canada, reading 
portions of their work. 

Here at Brock the Library is displaying 
books from its special collection feat­
uring early Canadian writers and travel-
1 ers' accounts. Recent Canadi an authors 
are also included in the display. 
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The promotional aspect of the Festival, a 
program of the Canada Council ;s expected 
to cost $350,000 this year. National Book 
Festival events take place between April 
26 and May 2. 

Heart saver 

Sa v; ng the 1 ife of a human bei ng is ser­
ious business. Successful attempts are 
often the result of knowing w~atls requir­
ed at the site of the emergency. Last 
week, 16 Brock employees were invloved in 
1 earn; ng the techni ques of CPR - cardi 0 
pulmonary resuscitation. CPR is used in 
cases of coronary arrest. Proper implemen­
tat i on of the techni que often proves a 
life-saving measure. 

The program was taught by David Booth, a 
former Brock student, now with the St. 
Cathar-i nes Ambul ance Servi ce. The pro­
cedure used in aiding a choking victim was 
also demonstrated. 

All particpants in the program were re­
quired to pass a written and practical 
test. Those who took part in the course 
are: Peter Barclay, Paul Barras, Karen 
Bowder, Rose Delazzer, Patrick Docherty, 
Joyce England, Dorothy Fast, Dorothy Goor, 
Gordon Grundy, John Nolan, Roger Reynolds, 
Bob Rossini, John Rustenburg. Leon Smith, 
John Vandenhoff and Vicki Waterhouse. 

Would you like a language bureau? 

The departments of Romance studies and 
Germanic and Slavic studies are attempting 
to coordinate a central translating bur­
eau. 

"Vari ous members of faculty, part; cul arly 
; n the departments teach; ng modern 1 an­
guages are asked from time to time by mem­
bers of the university or the public to 
translate or summarize documents," said 
Prof.John Michielsen, chairman of Germanic 

-3-

and Slavic studies. 

In the past, faculty members have accommo­
dated the requests as best as they could. 

"We woul d 1 i ke to coordi nate these ser­
vi ces so that they can be performed in a 
more business-like fashion," said Prof. 
Michielsen. 

"To this end we are investigating the es­
tablishment of a central translating bur­
eau, operating out of the departments of 
Romance studies and Germanic and Slavic 
studies," he said. 

Those who have an expertise in a foreign 
language and are interested in participat­
ing in a central translating bureau should 
call Prof. Michielsen, ext.312. 

Check.mate 

Amusement game buffs are strutti ng thei r 
stuff at the Niagara Gamefest and Computer 
show at Brock May 7-9. 

More than 30 tournament events and sem­
i nars are schedul ed in such games as 
Scrabble, Rubik's cube, backgammon, Afrika 
corp, Squad leader, Starfleet battles and 
Ace of aces. 

Also featured are events such as miniature 
fi gure paint i ng contests and computer de­
monstrations. Tournaments are scheduled 
for games such as Diplomacy, advanced Dun­
geons and dragons and La bataille de la mo­
skva. 

Seminars will be held Hith lan Chadwick 
and David Humphries. Dealers will exhibit 
their products at the "gaming supermarket" 
and space will be provided for open gaming. 

The gamefest is organi zed by the Ni agara 
Garners Association. Admission for the event 
is $8 for three days or $3 per day. For 
further information contact Brian Dugdale 
at 682-7243. 



It's the little people on campus ••• 

More than 400 elementary school chil dren 
are expected to demonstrate their writing 
skills at the Young Authors conference 
April 30, at the College of Education. 

Sponsored by the Lincoln County Public 
School Board, the Young Authors con­
ference is a uni que way of cel ebrati ng 
children and their literature. 

Each child in attendance at the conference 
will read a book he or she has written to 
a small group of peers. Each group will 
see a film about creative writing and at­
tend sessions with childrens· authors, 
poets, illustrators and story tellers. 

Send 'em to the summer sports school! 

For those with restless youngsters on 
their hands this summer, a good idea might 
be to enroll them in Brock"s summer sports 
school. 

A successful annual venture by the School 
of Physical Education, the program offers 
boys and gi rl s between ten and 13 years of 
age a chance to expend some of thei r en­
ergy in events 1 ike swimming, basketball 
and soccer. 

There are separate divisions for boys and 
girls, as well as divisions according to 
age. The programs take pl ace in July and 
August. Enrolment is limited in each ses­
sion. Registration takes place May 29 from 
8:30 am until noon at the Phys.Ed. centre. 
For further information call the Phys.Ed. 
school, ext. 384/385. 

Anyone need a guide? 

The Association of Universities and Col­
leges of Canada have blished a research 
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guide to help those interested in post­
secondary education. 

liThe inventory of research into higher 
education ll gives researchers information 
on projects concerned with post-secondary 
education that have been completed or are 
near completion. 

There are about 250 projects in the guide. 
Those interested in obtai ni ng a copy 
shoul d contact the AUCC offi ce ; n Ottawa 
for further information. 

Get into the swing of things! 

For those who equate fun with dancing the­
re's a folk dancing group that meets at 
the College of Education on a regular ba­
sis to tryout their dancing skills. 

No experience is required to join the gro­
up and it's open to men, women and coup­
les. The group meets on Thursdays, COE gym 
from 8-10 pm. There is no dance on Apri 1 
29, but the group will meet May 6,13,20 & 
27. For more information call Prof. J. 
Mayberry, Ext.300. Admission is free. 

Nota bene 

There will be a meeting of the Brock Uni­
versity Faculty Associ at i on on t~ay 6 at 
noon in the Alumni Loun 

We·re on summer time 

Campus News begins its summer schedule in 
May. The newsletter will be published bi­
weekly until September. The next issue 
wi 11 be out May 14. Submi ss ions for the 
newsletter should be in by May 10 and 
calendar events should be in by May 21. 
Although community act i vity at Brock 
decreases during the summer months 
departments are encouraged to submit items 
of interest for publication. 
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Faculty and staff notes 

College of Education 
Prof. Adel e Thomas presented a workshop, 
"Learned helplessness and the learning 
disabled student", at the annual inter­
national convention of the Council for ex­
ceptional children, Houston, Texas. 
Philosophy 
John Ho Nota, SoJa took part in the 
meetings of the JPA and ACPA in Houston 
and gave a tal k on "Max Schel er as the 
first positive christian evaluation of 
Friedrich Nietzsche". 
Pol it i cs 
David Siegel is currently serving as a 
member of the Academic committee of the 
Institute of municipal management. The 
Inst itute is the newly-formed credenti al 
granting body of the Ontario municipal 
management development board. 
Sociology 
Dr. V 0 A. Tomovi ch presented two papers 
at the International symposium on "The 
life and work of L. Adamic", in Ljubljana, 
Yugosl avi a 1 ast September. The two papers 
were "Adamic under attack" and "The main 
streams of social consciousness in the 
works of Louis Adamic". 
A paper entitled "Conditional release from 
Canadian correctional institutions - pres­
sing concerns and problems" was read by 
Dr. Tomovich at the Southern conference on 
corrections, Tallahassee, March 28. 
"Darwin1s impact on theories of human 
crime ll was a paper read by Dr. Tomovich at 
a symposium on IIDarwin and evolution - a 
centennial tr-ibute", at Canisius college, 
Buffalo, April 19. 
Urban and Environmental studies 
Professor Fikret Berkes has received a 
$9,650 grant from the SSHRC to continue 
hi s work on the James Bay fi sheri es and 
the impact of hydroelectric development; 
and a $14,618 grant to continue his vlOrk 
on Lake Erie fisheries. 

Cl ass ifi ed 

For rent 
Toronto apartment available to sub-let May 
1 to Sept.1. Bachelor, furnished, $250 per 
month. Contact G. Coggins, ext.472. 

Queenston, four-bedroom stone house to 
rent. Village centre, all major appliances 
including freezer. $550 per month plus 
utilities. Available May 15. Phone 
481-7187, Toronto. 

For sale 
1972 Yamaha DT -250 bi keG Has all parts to 
1 icence, just been tuned, runs perfectly. 
Ca 11 227-4376. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue wi 11 be May 14; copy 
deadline is May 10 at 10 am. 
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Award for excellence 

Dr. Wayne Jolly of the University's Geo­
logical sciences department is this year's 
recipient of the Alumni award for 
excellence in teaching. 

The award was established in 1979 by the 
Alumni Association. It is presented on an 
annual basis to· a faculty member consider­
ed outstanding in his/her teaching abili­
ties. 

The candidates are nominated by students, 
alumnus, or faculty members and a select­
ion committee determines the recipient. 

Successful candidates are considered out­
standing in. some or all of the following 
areas: classroom instruction, consultation 
with students, thesis supervisor, course 
development, and curriculum development. 

Dr. Jolly will be presented with this 
year's award at the Alumni Association's 
annual meeting in November. He will re­
ceive a plaque and an honorarium of $250. 

High calibre arts 

A season of fine entertainment is in store 
for patrons of the Brock Centre for the 
Arts. 
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Outstanding national and international 
performing artists will be presented 
throughout the season. The chamber music 
series includes the Alban Berg quartet 
from Austria, the Borodin trio from 
Russia, and the Aulos ensemble from New 
York. 

The Playhouse will focus performances in 
its dance series by the Compagnie de danse 
Eddy Toussaint, the Toronto dance theatre, 
and Theatre ballet of Canada. 

The mime series includes the Arete contem­
porary mime troupe, Mime omnibus, and a 
performance by Bob Berky, considered by 
some to be "one of the greatest mimes in 
the world today". 

A variety of entertainment, including Mr. 
Dress-up, Green Thumb theatre and Musical 
zoo is scheduled for the children's pro­
gram. 

The film series is a potpourri of inter­
national, fantastic, and Roman Polanski 
movies. 

Subscription prices for this year's season 
are less than the 1981/82 season. The low­
er prices are "an effort to combat infla­
tion and to encourage greater audience 
participation", said John Nolan, director 
of the Centre. 

Further information regarding the various 
programs can be obtained by calling the 
box office at 688-5475. 



Dial a new n urn ber 

Patrons wishing to subscribe or purchase 
tickets to upcoming performances at the 
Brock Centre for the Arts are reminded 
that the new number for the box office is 
688-5475. 

Spring enrolment up 

Preliminary figures indicate the number of 
enrolments for both the degree and general 
interest courses offered at Brock this 
spring are up over last year1s figure. 

Total enrolment in the 1981 spring evening 
degree program was 1,753. An early count 
shows the 1982 enrolment up approximately 
eight per cent over the 1981 figure. 
Enrolment in general interest courses are 
also up over last year1s total. 

The gifted child 

The education of the gifted child was the 
topic of discussion at the Brock annual 
educational conference held at the College 
of Education, May 7. 

With a turnout estimated by COE officials 
at more than 600, the one-day conference 
was well-attended. 

Dr. J.S. Renzulli, 
Connecticut, a leading 
gifted child, presented 
ress at the conference. 

University of 
authority on the 
the keynote add-

The gifted child, said Dr. Renzulli, is 
one who displays the following three char­
acteristics: an above average ability, 
task committment, and creativity. All 
three characteristics must be integrated 
and one cannot stand alone. Emotional and 
social adjustment, as well as a drive to 
achieve are also contributing factors in 
the development of the gifted child. 
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However, not all children are gifted said 
Dr. Renzulli, and lithe best instrument to 
detect the gifted child is the sensitive 
eyes and ears of a teacherll. 

As well as encouraging the gifted child, 
and finding a creative outlet for his/her 
energy, a teacher must also provide feed­
back, which often involves "a shoulder to 
cry on ll when the child hits low ebb he 
said. 

Following the morning address, Dr. 
Renzulli lead one of the 20 workshops held 
throughout the day. Workshop topics centr­
ed around the education of the gifted 
child and included such subjects as IIDe­
veloping creativity through drama" and 
11 Motivating the underachieving gifted 
child ll • 

The conference, attended mainly by area 
teachers on a professional development 
day, concluded in late afternoon. A var­
iety of educational material, including 
books, tapes and audio-visual material was 
on display throughout the conference, en­
abling the teachers to browse during 
breaks in the workshops. 

Toller on Toller 

For Toller Cranston, figure skating was a 
means for him to expend his creative en­
ergy as a child. 

IIBut nobody showed me how to do it in 
those early days. 1 just went out and did 
it 11 , he said. 

Toller delivered the luncheon address at 
the Brock annual educational conference, 
May 7, and spoke on IlDifficulties of the 
gifted child - a personal reflection 11 • 

The world-renowned figure skater outlined 
the personal triumphs and tragedies of his 
career. 

III had a VISIOn as to where 1 was going at 
the age of eightll, said Toller, and al-



though there was a lot of rocky ground to 
cover, "what took over was my survival in­
stinct and I could not give up". 

The Kirkland Lake native went on to tell 
his audience that although encouragement. 
kindness and support are vital to the de­
velopment of the gifted child, a tremen­
dous amount of self-motivation is also re­
quired. 

The truly artistic are those who concept­
ually see things differently said ToIler. 
"They make great efforts to break into new 
territory and go new routes". 

When a child makes the effort to try some­
thing new, teachers should encourage the 
development. However, most teachers advo­
cate sameness instead of individ uality , 
said ToIler and cited an incident as a 
schoolboy when he was reprimanded for 
drawing himself in orange and yellow in­
stead of more realistic colors. 

Following the luncheon address ToIler met 
with members of the local media to further 
discuss his career as both figure skater 
and artist. 

Parlez-vous francais? 

The third annual Brock-Niagara French con­
test takes place on campus, May 14. 

Approximately 140 grade 12 and 13 high 
school students from the Lincoln county 
and Niagara South public school boards 
will write tests in one of the following 
three categories: francophone, anglophone 
and immersion. 

The winner in each category receives a 
cheq ue for $100. The contest provides a 
forum for interested students to display 
their knowledge of the French language. 
Tests are prepared by teachers from area 
boards as well as representatives from 
Brock's department of Romance studies. 
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Put the axe away! 

The Brock community is reminded that as of 
May 1 all wood permits are cancelled. 
Previous to the cancellation directive, 
Physical plant staff issued permits to 
anyone wishing to cut up dead wood in the 
escarpment area on Brock property. However 
the permits will no longer be issued. 

Study and work 

Students looking for part-time work on and 
around campus this year will be assisted 
in their job search by the financial aid 
offices at their schools, said Colleges 
and Universities minister, Bette 
Stephenson, April 26. 

The financial aid offices at universities 
and colleges will develop portfolios of 
part-time jobs in and around their res­
pective campuses. The new work study pro­
gram allows students to fit jobs into 
their academic schedule as well as help 
them finance their education without a 
heavy dependence on loans, said the 
Minister. 

The program will be offered at Ontario 
universities and colleges on a cost­
sharing basis: the Ontario government pay­
ing 50 per cent and a local sponsoring 
agency the other 50 per cent. The local 
sponsoring agency can be the university or 
college, a student union, an alma mater 
society or other non-profit group or 
organization 

This year's program is expected to cost 
$100,000. Future funding will be dependent 
on the growth of the program said the 
Minister. 

Publications 

Kernaghan, Kenneth Public Administration 
in Canada, Toronto: Methuen, 1982, 4th 
edition. 



Faculty and staff notes 

Chemistry 
Dr. Steve Hartman attended the 23rd Ex­
perimental NMR Conference, at Madison 
Wisconsin in April, and was co-author of 
two papers on high-resolution nuclear mag­
netic resonance in solids. These reported 
work carried out at the University of 
Guelph while on sabbatical 1980-81. 

Geology 
Jim Leyland (M.Sc. student) and Lee 
Bradshaw (B.Sc. graduate 180) recently 
completed drilling projects in southern 
Ontario for the Ontario Geological 
Survey. The projects. carried out through­
out the winter months and early spring, 
were part of a comprehensive program whose 
aim is to obtain data concerning the char­
acteristics of the Quaternary deposits and 
Paleozoic deposits in southern Ontario. It 
is anticipated that the data collected 
will provide a clearer understanding of 
these deposits and of their stratigraphy. 

Jim Leyland supervised the drilling of 
several deep bore holes in glacial and 
post- glacial deposits, from Lake Simcoe 
to Belleville. Ontario. Lee Bradshaw was 
busy supervising bore hole investigations 
of the Paleozoic sedimentary rocks found 
beneath the cover of glacial or younger 
deposits, from Lake Simcoe to Kingston, 
Ontario. 

Recreation & Leisure Studies 
David Staniford attended the American Al­
liance for Health, Physical Education Rec­
reation and Dance, annual convention in 
Houston Tx. in April, where he attended 
research meetings of the American Assoc­
iation for Leisure and Recreation (AALR). 

Philosophy 
Dr. J.R.A. Mayer participated in a sem­
inar on World-government disarmament and 
conflict resolution held in New York City 
on May 1 at the United Nations Plaza. 
Other panelists were the Am bassador of 
Egypt to the U.N., the Ambassador of India 
to the U.N., as well as American and -4-

Canadian activists in promoting disarma­
ment and non-military means of 
international conflict resolution. 

Richard Brown successfully defended his 
Ph. D. thesis, 11 Axiological Ontology: 
Nietzsche and Kant". at McMaster 
University, May 3. 

Physical Education 
Prof. Nancy Murray was recently elected 
chairman of the Ontario C.A.H.P.E.R. 
Dance Committee. As a provincial commit­
tee within the Canadian Association of 
Health, Physical Education and Recreation, 
it is probably the most active provincial 
group in this national organization. 

Classifieds 

For sale: 
Colonial type brick home; Ig.fireplace; 
rosewood woodwork; sun/rm; dble.garage; 
20x40' in-ground pool; 10 min. from 
University. Ext. 386 or 227-6812. 

Transferred. Summer occupancy. Riverview 
Blvd.. executive 2-story, 4-bdrm home. 
Country kit/lg • family rm. Backs onto 
escarpment below Brock. Call 688-4446. 

Wanted: 
Baby carriage, good cond. Call (after­
noons) 937-7109. 

For rent: 
Cottage: fully furn.; private/quiet (no 
other cottages nearby). Avail. July; $175 
pr/wk. Call R.Nunn, extension 212/214. 

Fonthill, 1-1/2 storey house, rural 
setting. one/two yr. lease. Avail. July. 
Call S.J. Haynes. ext. 530 or 892-3556. 

Campus News is published by the Infor-
mation and Liaison office. Copy for the 
May 28 issue must reach the office, 
Thistle 265. by lOam May 21. Copy for the 
June calendar is due Thursday, May 20. 



Introducing the VAX 11/780 

There's a new computer in the University's 
Computer Science department. It's called 
the Digital V AX 11/780. 
, 
The V AX 11/780's main purpose will be as 
an educational tool - it will support the 
teaching of first and second year comput­
ing science. 

The new computer arrived in early May, and 
department staff expect it to be fully 
operational by the first week of June. 

The University has also purchased 40 CRT 
terminals which will be placed in two com­
puting labs, and five printers which will 
be associated with the labs. 

Additional computing power was requested 
by the Computer Science department last 
fall when it became apparent that large 
increases in enrolment for the program was 
causing a strenuous load on the Univer­
sity's existing computer, the Burroughs 
6700. 

The B-6700 will continue to service admin­
istration, research, faculty, senior com­
puter science students and others who may 
require use of the computer. 

The B-6700 is also scheduled for an up­
grading that would allow the computer's 
users further resources than those now 
available on the computer. 
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Happy graduation! 

Friday June 4 is the day slated for the 
University's convocation ceremonies. 

An estimated 750 students will don cap and 
gown for the 2 p.m. ceremonies held in the 
gymnasium of the Physical Education build­
ing. 

Ralph Misener, Brock University's chancel­
lor, will preside over the afternoon exer­
cises. Dr. Alan Earp, Brock's president, 
and other faculty and staff mem bers will 
also be on hand for the ceremonies. 

Receiving honorary degrees this year are 
Mrs. Hughette Labelle, Under Secretary of 
State, Ottawa; Mr. George Hinterhoeller. 
master boat builder, Niagara on the Lake; 
and Mr. Gerald Mitchell, former president 
of the Hayes-Dana operation, St. 
Catharines, now chairman of the Dana Cor­
poration, Toledo, Ohio. 

The three honorary degree recipients will 
receive the degree of Doctor of Laws, 
honoris causa. 

Mrs. Labelle, who has served as Under Sec­
retary of State, Department of the Secret­
ary of State since September, 1980, is the 
guest speaker at the convocation. For 
those who watched the constitution cere­
monies from Parliament Hill on April 17. 
it was Mrs. Labelle who read the terms of 
the new constitution to the people of 
Canada. 
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Bssay bodies at Glenridge 

The latest word from Biology staff at 
Glenridge is that the lower campus popula­
tion has increased by 8,000. Bees that 
is. 

The Univerity's Biological Sciences depar­
tment and the College of Education have 
cooperated in establishing an observation 
bee hive in rm. 109 of the Glenridge cam­
pus. 

Al Wheeler and Bill Cade have worked with 
Meinhart Benkel, Tony Biernacki, Roland 
Seehagel and Tony Sergenese of the Tech­
nical services machine shop in making and 
stocking the hives with the bees. 

The hive's plexiglass side allows the act­
ivities of the bees to be readily ob­
served. 

Brock courses in entomology, animal behav­
ior, and science education will use the 
hive. It will also be used as a display 
for students visiting the campus. Anyone 
interested in seeing the hive is invited 
down to the lower campus. 

tax man cometh ••• 

The following statement regarding in­
creased income tax deductions comes from 
Personnel Services: 

"Faculty and staff members who are enrol­
led in the group dental, semi-private and 
major medical plans will find that income 
tax deductions will be increased com­
mencing with the May payroll. 

The proposed tax changes in the November 
federal budget state that premiums paid by 
an employer on behalf of an employee for 
medical/dental plans shall be considered 
as a taxable benefit. Although the budget 
is not yet law, the instruction received 
from the Department of National Revenue 
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req uire that tax be withheld for 1982. 

In order to a void an increasing tax li­
ability for faculty and staff members who 
are affected by this change, the Univer­
sity has chosen to commence deductions at 
this time rather than delay any longer. 11 

More Statscan for Library ••• 

And from the University's Library comes 
the following notice: 

"In response to its request to Supply and 
Services Canada, the University Library 
has received notification that, as of 
April 19, 1982, it will receive automatic­
ally one copy of all future publications 
of Statistics Canada. 

The Library has been a selective deposit­
ory for Statistics Canada publications 
since 1967, and has been gradually in­
creasing its breadth of coverage in res­
ponse to requests from library users. This 
change in status to full depository will 
immediately increase the Library's cover­
age from about 80 per cent to 100 per 
cent. 

Attempts are also being made to fill the 
gaps in the Statistics Canada collection 
which occurred during the selective de­
pository period. Gifts of older Statistics 
Canada publications are welcome and should 
be directed to the Documents department. 
University Library. 11 

Passes for Canada's Wonderland! 

For those interested in seeing Canada's 
Wonderland, passes are available at the 
red uced price of $8.95 per person for 
Brock employees, their families and fri­
ends. Children under three admitted free. 
Pass valid weekdays June 1 to July 16, 
including Canada Day. Passes available 
from Personnel Services, ext.274/273. 



Faculty and staff notes 

Administrative Studies 

Dr. Ronald Roten berg, by in vita tion, de­
livered a talk on liThe uses of marketing 
research in advertising 11 to the staff of 
Saffer, Cravitt q Friedman Advertising 
Inc., in Toronto. 

Dr. C.A. Sales presented a paper she co­
authored with E. Levanoni entitled 
"Employee performance as a function of job 
orientation and job design 11, at the 19th 
annual meeting of the Eastern Academy of 
Management, Baltimore Maryland. 

Chemistry 

Prof. Mary Richardson lectured on IISym­
metry in nature, art and science ll to sec­
tions of the Chemical Institute of Canada 
in Cornwall, Windsor and Regina. While in 
Regina, she also spoke to the Chemistry 
D ept. at the University of Regina on her 
work on "Mental complexes of vitamin 
B6 11

• 

Child Studies 

Linda Krasnor gave a talk at the Asso­
ciation of Early Childhood Educators of 
Untario (AECEO) annual conference in 
Ottawa, entitled "Socialization and social 
effectiveness. 1I Dr. Krasnor also presented 
a paper titled "Failure in social problem­
solving: an observational case studyll at 
the second biennial University of Waterloo 
conference in Childhood Development. 

College of Education 

Dr. Robert Knoop received $48,500 from the 
Ministry of Education to design, test, and 
implement a computerized performance ap­
praisal and improvement system for school 
superintendents. 

Drama a Film Studies 

B. K. Grant delivered two papers recently, 
liThe Hollywood musical and the problem of 
rock and roll" at the annual Popular Cul­
ture/ American Culture Assn. conference in 
Louisville. Ky. in April and IIContextua­
lism and the teaching of film 11 at Root 
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metaphor: an interdisciplinary conference 
at SUNY Buffalo in May. 
Prof. Grant has also been appointed to the 
staff of Post Script: Essays in Film and { 
the Humanities, as of July. 

Dr. M. J. Miller attended the A -sociation 
for the Study of Canadian Radio and Tele­
vision and presented a paper on "Timothy 
Findley's The Paper People: A Neglected 
Achievement. 1I 

Geological Sciences 

Prof. H. R. Williams initiated field stu­
dies in the Point-au- Baril area (north of 
Parry Sound). The purpose of the project, 
in association with the Geological Asso­
ciation of Canada, is to determine the 
role of thrust faulting in Grenville age 
rocks, and to delineate thrust sheet boun­
daries in these young Precambrian rocks. 
Structural deformation and metamorphism of 
peculiar small instrusives in this area 
will receive special attention. 

Physical Education 

Prof. Nancy Murray conducted a workshop in 
Toronto titled "Integrating the Arts with 
creative movement ll • The workshop was pre­
sented to fitness leaders, gymanstics 
coaches and teachers throughout Ontario. 

Politics 

Prof. David Siegel has been elected Vice­
Chairman of the Hamilton Regional Group of 
the Institute of Public Administration of 
Canada. 

Psychology 

Dr. J. O. Mitterer presented a paper IIPoor 
readers use the same strategy to read and 
spell words ll , at the University of Water­
loo conference on Child Development. 

Dr. Joan Preston presented a paper "Media 
effects on basic vs. specific levels of 
organization" at the University of Water­
loo conference on Child Development. 

Prof. Sid Segalowitz gave a talk at the 
Clarke Institute of Psychiatry, Toronto, 
on the problem of individ ual variability 
in measures of brain lateralization and 
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and methods for overcoming such variabil­
ity in clinical case studies. He also 
presented a paper IIS ome metatheoretical 
limitations in Psychology: Reversals of 
logic, fudge factors, and Godel's Theorem ll 

at the Conference on Child Development in 
Waterloo. 

Urban li Environmental Studies 

Terry Fenge successfully defended his 
Ph.D. thesis; IIEnvironmental policy in the 
Northwest Territories: The case of envi­
ronmentally significant areas" at the Uni­
versity of Waterloo. 

Publications 

BELL H.E., The Identity (Xy)n=Xnyn: 
Does It Buy Commutativity?, Mathematics 
Magazine 55(1982), 165-170. 

KNOOP, Robt., IIA test of Path-Goal Theory: 
Work Values as Moderators of Relations of 
Leaders and Subordinates". Psychological 
Reports, 1982, 51, 39-43. 

Classifieds 

For rent 
Secluded cottage on quiet Sayer's Lake in 
Haliburton Highlands. Fully equipped with 
modern conveniences. Sleeps up to 8. For 
further details, phone 468-7228 or ext.555 
or write to Box 791, Niagara-on-the-Lake, 
LOS IJO 

For rent 
In Woodlands (north end) 3 bedroom fully 
finished condominium from Sept.l, '82 to 
May 1, '83. Mature adults only. Phone 
935-9065 after 5pm, or ext. 381. 

For sale 
ft. , sleeps 4/5, 
q heater, 12v q 

Good condition. 

House trailer, 17-1/2 
propane stove, fridge 
mains lighting, toilet. 
$3000 or best offer. 
eXt.357 or 892-3703 after 

Wanted to rent 

Call Margaret, 
4 :30pm 

3/4 bedroom house in south end for small 
family. Call Alex Reed 705/742-4842, 01' 

! 
Doug Geddie, ext.246 " 

Campus News is pUblished by the nforma­
tion and Liaison office, Thistle 265. The 
next issue will be June 11; copy deadline 
is Monday, June 7 at 10 am. 



Oh, happy day ••• 

There seemed to be 736 smil es on campus 
June 4 as that many graduates recei ved 
their degrees at Brock's convocation cere­
monies. 

Chancellor Ralph Misener presided over the 
afternoon ceremonies with Brock University 
President, Dr. Alan Earp, delivering a 
welcome address to the assembled graduates 
and guests. 

Honorary degree reci pi ent, Mrs. Huguette 
Labelle, Under Secretary of State, Ottawa, 
spoke to the audience of the pressing need 
for commitment and concern regarding the 
plight of the less fortunate in today's 
world. Mrs. Labelle also told the gradua­
tes their respective degrees represented a 
'door-opener' for their individual desires 
and urged them to take risks especially 
where social justice issues were concer­
ned. 

Al so receiving honorary degrees were Mr. 
George Hinterhoeller, master boat builder, 
Niagara on the Lake; and Mr. Geral d 
Mitchell, chai rman of the Dana Corpora­
tion, Toledo, Ohio. 

Awards for outstanding academic achieve­
ment at Brock were presented to four area 
students. 

Darrel Donald Short, 25, was awarded the 
Governor General's medal for highest over­
all academic standing. Darrel graduated 
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with a Bachelor of Science (Honors) degree 
in Mathematics with a 90 per cent average. 
He plans to pursue a career in medicine. 

The vice-chancellor's medal, also for out­
standing academic achievement, went to 
three graduates who each achieved an aver­
age of 89 per cent in their studies this 
year. The recipients were: Daniel Bruce 
Durksen, 28, Bachelor of Arts (Honors) in 
Music; Carolyn Louise Grayson, 24, 
Bachelor of Science (Honors) in Biological 
Sc; ences/Psychol ogy; and Daniel Joseph 
Walsh, 23, Bachelor of Science in Computer 
Science. Daniel Durksen and Carolyn 
Grayson plan to continue into a Master's 
program in their respective studies and 
Daniel Walsh is working with Canada 
Systems Group in Ottawa. 

tIsaac Brock Wants You' a winnerl 

Brock University's recruitment campaign, 
11 Isaac Brock Wants You", came up a winner 
in the 1982 CASE (Council for Advancement 
and Support of Education) recognition pro­
gram in May. 

The recru i tment campa i gn won an I excep­
tional achievement' award in the Student 
Recruitment Communications category. 

Brock al so won an 'exceptional achieve­
ment' award in the Excellence in Public 
Information category for its IIWe're tired 
of being on the hit list ll campaign. 

A special merit was awarded Brock in the 



Other Public Relations Projects category 
and a citation was presented the Univer­
sity in the Visual Design: Pomotional Fly­
ers category. 

Each promotional campaign was developed by 
Douglas J. Geddie, Director of Information 
and Liaison at Brock. There were more than 
3500 entries from across North America in 
the competition. 

A 'special' at Alphie's Trough 

German sausage and sauerkraut for $1 (cash 
bar) is the featured fare at Alphie's 
Trough on Friday, June 18. The staff at 
Alphie's said if their first 'Friday Spe­
cial' is successful, the special menu and 
price could become a standard feature. 

Faculty and staff are welcome. 

For tickets contact the purchasing depart­
ment or Alphie's Trough. 

Canada Day 

The University will observe the Canada Day 
hol iday on Thursday, July L Friday, July 
2 will also be a holiday for faculty and 
staff. 

Lunch with a view 

Beginning Monday June 21, summer luncheon 
service will be provided to members of the 
Faculty and Staff Club on the 13th floor. 
For non-members a $5 summer membership fee 
will be levied. Summer memberships are 
available from Prof. S.C. Chang (Mathema­
tics) or at the Club on June 21 at noon. 

Where~ oh where is the auditron1 

Woul d the owner of the unmarked auditron 
left in the Registrar's office during the 
first week of June please return the 
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Registrar's auditron (identified by white 
label) and claim your own. 

Open Studio 

On Saturday. June 19, the department of 
Fine Arts invites everyone interested to 
view the work completed by the students of 
the spring evening painting courses VISA 
230 and VISA 303 under the supervision of 
visiting instructor Guy Ducornet. 

The open studio will be held in Th.141 in 
the Drama-Music-Fine Arts basement, (near 
the cafeteria), from 1-6pm. 

Philosophy on TV ••• 

Cable television offers the closing pro­
gram on the 'Great Year of Zarathustra' 
June 22, 8:30pm (repeated June 23, 9pm) 
The topic of discussion "Must love or lust 
or 1 ife long for ever?" is discussed by 
Profs. Joseph Owens, Debabrata Si nha and 
David Goicoechea. Prof. Z. Adamczewski 
chaired the discussion. 

Personal Mail 

A note regarding personal mail: The 
versity's mail room processes personal 
as part of their responsibil ities. 
ever, a 11 personal ma il must i nc 1 ude 
postage. 

Uni­
mai 1 
How­
full 

Postage for mai 1 di rected to fi rms that 
process claims, etc., for our various ben­
efit plans are the responsibil ity of the 
employee. 

New CAUT president 

Prof. Ken McGovern of Campion College, 
University of Regina, is the new President 
of CAUT (Canadian Association of Univers­
ity Teachers). CAUT elected Prof. McGovern 
at its annual council meeting held in 



Ottawa May 10-13. 

In honor of Prof .. JoY .. Reed 

The Department of Mathematics invites you 
to cont ri bute to a Li bra ry Book fund in 
honor of Prof. J. W. Reed. The interest 
from this fund will be administered by the 
Brock University Library~ and will be used 
for the purchase of 1 i brary books. Con­
tributions to this endowment fund are tax­
deductible. Please make your contributions 
payable to Brock University (J.W. Reed Bo­
ok Fund), and send them to the Math de­
partment. 

To be perfectly clear ••• 

The last issue of Campus News (May 28) re­
ported the University's new computer, the 
Digital VAX 11/780 as being located in the 
Computer Sc i ence department. The VAX is 
located in the Computer Science Centre. It 
will be used primarily as an educational 
tool for first and second year students. 

Faculty and Staff notes 

Biological Sciences 
Dr. Arthur H. Houston has been appointed 
for a five year term to the graduate fac­
ulty of the Department of Zoology, Univer­
sity of Toronto. 
Chemistry 
Prof. Jack Miller presented a paper "Inor­
ganic applications of fast atom bombard­
ment mass spectrometry", at a joint Chemi­
cal Institute of Canada-American Chemical 
Society-Royal Society of Chemistry confer­
ence (at Bloomington, Ind.) on the theme 
11 Inorgani c chemi stry -- towards the 21st 
century" • 
Brock chemi sts attended the Chemical Ins­
t i tute of Ca nada meet i ng in Toronto, May 
30-June 2, and presented 13 papers on 
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their research: "The Photochemistry of In­
doles u

, W.G. McGimpsey and E. Cherniak; 
11 The Measurement of PAN in the Atmosphere 
at Simcoe", R.Corkum, W. Giesbrecht, T. 
Bardsley, and E. Cherniak; A Year III 
course in Industrial Chemistry for Chemis­
try Majors, J.S. Hartman, J.N. Miller and 
M.F. Richardson; Applications of Fast Atom 
Bombardment Mass Spectrometry to Inorganic 
and Bioorganic Chemistry, J.M. Miller; 
Complexes of Mercury and Cadmium with Mac­
rocyclic Ligands, C.R. Paige, M.R. Burke 
and M.F. Richardson; Platinum-Group Comp­
lexes with Vitamin B6 J.H.K.A. Acquaye 
and M. F. Ri chardson; A New Approach to 
Chiral Synthesis. Asymmetric Induction of 
One Surface of a Single Crystal. I. Theo­
retical Aspects, M.F. Richardson and H.L. 
Holland; A New Approach to Chiral Synthe­
s; s : Asymmet ri c Induct; on on One Surf ace 
of a Single Crystal. 11. Practical 
Aspects, P. Ch. Chenchaiah, H.L. Holland 
and M.F. Richardson; A Vibronic Analysis 
,g,f ,She Electronic Bands in the 
A1A2'-X1A1 and PA~XlA1 
Systems of F2CSe, M.Y. BolUk and D.C. 
Moule; Comparison of Techniques for Se­
quential Discrimination of Models, A.E. 
Doherty, E. R. I~ull er and S. M. Rothstei n; 
Mechanism of Enzymatic-Sulphide-Sulphoxide 
Oxidation, H.L. Holland and I. Carter; 
Reactions of Steroidal 5,6-Epoxy-3-01s and 
Derivatives with Strong Bases, H.L. Hol­
land and Jahangir; Direct Introduction of 
a y-Carbonyl Group into a,B-Unsaturated 
Ketosteroids, H.L. Holland, E. Riemland 
and U. Daum. 
Geological Sciences 
Prof. U. Brand attended the annual meeting 
of the Geological Association of Canada in 
Wi nni peg in May. He is co-author of the 
paper presented by M. Leyl and "Sed imen­
tology and geochemical analysis of Late 
Wisconsin glacial sediments and Paleozoic 
bedrock. Havelock, Ontario" in Program 
with Abstracts (1982) vol.7,p.63. 
Geological Sciences 
Prof. J. Terasmae participated in the 
"Quarternary Statigraphy of Canada" sympo­
sium, a Pleistocene field excursion, and 
the Intern. Geological Correction Program 
(Quaternary Glaciations in the Northern 



Hemisphere; Canadian committee) meetings 
held at Win~ipeg in May in conjunction 
with the Geol. Association of Canada Con­
ference. About 10 former and current Brock 
geology grads attended the conference and 
seven of them presented papers in thei r 
research; D.W. Alley, C.L. Baker, P.J. 
Barnett, R.N. Hiscott, M. Leyland, J.E. 
Ott, and B.T. Schreiner. 
Music 
Naomi Oliphant completed her Doctor of 
Musical Arts degree at the University of 
Mi chi gan in Apri 1. On May 30 she appears 
in recital with violinist Hal Grossman on 
the Music Series of the Memorial Art Gal­
lery in Rochester, N.Y. 
Philosphy 
In May, Dr. Z. Adamczewski was invited to 
an informal discussion at Parkville Col-
1 ege, Mi ssouri; addressed the University 
of Montana's Phil osphy Forum; del ivered a 
public lecture; conducted a seminar for 
faculty and students and made a guest ap­
pearance at the graduate seminar of North­
western University in Illinois. 
Physical Education 
On May 16, Lorne Adams received his doc­
torate of Education (Physical Education) 
from SUNY (Buffalo). He was the recipient 
of the Dean's Award for Academic Excel­
lence, Professional Potential and Contri­
bution to the School of Health Related 
Sciences. In addition, he received a spe­
cial award for Academic Achievement from 
the School of Physical Education. 
Recreation & Leisure Studies 
Dr. David Staniford gave a presentation in 
Niagara Falls to the Canadian Conference 
for Parents without Partners on "Family 
Play and Recreation". 
Romance Studies 
Prof. Barbara J. Bucknall presented a pa­
per, "Phedre chez 1 a psychanalyste", at 
Ottawa in June, at the meeting of the 
Learned Societies, in the context of the 
Association des Professeurs de Fran~ais 
des Universites et Colleges Canadiens. 
Urban & Environmental Studies 
Prof. Fikret Berkes has been asked by the 
Board of the Association of Canadian Uni­
versities for Northern Studies (ACUNS) to 
serve on the Committee on Rel ati ons With 
Northern Peoples. 

Profs. R.C. Hoover & N.M. Lazarowich (Wat­
erloo) presented a paper, "The Cybernetic 
Application of the Principles of Emergence 
and Promergence to the Development of Com­
munity Health Systems in the More and Less 
Developed Nations", Modeling and Simula­
tion conference, University of Pittsburgh 
in Apri 1. They also presented a paper, 
liThe CARES Process for More Effective and 
Efficient Provision of Social Services", 
Provincial Social Welfare Policy confer­
ence, University of Calgary in May. 
Prof. Hoover presented a paper, liThe Pre­
sent Relevance of Martin Buber's View of 
Peace-Waging and Relational Community De­
velopment", Canadian Peace Research and 
Education Assoc., Conference of Learned 
Societies, University of Ottawa in June. 

Prof. Hoover has completed a term as 
chai rman, Mental Health Sector Panel, 
Ni agara Chi 1 drens Services Committee, and 
is about to complete his term as chairman, 
Child Welfare Sector Panel, Niagara 
Childrens Services Committee. 

Classifieds 

Cultural Exchange 
About 200 Mexican students (12-19) will 
visit our community for one month this 
summer. The fi rst group arri ves June 30, 
with others to follow. This is an oppor­
tunity for you to take part in a unique 
cultural exchange. Hosts are compensated 
$200/month/student. For more information 
contact Susan Evans, 684-3483. 
For sale 
Window box, 14' long, 9t' wide. Phone 
227-5168 or ext. 226. 
Perego classic pram, crib, rocker, misc. 
excel. cond. Call 682-6751 or ext.480. 
Lloyd buggy with coil spring suspension, 
folding bicycle, 3 speed, light, kickstand 
$60. Phone 935-0635 or R.Johnson, ext. 580. 

Campus News is publ ished by the Informa­
tion and Liaison office. Copy for the June 
25 issue must reach the office, Th.265, by 
lOam June 21. Copy for the July calendar 
is due Friday, June 18. 



Breaking ground with ground breakers ••• 

Sod-turning ceremonies marking construct­
ion of Brock's DeCew campus science comp­
lex, June 22, was highlighted by the pre­
sence of science groundbreakers Marie 
Curie, Charles Darwin, Galileo, Antoine 
Lavoisier and a pledge for $100,000 from 
the Alumni Association. 

The 6: 30 pm ceremonies included the four 
scientists from the past (portrayed by 
students Kate Hull, John McD ermott, Brad 
Johnston, and Krzysztof Szychowski from 
the University's Drama department) who 
presented their views, as depicted from 
their writings, on the subject of science. 

Dr. Alan , president of Brock Univer­
sity, members of the Board of Trustees, 
faculty, staff, students and the general 
public attended. 

A cheque presentation, representing a 
pledge of $100,000 was made by the Alumni 
Association. The money will be used to 
build a greenhouse, the Brock Alumni 
Greenhouse. 

Construction of the $13.5 million science 
complex is expected to be complete by the 
fall of 19133. 

Add lem up! 

Brock University has received yet another 
award for its promotional material. 
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This time, the Canadian Association for 
University Continuing Education (CAUCE) 
has awarded the University top honors in 
the Posters category for its 1981 
Spring/Summer, Fall/Winter part time 
studies posters. 

The Brock entry came out so far ahead of 
the other 116 submissions from Canadian 
universities that the judges decided not 
to award an Honorable mention in the Post­
ers category because of the outstanding 
quality of the Brock entry. 

The University also received an Honorable 
tVlention in the Composite Calendars-Credit 
category for its 1981 Spring/Summer, Fall 
/Winter part-time studies brochures. 

John F. Bird, Director of Part-Time 
programs, and Douglas J. Geddie, Director 
of Information and Liaison developed the 
posters and brochures. 

Summer of 83 

They're 83 strong this year! That's the 
number of students enrolled in Brock's 
Grade 12 summer program. 

The students began their five-week course 
of study June 21, and will be eligible to 
enter first year university upon success­
ful completion of their studies. 

liThe program is great fun", said student 
Cheri Steeper, Parkhlll, Ont. III'm looking 
forward to university in the fall instead 
of Grade 13." 
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Author. author I 

A detailed account of the Welland Canals 
has been written by Dr. John N. Jackson of 
the University's Department of Geography, 
in collaboration with Fred A. Addis. liThe 
Welland Canals: A comprehensive guidell is 
written for the resident and visitor a­
like. It explores the contribution of the 
Welland Canals to the character and role 
of life in the Niagara Peninsula. 

Contents include. features and character­
istics of the Welland Canal, places of in­
terest along the Canal. ships and trade on 
the Canal. and Canal data and information. 
There are more than 150 illustrations in 
the book. Retail price is $9.95 per copy 
and may be ordered through the author. 

University closed 

The University community is reminded Brock 
will be closed on July 1 (Canada Day) and 
July 2 (university holiday). The Library 
will be open regular hours. 

Print shop closBd 

The Print shop will be closed June 29. in 
order to print spring evening exams. 

English Bssay winnersi 

The winners of this year's Brock English 
critical essay contest are: 

First prize ($100): Susan Bridges. Wel­
land Eastdale Secondary school. "All the 
lonely People: an interception of charac­
terization and relationships in Surfacing 
and Life before man, two novels by 
Margaret Atwood. 

Second prize ($60): Cheryl Tester. Sir 
Winston Churchill Secondary School, IICath­
erine Earnshaw Linton and Catherine Linton 
and Catherine Linton Heathcliffe; their 
development and purpose in Wuthering 
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Heightsll. 
Third prize ($40): Diane Bell, Lakeport 

Secondary school. liThe question of Hamlet's 
sanity". 

Two weeks with Alberta oil 

Karen Honey (Year 3) recently represented 
Brock geology students at the Student Pet­
roleum Industry field trip sponsored by the 
Canadian Society of Petroleum geologists. 
Thirty-two students. one from each Canadian 
university. spent two weeks in Alberta 
learning about the oil industry. Activities 
included lectures. field work and tours. 

Brook welcomes ••• 

Alex Reed has been appointed Assistant Re­
gistrar. Admissions and Records effective 
July 1, 1982. 

Mr. Reed graduated from Trent University 
in 1979 and held the position of Senior Ad­
missions counsellor at Trent. 

Administrative Studies welcomes ••• 

Allister Young has been appointed Co- ordi­
nator: Accounting Co-op program effective 
May 1, 1982. 

Mr. Young graduated from Brock University 
in 1978. He qualified as an accountant 
(R.I.A.) in 1981. Since graduating from 
Brock Mr. Young has been employed by 
Revenue Canada as an income tax auditor. 

J • W. Reed Library Book fund 

The Department of Mathematics sends the 
following addendum to the J • W. Reed Library 
Book Fund item carried in the last issue of 
Campus News: "Prof. Reed is retiring June 
30, 1982. and the fund is being established 
to commemorate his distinguished service to 



the University. Contributions to the fund 
are tax-deductible. They may be made by 
cheque payable to Brock University (J.W. 
Reed Book Fund) or by payroll deduction". 

CAUT appointment 

Pro£. C. Baar of the University's Depart­
ment of Politics has been elected to a 
three-year term as a member of the 
Academic Freedom and Tenure committee of 
the Canadian Association of University 
Teachers (CAUT). The appointment follows 
his nomination by the executive of. BUFA 
earlier this year. The Academic and Free­
dom committee handles both individual 
grievances and general policy in matters 
of academic freedom. 

Around the lake with Prof. Drake ••• 

The Hamilton Scourg e Society has planned a 
three-day tour of Lake Ontario July 2-4. 
Guiding the around-the-Iake tour is Prof. 
Frederick Drake of the University's Hist­
ory department. Prof. Drake is an author­
ity on the naval war of 1812 on Lake 
Ontario. 

The tour is open to all those interested 
and includes visits to six historic water­
side forts and many other sites associated 
with Hamilton and Scourge, the two War of 
1812 armed merchant schooners which lay 
perfectly perserved at the bottom of Lake 
Ontario. 

The Hamilton-Scourge project plans to 
raise the ships in the future and display 
them in Hamilton's Confederation park. 

For more information call 526-2734. 

Favorites from home ••• 

From the University of Waterloo Gazette 
comes the following nugget: "Favorites 
from home: That's what they call a program 
at the University of California at Davis 
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which has reduced grumbles about the caf­
eteria food amazingly. Food officials 
wrote to students' parents inviting them 
to send their favorite recipes; they se­
lected 48 suitable ones from the more than 
600 recipes submitted, worked out institu­
tional-size versions for them. and put the 
results on the cafeteria menu. "We wanted 
to change that sort of stainlesssteel con­
cept of institutional food. 11 say s the man­
ager. lilt's worked." 

Faculty and staff notes 

Classics 
Dr. Alan D. Booth delivered a paper entit­
led "A problem of calculation in Libanius" 
to the annual meeting of the Classical As­
sociation of Canada, held at the Univers­
ity of Ottawa. June 2-4. Dr. Booth also 
pronounced. in Latin, a panegyric on the 
host University and the conference orga­
nizers. 

Drama 
Robert C. Nunn of the Department of Drama 
and Film studies read a paper titled liThe 
meeting of actuality and theatricality in 
Canadian documentary theatre tl at the con­
ference of the Association for Candian 
Theatre History at the University of 
Ottawa. May 31. 

Economics 
The following papers were presented at the 
annual meeting of the Canadian Economics 
Association, Conference of Learned Socie­
ties, at the University of Ottawa in June: 
M. H. 1. Dore: 1I0ptimal taxation of minerals 
in developing countries: some lessons. 1I 

Lorraine B. Eden: "Transfer pricing poli­
cies under tariff barriers. 11 

Geography 
Prof. Alun Hughes presented an invited 
paper entitled liThe philosophy of carto­
graphic education - a geographical per­
spective ll and exhibited a display of cart­
ographic artwork prepared by Brock geog­
raphy majors at the joint annual meeting 
of the Canadian Cartographic Association 
and the Ontario Institute of Chartered 



wednesday thursday friday saturday 

1 2 3 

• Canada Day. University closed; 
• University closed. Librarx open. 

• Spring evening session final • Sprlnll evening session Inal 
Library open. examinations. examinations. 

7 8 9 10 
! 

lses, summer 
• Last day for In-service education 

1 for summer day course changes with permission 
yment of $20.00 of instructor (subject to all 
fee. course prerequisites being met). 

14 15 16 17 

ub; welcome 
reign students. 
hdrawal from 
lsion In-service • Last day for withdrawal without 
;es with partial the assignment of a grade for 

• 12 noon to 5 pm, Registrar's 10 refunds after summer day session first term 
half course. office holding "Sneak Preview". 

21 22 23 24 

• 12 noon The Playhouse; Bible 
conference. 

• Last day for withdrawal without 
the aSSignment of a grade for 
summer day session In-service 
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Cartographers, Sir Sandford Fleming Col­
lege, Lindsay. 

Germanic and Slavic studies 
John Michielsen gave a paper, Heflections 
of feminism and the IIme-generationll in 
contemporary Dutch literature, at the 
first Interdisciplinary conference on 
Netherlandic studies in College Park, Md. 

Politics 
In June, Prof. C. Baar made a presentation 
at a workshop of the Canadian Association 
of Law Teachers (Ottawa), jointly present­
ed a paper on IIjudicial technologies" to 
the Law and Society Association (Toronto), 
chaired a panel on public policy and the 
judiciary at the Canadian Political Sci­
ence Association (Ottawa), and served as a 
faculty member for the annual Budgeting 
and planning seminar of the Institute for 
Court Management (Snowmass, Colorado). 

Psychology 
Dr. Joan Preston presented a paper entit­
led 11 Communication efficiency as a func­
tion of speaker gender and expressiveness: 
some developmental findings" at the Cana­
dian Psychological Association meeting 
held June 8-11 in Montreal. Dr. Preston 
was also moderator of the session on 
social development. 

Prof. Stan Sadava presented a paper "Con­
current mUltiple drug use: a critical re­
view", co-authored with Charlene Wayda, at 
the annual meeting of the Canadian Psy­
chological Association in Montreal. 

In May, Prof. Sid Segalowitz participated 
in a symposium at the University of Toron­
to on gestures, cultures and communica­
tion: the biological foundations of gest­
ures. On June 8, he gave a presentation at 
Concordia University in Montreal on the 
use of electrophysical techniques in in­
vestigations of human speech perception. 
At the Canadian Psychological Association 
meeting in Montreal, Prof. Segalowitz 
chaired a session on perceptual language 
development. and coauthored a paper with 
Henri Cohen of the Universite de Quebec on 
Right hemisphere sensitivity to speech 
sounds. 
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Physical Education 
Prof. Jane Evans conducted a workshop/ 
seminar for teachers of physically handi­
capped children in S1. John, New 
Brunswick, June 4. 

Publications 

Booth, Alan D • IIS ome Suspect Schoolmasters" 
Florilegium 3(1981)1-20. 

Michielsen,J .IISome Aspects of Symbolism in 
Certain Nijhoff Poemsll, Canadian Journal 
of Netherlandic Studies,l11(1982). 

Segalowitz. S.J. IlReview of Left Brain, 
Right Brain by S.P.Springer q G.Deutsch, 
Contemporary Psychology, 1982,27,372-73. 

Classifieds 

Private sale: 3-bedrm sidesplit in south 
end on private ravine lot. Natural fire­
place, central air q vacuum, finished 
basrunent. Phone 688-1556. 

For sale: dark gold carpet q underpad, 
12'x12'7 11

• Excellent condition. $220. 
Phone 682-8789 or D.Fast, exL565. 

Niagara Maid-to-Order. Office and house 
cleaning. Best rates in town. Call Ann 
Keepins, 934-7393. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
matio n and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue will be July 16; copy 
deadline is July 12 at 10 am. 



Summer, sun, students, study ••• 

Summer day studies at Brock have attracted 
485 undergraduate students this year. 

"That's a ten per cent increase over last 
year's totaP' said Ainsley Towe, Associate 
Registrar. 

_ The six-week program, which began July 5, 
offers credit courses in most of the aca­
demic disciplines. 

Brock hosts Eldarhostel 

The first group of 46 Elderhostellers ar­
rived on campus July 11 for a week-long 
stay that involves a number of general 
interest courses, field trips and social 
activities. 

The variables are countless, but Elder­
hostellers, comprised of Americans and 
Canadians, share the common denominator of 
being 60-plus in age. They are also travel 
enthusiasts. 

Brock's Elderhostel program is under the 
direction of Part-Time Studies Director 
John Bird. The office sets up the itiner­
ary for the Elderhostellers and accompan­
ies the group on tours and field trips. 
Courses and tours vary per Elderhostel 
session. Included in this year's itinerary 
are IIWines of the Niagara 
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Region ll
, "Shaw and his plays", "Perspect­

ives on life span psychology", and "People 
and places in Niagara". 

Patterned after the European concept of 
Youth hostel, Elderhostel offers senior 
citizens similar discounts on travel and 
residence accommodation. 

More than 500 colleges and universities 
throughout North America are involved in 
the Elderhostel program which began in 
1975. Canada joined in 1980, and Brock 
hosted its first Elderhostel last year. 

Brock's Elderhostel is three weeks in 
length this year, with a new group of ap­
proximately 45 arriving each week. 

Wrenches, plaster and pails ••• 

The provincial government has given Brock 
University $160,000 for on-campus repairs. 

Colleges and Universities Minister Dr. 
Bette Stephenson announced the $5.5 mil­
lion repair grant for universities in 
Ontario, June 23. Colleges receive $4.5 
million. 

Administered under the government's BILD 
program, the repairs concentrate on labor 
intensive projects involving general clean 
up. 

Brock's Director of Physical Plant, Bill 
Armstrong, said campus repairs include ev­
erything from plumbing to carpet renewal. 



Canvass goes well 

A 95 per cent participation rate is what 
the Brock University Science Development 
Fund reports as the result of its initial 
canvass of University staff members. 

Two hundred of the 325 staff members have 
been canvassed. The faculty canvass is now 
underway. 

The Science development fund has more than 
$500.000 in pledg es toward the $4.5 mil­
lion goal. 

French film festival 

The Brock Centre for the Arts is present­
ing a series of four French (English sub­
titles) adult comedies this summer. 

The first film. "Get out your handker­
chiefs" begins July 19 at 8 pm in The 
Studio. Other films include liThe wonderful 
crook", liKing of hearts" and 11 Hothead" • 

Further information regarding screenings 
and price can be obtained by calling 688-
5474. 

Faculty and sta.ff notes 

Administrative studies 
Profs. E.Levanoni q C .A.Sales gave two pa­
pers they co-authored to the annual meet­
ing of the Administrative Sciences Assoc. 
of Canada in Ottawa, May 31-June 1: IIAnte­
cedents of beliefs about the effort-per­
formance linkage" and "Measures of growth 
need strength comparison" (Prof. N • M. 
Kiggunduof McGill U •• co-author). 
Chemistry 
Pro£. M. Richardson received a $7,500 
grant from the Bickell Foundation to 
complete payment on the CAD-4 x-ray dif­
fractometer. 

NSERC has awarded Prof.J. Miller a $22,700 
equipment grant for upgrading Brock's mass 
sp ect rom et rey facilities. 

Education 
Profs. S. Wilson a A. Thomas gave papers on 
liT he future role of the teacher as diagno­
stician" at the June annual meeting of the 
Canadian society for the study of educa­
tion, Conference of Learned Societies in 
Ottawa. 
English 
In the absence of R.D. MacDonald (June 29-
Aug. 25) M.S. Hornyansky will be acting 
chairman. Members of the department will 
answer daily queries. 
Mathematics 
Prof. H.E • Bell attended an algebra confer­
ence at Ohio State University June 14-18. 
He gave a talk entitled "What makes a ring 
finite?" 
Psychology 
Dr. J.Mitterer q B.Osborne a C.Smith of 
Trent U. gave a poster session entitled 
"An automated system for the acquisition a 
analysis of sleep states a eye movements 
in the rodent" at the Association for the 
psychological study of sleep meeting held 
in San Antonio. 
Registrar 
R. McGraw a L.A. Towe attended the nation­
al meeting of the Association of regist­
rars of the universities and colleges of 
Canada, in Montreal, June 20-24. L.A. Towe 
was re-elected secretary-treasurer for a 
two-year term. 
Sociology 
Prof. D .Harrison gave a paper entitled 
"The Terry Fox story a the Canadian media: 
a case study in the historical dynamics of 
the medical model a capitalismll at the 
Canadian sociology q anthropology associa­
tion meeting in Ottawa, June 8. 

Classifieds 

Sale: 3/4 bdrm. backsplit close to Brock. 
1800 sq.ft., finished bsmt, fireplace, 
fenced yard. 227-2968,688-1544,262-5151. 

Wanted to rent/buy: Saxaphone or Oboe for 
beginner player: phone E.Muller, ext.297 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 2.65. 
The next issue will be July 30; copy 
deadline is Friday. July 23. at 10 am. 
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Swing your partner. round we go ••• ! 

Saturday August 14 is the day to kick up 
your heels and don those cowboy boot~ as 
the Brock University Science Development 
Fund presents the Brock Country Dance! 

Featuring Walter Ostenak, Bob McMullen and 
the Melody Boys, Tiny and Margie McBurney, 
the Cascades, and square dancers the 
evening affair takes place in Gym 2 of the 
Phys Ed complex at 8 pm. 

Tickets are $5 per person and can be 
purchased at the Brock Box office. 
Proceeds are slated for the University's 
Science Development Fund. 

Seventy-five strong ••• 

Seventy-five foreign students have 
enrolled in Brock's Intensive English 
language program this summer. 

Coordinated by the Centre for English 
Language programs, the intensive English 
course was first offered in January /82 
and was specifically designed to help 
foreign students improve their English 
language skills for academic purposes. 

Students enrolled in the summer session 
come from a total of 15 countries 
including Japan, Korea, Greece and 
Czechoslovakia. The diversity in language 
creates the need for the students to 
become proficient in English as quickly as 
possible said Glen Irons, Director of the 
Centre. 
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Census arrives ••• 

Publications of the 1981 Census of Canada 
are in the Documents department of the 
University Library. 

The first reports contain the final pop­
ulation counts and urban-rural distribu­
tions for all provinces. The Library will 
publish other reports as they arrive. 

Statistics Canada expects the full set of 
Census publications to be released over 
a three year period. 

Fridays at Alphids Trough 

There's a barbecue at Alp hie's every 
Friday throughout July and August. 

Held from noon to 2: 30 pm the menu varies 
each week. Alp hie's is fully air­
conditioned and licensed. 

Civic holiday 

The University will be closed Aug.2 (Civic 
Holiday). Library hours are regular and 
summer session classes will be held. 

Print shop closed 

The printing of summer day examinations 
will close the Print shop Aug .13. 
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sunday 
1 

8 

15 

• 9:30 am "Pub to Cat's Caboose 
Fun Run". 

22 

29 

• Phys Ed complex closed until 
Sept. 7/82. 

monday tuesdc 
2 3 

• Civic holiday. University closed; 
Library open. Classes held in 
summer day session. 

o 8 pm The o 8 pm The Studio; King of Hearts, 
French film series. French fill 

9 10 
. 

• 8 pm The Studio; Hothead, 08 pm The 
French .fllm series. French fill 

16 17 

• Last day of classes In summer • Summer d 
day session. examinatil 

23 24 

30 31 



wednesday thursday friday saturday 

4 5 6 7 

• Last day for receipt of 
applications for graduation at 
fall convocation 1982. 

• Last day for withdrawal without 
the assignment of a grade for 
summer day session full 
courses. 

• Last day for withdrawal without 
the aSSignment of a grade for 

); King of Hearts, summer day session second 
es. term half courses. 

11 12 13 14 
• 

, 

• 8 pm Gym 2, Country Music 
); Hothead, • Final day, Summer sports Benefit for Science 
ies. school. Development Fund. 

18 19 20 21 

ssion final 
I Aug. 19. 

25 26 27 28 

• Gym, Mid·American Basketball 
cliniC to Aug. 29. 

• Phys Ed, summer student and 
annual memberships expire. • Pool closed until Sept. 10/82. 



Tote boxes and memberships ••• 

Tote box holders in the Physical Education 
Centre are reminded of the following: 

The procedure in clearing out tote boxes 
at the Centre has been changed. Contents 
will no longer be held in the equipment 
room as they have in the past. 

The Phys Ed department would fllso like to 
remind members that memberships expire 
Aug. 27. ~Individuals are asked to clear 
all contents before that date leaving the 
lock in its locked position on the box. 

Killam fellowships 

Application forms and information on the 
Killam fellowships (advanced study and 
research in the sciences and humanities) 
are available at the Dean1s office, 
Humanities and Social Sciences, EB A203. 
o eadline for applications is act. 15/82 • 

Placement office welcomes ••• 

Bill Potton is the new manager for the 
Canada Employment Centre On-campus. A 
graduate of the U niv ersity of Toronto, Mr. 
Potton has had several years experience in 
secondary school liaison. Kit Jarvis, who 
has been closely involved with students 
and faculty at Brock for several years, 
remains acting director. 

BUFA announces ••• 

Dr. Daniel S. Lordahl, the BUFA/OCUFA 
director has been elected to the execptive 
of the Ontario Confederation of University 
Faculty Associations for 1982/83. 
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"Not around here" 

There's a promise of laughter breezing 
through Alphie's Trough with the August 
presentation of "Not around here". 

"Not around here" is live comedy in the 
spirit of "Saturday Night Live". The 
multi-media presentation includes live 
performance, video, music and a special. 
"local talent" section. 

The show is presented by The Act Tour as 
part of a Summer Canada Employment 
project. It will run Aug.12-14 and Aug. 
19-21. Doors open at 8 pm. Show time is 
8:30 pm. Tickets are $1.99. They are 
available at Alphie's Trough, 688-5455, ext 
535, or at the Box Office, Brock Centre 
for the Arts. 

Wonderland passes ••• 

Personnel Services sends the following 
note: 

Arrangements have been made with Canada's 
Wonderland to make available Unlimited Use 
passes which may be used on Sept. 11,12, 
17, 18, 25, q 26/82. The passes are $7.95 
each and are available from Personnel 
Services (Louise Wilding, ext 273 or Chris 
Elliot, ext 274). 

Director sought 

The University of Saskatchewan is 
searching for a Director of Extension q 
Community Relations. The Division of 
Extension q Community Relations is 
responsible for co-ordination of the 
University's external relations 
activities. The appointment is effective 



July 1,1983, or earlier. For details con­
tact Mr. N.K. Cram, University Secretary, 
University of Saskatchewan, Saskatoon, 
Sask. S7N OWO. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Classics 
In April, D avid R upp participated in the 
Archaeological Institute of America's an­
nual lecture program. He gave a lecture 
entitled "The land of the Paphian 
Aphrodite: Settlement patterns' in south­
western Cyprus ll

, to the Albany, N. Y. and 
the the Worcester, M.A. societies and a­
nother lecture entitled "Blazing altars: 
The development of the altar in Athens", 
to the Providence, R.I, and to the western 
Massachusetts societies of the A. I.A. 

At the Learned Societies meetings in 
Ottawa in June he gave a paper to the 
Classical Association of Canada entitled 
"Innovation in later Archaic Attic Altars ll 

and· a paper to the Society for Near 
Eastern studies entitled, "Southwestern 
Cyprus in the Bronze Age". 

Geography 
Prof Josephine P. Meeker recently attended 
the annual meeting of the Association of 
American Geographers in San Antonio, Texas 
where she presented a paper: "Re­
districting : the case of an academic 
organization in the political geography 
section". She also took part in the Big 
Bend national field trip. 

Prof. Meeker attended the Canadian 
Association of Geographers annual meeting 
in Ottawa where she chaired a special sec­
tion of geographers interested in the 
Geography of Religion. 

History 
The information for the article "Around 
the lake with Prof. Drake" (June 25) was 
gleaned from the Hamilton Spectator. 
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Psychology 
A paper by Professors R.D. Ogilvie. H. T. 
Hunt and P.D. Tyson with student co­
authors M. L ucescu and D. J eakins en .. 
titled IIAlpha activity and lucid dreamsi, 

was presented to the annual meeting of the 
Association for the Psychological study of 
sleep in San Antonio, Texas in June. 
Professor Hunt was an invited discussant 
at the pre-convention workshop on 
dreaming. 

Publications 

BELL H.E., On two commutativity properties 
for rings 11, Math. Japonica 27 (1982), 
319-325 

CHENCHAIAH, P. CH., HOLLAND, H.L •• Er 
RICHARDSON M.F. !lA new approach to 
synthesis of chiral molecules from non­
chiral reagents", Chemical Communications, 
436 (1982). 

HOUSTON, A.H. Er KOSS, T.F •• Water- electo­
lyte balance in goldfish, Carassius 
auratus. under constant and diurnally cyc­
ling temperature conditions. Journal of 
Experimental Biology. 97: 427-440. 

KNAPTON. R. W., "Geographic similarity and 
year-to-year retention of song in the clay 
-colored sparrow (Spizella pallidal • 
Behaviour 79: 189-200 (1982). 

MILLER. M.J •• "The use of stage metaphor 
in The Donnellys", Canadian Drama, Vol.8, 
nO.1. pp.34-41. 

MENZIES. J •• 1982, A till hummock (proto­
drumlin) at the ice glacier bed interface, 
in Pavidson-Arnott, R; Nickling W. and 
Fahey, B.D • --- Research in Glacial, 
Glacio fluvial and Glaciolacustrine 
Systems (Proc. 6th Guelph Symp. on 
Geomorphonlogy, 1980). 33-47. 



Classifieds 

For sale or rent 
3/4 bedroom backsplit near Brock (5 mins). 
Finished family room with fireplace, 2 
baths, fenced yard, 1800 sq. feet, 10-1/4 
assumable mortgage until 2001. 

For rent with option to buy: executive 
2-storey, 4-bedroom house. 275 .I:Uverview 
Blvd., backs onto University escarpment. 
2-year lease, negotiable. Available Sept. 
Call 688-4446. 

For rent in Ridley Heights: 3-level home 
with carport, large living room a kitchen 
/dining room at street level; 3 bedrooms a 
bathroom on upper level; laundry area, 
storage area, workshop a 2 semi-finished 
rooms in lower level. One year lease, 
$450/mo. plus utilities, first a last 
month's rent required. No objection to 
children a pets. Available Sept. 1/82. 
Call 1-519-455-6854. 

Miscellaneous for sale 
4-piece beige upholstered living-room set 
(large sofa, two armchairs, hassock). Good 
condition. $250. 
Large spruce, painted picnic table. New. 
$30. Call 688-1425. 

1977 (reg .1978) Austin Marina 4-dr deluxe, 
standard. 27.400 miles, 4-cy linder , one 
owner, excellent condition, good gas mile­
age, AM/FM radio, heated rear window, 
tinted glass. Michelin radials, $2,400 or 
best offer. Phone ext. 489 or 892-5984 
after 6 pm. 

Man's 10-speed touring bicycle, sup ercycle , 
like new, $85. Call Mrs. Kaplan. ext 466. 

Comp uter: Sinclair ZX81 with 16K RAM packet 
and power supply, some software. all man­
uals. Perfect for starter home computer 
using high level BASIC. Uses UHF-TV as 
monitor and cassette tape for program 
storage. $200. Call Peter Rand, ext 390 or 
468-2889. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue will be August 13; copy 
deadline is August 9 at 10 am. 
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University purchases 27 micro-computers 

Brock University has purchased 27 new 
micro-computers for student use. 

The computers, Radio Shack 32 K colored 
micro-computers, model 26-3003 will be 
used primarily by first year Admin­
istrative Studies students and some 
College of Education students said Dean L. 
Soroka J Social Sciences. 

Depending on schedule and other course re­
quirements, the micro-computers will be 
available for other use as well said Dean 
Soroka. 

The University purchased the Radio Shack 
model after negotiating with 18 firms over 
the sale said Al Pedler, Director. Admin­
istrative Services. The micro-computer 
purchase also included a number of 
printers. cassette recorders and disc 
drives. All machines will be networked 
(interconnected) • 

Total cost of the computer purchase is 
$35,000. 

The micro-computers should be operational 
by Sept. 8 and will be temporarily housed 
in the College of Education. They are 
slated for permanent placement in the area 
now knownas the Registrar's Lounge. pend­
ing completion of construction which will 
see a shifting of Administrative Studies 
to that location. 
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In the regatta spirit ••• 

The Brock campus was alive with regatta 
spirit as rowing shells, shuttle buses and 
lots of tanned, young oarsmen and oars­
women dotted the landscape July 22 to 
August 9. 

Approximately 400 oarsmen and oarswomen 
from such diverse countries as Peru. 
Brazil, Mexico, Spain. Australia, England, 
the United States and all parts of Canada 
were accommodated at the Brock residences 
said Vicki Lowenberger, Director, Housing 
and Conference Centre. 

The Henley Regatta's lOOth anniversary was 
marked this year. 

Map library re-routed 

Due to renovations, the Map library, 
Geography section, East Block, is closed 
and will re-locate on Level 3, C-Block. 
The re-opening of the Map library is 
tentatively scheduled for mid-September. 

Phys Ed reminder 

Memberships at the PhYSical Education 
centre expire August 27. Members are re­
minded that tote boxes must be cleared 
before that date. 



Fitness costs more 

Fitness enthusiasts are paying more for 
their memberships at the Physical 
Education centre this year. The new rates 
for a year's membership (Sept. to Aug.) 
are as follows: 
Community members (18 yrs ij older) $170 
Community couple $275 
Faculty, staff ij alumni $ 60 
Spouses of faculty, staff ij alumni $ 30 
Full or part-time students $ 18 
Guest passes (per visit) $ 1 

Further information regarding membership 
rates, facility hours, rentals and pool 
hours can be obtained from the Physical 
Education centre. 

Itls almost fall ••• choose your coursel 

The bright, cool colors of Brock's Fall ij 
winter part-time studies booklet indicate 
a change of season is. imminent and for 
many area residents that means a fall 
course or two. 

The booklet, which has already been dis­
tributed throughout the region via the 
region's three dailies and a mail-out. is 
available at the Part-Time studies office, 
Th.263 as well as the Registrar's office. 
Those interested in taking either a 
general interest or credit course are 
urg ed to register as soon as possible. 

Faculty .and staff notes 

Geology 
Prof. U. Brand was honored with the Out­
standing Paper award for the 1980 Journal 
of Sedimentary Petrology at the annual 
conference of Economic Paleontologists and 
Mineralogy, Calgary, Alberta, in June. He 
also presented a talk entitled "Geo­
chemical ij mineralogical analy sis, 
Pennsylvanian Kendrick fauna, eastern 
Kentucky" which is in the Book of 
Absracts, p.33. 

Psychology 
Sid Segalowitz gave a talk entitled "Brain 
lateralization, sex, and education" on 
August 3 to the Department of Integrated 
studies at the University of Waterloo. 

Publications 

GAYLER, H.J., liThe problems of adjusting 
to slow growth in Niagara region of 
o nt ario 11 , Canadian Geographer, vol. 26, 
1982, pp.165-72. 

JACKSON, J.N., liThe Niagara Fruit Belt: 
The Ontario Municipal Board decision of 
1981", Canadian Geographer. vol. 26, 1982, 
pp. 172-76. 

POMEROY. E., "Community care of the chro­
nic or long term psychiatric patient", 
Canadian Journal of Community Mental 
Health, 1982, 1, 53-58. 

SINHA, D., "Indian philosophy at the 
crossroads of self-understanding ll , con­
tributed to the collection: Indian 
Philosophy: Past and Future, pp. 273-290, 
Delhi and Columbia, Missouri, 1982. 

Cia ssified s 

For sale or rent: 3/4 bedrm back split 
near Brock. Finished family room with 
fireplace; 2 baths; fenced yard; 1800 sq. 
feet; 10 1/4 assumable mortgage until 2001 
rent:227-1968; sale:688-1544 or 262-5151. 

For rent: Ridley Heights, 3-level home 
with lrge living rm with fireplace ij din­
ing rm at street level; 3 bdrms ij bathrm 
on upper level; laundry ij storage; $425/ 
month plus utilities. Call 685-0440. 

For sale: 1978 650cc Yamaha Special, 
twin cyl;6,OOO miles, mag wheels with disc 
brakes, new tires ij battery, $1650. 
certified. Call Don Rickers, ext.245. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue will be August 27; cl!lPY 
deadline is August 23 at 10 am. 
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Take a number please! 

Activity in the Registrar's office is in­
tense enough these days to warrant people 
taking numbers to have their queries an­
swered. 

Returning students are arriving to discuss 
course outline or program changes for the 
fall semester; mature students and shift 
workers are checking in with questions on 
scheduling and various courses; and stu­
dents accepting first year admission to 
Brock are coming in with general questions 
about the University and academic curricu­
lum. 

It's all, good news for the University, 
said Ainslie Towe, Associate Registrar, as 
preliminary figures show an increas.e in 
confirmations. Confirmations; which stand 
at 1, 062 as of A ug. 13/82 (compared with 
942 as of Aug. 28/81), indicate the number 
of students who have accepted Brock's of­
fer of admission and confirmed they will 
attend in the fall. 

International students stand at 153 con­
firmations said Mr. Towe. 

Ten floors minus one ••• 

Nine is the number of floors at the 
Queenston Street' residence the Brock 
Housing office is renting for student ac­
commodation this year. 
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The Queenston Street building, formerly a 
nurses' residence is a ten floor unit, but 
the Mack School of Nursing uses one floor 
for practice teaching, thus the University 
has the remaining nine floors for accommo­
dation said Vicki Lowenberger, Director, 
Housing and Conference Centre. Last year 
the Housing office only required three 
floors of the residence. 

An increased enrolment and an increased 
demand for accommodation has dictated the 
need for more student housing. The Univer­
sity is also renting two floors of the old 
nurses' residence at the Shaver Hospital 
said Mrs. Lowenberger. 

The Queenston Street residence, which is 
co-ed, will house 117 students. The Shaver 
residence, which is being rennovated and 
slated female only, will accommodate 24. 

A mixture of first year and returning stu­
dents will be placed in the two off-campus 
residences. Costs for single and double 
rooms will be the same as the DeCew resi­
dence: $1,165 double q $1,290 single per 
academic year. 

The early bird doesn't pay late fees 

Faculty and staff are reminded that they 
must have their applications for educa­
tional assistance submitted to Personnel 
and approved prior to registration. 

Persons 'who appear at registration without 
this authorization will not be permitted 



September 

AUGUST 
SMTWTFS 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
8 91011121314 

15161716192021 
22 23 242526 27 28 
29 3031 

SEPTEMBER 
SMTWTFS 

1 234 
5 6 7 8 91011 

12131415161718 
19202122232425 
2627282930 

OCTOBER 
SMTWTFS 

1 2 
3456789 

10111213141516 
17181920212223 
24252627282930 
31 

THIS MONTH 
ATBROCK 

sunday 

5 

12 

• 9 pm BUSU presents Coffee 
House with Pat Hewitt; 
Residence cafeteria 

19 

• 10 am Terry Fox run; Brock 
Tower 

26 

• morning event: Grape & wine 
swim meet 

monday tuesda 

6 7 

• Registration 
sessions. 

• Labor Day. University closed. • 9 pm BUSU I 
Library closed. Eve party at 

13 14 

• Late registration on pa(;ment of • 12 noon BUE 
a $20 late registration ee for fall writing skill~ 
term half courses until Sept. 21 floor 

• Late registration on payment of • 7 pm "All thi 
a $20 late registration fee for fall orientation f 
term full courses until Qct. 5 • 9 pm BUSU I 

• 12 noon BUSU event: Sex Professor's I 
discussion with Dr. Fraser; the 382nd ar 
Alumnl Lounge first beer shi 

• 9 pm German Pub Night; Gym 2 America; CQ 

20 21 

• Late registration In In-service 
education courses. No course 
registrations accepted after this 
date. Until Qct. 5 

• Badger swimming & diving • Last day for 
assembly for all interested changes will 
parties; Phys Ed, Rm 215, 4 pm instructor 

27 28 



wednesday thursday friday saturday 

1 2 3 4 

• Pool closed until Sep!. 10 
• Phys Ed complex closed until 

Sep!. 7 

8 9 10 11 

• Registration for fall/winter 
• Registration for fall/winter evening sessions. · 12 noon BUSU event: Effective evening sessions 

seminars; Alumni Lounge, 13th · 12 noon BUSU event: Careers & 
floor the jOb market; Alumni Lounge, • 7 pm BUSU presents films: 

• 9 pm BUSU presents Inter- 13 floor National Lamgoon's Disco 
Ill/winter day national Night & Club Ball; COE • 9 pm BUSU presents Belinda Beaver from uter Space 

gym Metz; COE gym • B pm Rocky Horror Picture 
IltS New Year's '. First day of classes, day and • 5 pm Lifeguard/instructor pre- Show; Th 247 • 9 pm BUSU presents Pat Hewltt; 
e's Trough evening sessions, fall term service meeting; Phys Ed, Rm 215 • 9:30 pm Party at Alphie's Trough Alphle's Trough 

15 16 17 18 

lnt: Essay • 12 noon BUSU event: Rape & 
llni Lounge, 13 sexual assault; Alumni Lounge, 

• 12 noon BUSU event: The 13th floor 
z", Student Landlord & tenant law; Alumni • 5 pm Barbecue; Alphie's Trough 
he Theatre Loun9:r 13th floor • 7 pm BUSU presents "Fame"; 
nts The · 7 pm USU presents "The The Theatre 
. celebration of Rose"; student orientation film; • 9 pm BUSU presents The '. Synchro Clinic; Phys Ed; until 
sary of the The Theatre Baileys; Alphie's Trough Sep\. 19 
It to North • 9 pm BUSU presents David • B pm Lecture on Censored • B pm BUSU presents "Died & • 9-10:30 am Student orientation; 
n Wilcox; Phys Ed; Gym 2 Films; The Studio Gone to Henna"; The Theatre The Theatre 

22 23 24 25 

!rm half course 
nlssion of the • 6-8 pm University & community • B pm Lecture on Censored films; • 11 am Canadian Open Karate 

aquatics registration; Phys Ed The Studio Tournament; Gym 1 & 2, Phys Ed 

29 30 

• B pm Lecture on Censored films; 
The Studio 

• B pm Powder Blues Band; Phys 
Ed, Gym 2 



to register and will subsequently have to 
pay the $20 late registration fee. 

Fun run attracts 300 

Approximately 300 people participated in 
Brock's annual IIpub to Cat's Caboose" fun 
run, Sunday August 15. 

This year's run, organized by Al Pedler, 
Director, Administrative Services, was a 
record setting event that saw Jeff Martin 
of Beamsville finish in 12: 46. J eff's fin­
ish broke last year's record time of 
12: 57. 

First place finish in the women's division 
went to Beth Cameron who clocked in at 
16:39. 

In the teams event, Foster Wheeler placed 
first, Swan Wooster second, with the Brock 
team coming in a solid third. 

Coached and urg ed on by Director of Phy­
sical Education, Arnie Lowenberger, the 
Brock team consisted of 12 runners. The 
five who placed for the University's team 
win were John Yardley, Phys Ed; Rod 
Nichols, student; Doug Geddie, Information 
a Liaison; Herb de Bray, Phys Ed; and Ed 
Pomeroy, Psychology. 

The Fruit Belt trophy, which is an annual 
competition between the Niagara Regional 
police and their counterparts from across 
the border, the Buffalo police department, 
went to Buffalo. 

Youngest participant in this year's run 
was Jordan Reynold, 4 years old. Oldest 
competitiors were John Lincoln, 74, and 
Eric McKay, 73. 

First call for runners ••• 

The Phys Ed department is putting out a 
call for runners to sig n up for the Brock 
team that participates in this year's Run 
for the Grapes, Sept. 25. 
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The ten-mile roadrace involves an unlimit­
ed number of team members, of which 24 
finishers, including at least four women 
and eight persons over 40 years of age 
will count. 

Those who wish to run are asked to sign up 
by Sept. 15. For more information call 
John Yardley, ext 586/1ntermurals ext 379 

Labor Day 

The University will be closed Labor Day, 
Sept.6/82. The Library is also closed. 

Publications 

BELL, W.D., ROTHSTEIN, S.M. fi WAI-KEE,L., 
IIEmpirical Study of some non-parametric 
tests for dispersion of correlated date". 
J. Statist. Comput. Simul. 1982, ..!i,9-15 

OGILVIE,R.D. ,HUNT ,H. T., SAWICKI ,C., fi 
SAMAHALSKYI,J., Psychological correlates 
of spontaneous middle ear muscle activity 
during sleep. Sleep, 1982, 5, 11-28. 

ROBERTSON,N., "The decree of Themistocles 
in its contemporary setting 11 , Phoenix 36, 
1982, 1-44. 

Classifieds 

For sale: 'Fender Rhodes piano. 1-1/2 yrs 
young fi in great condition. Asking $1,075. 
Call Tony, 227-6751. 

For sale: 650cc Yamaha Special, twin 
cylinder, 6,000 miles, mag wheels with 
disc brakes, new tires fi battery; great 
shape. Asking $1650 certified. Call Don 
Rickers, ext. 245. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue will be Sept. 10; copy 
deadline is Sept. 3 at 10 am. 
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Welcome back I 

For staff at Brock University a sure sign 
that the old order changeth and a new one 
began was the crowded parking lot on regi­
stration day. Sept. 7. 

Students had returned to campus en masse 
and with enrolment up this year it looks 
like staffers and students alike will be 
in for a lengthy walk from car to campus. 

Parking lot woes aside, construction and 
renovation have also provided returning 
students with a number of changes. 

Perhaps one obvious on-campus change will 
be noted by students as they head up to 
the Carousel cafeteria for a lunch break. 
The Carousel is no more. In renovation 
plans outlined last year, the space 
occupied by the cafeteria is being readied 
for the English and Politics departments. 
However, the Pond Inlet cafeteria has now 
been set up delicatessen-style to handle 
lunch hour demands. The Pond opened its 
doors Sept. B. 

The students' residence cafeteria has un­
dergone a paint job with added touches to 
the general decor. 

In the Brock tower the 3rd floor continues 
to undergo renovation as the Registrar's 
office plans to move in mid -October. 
Administrative studies and Sociology will 
re-locate in the area now occupied by the 
Hegistrar's office. 
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The carpets on the 10th, 11th, and 12th 
floors of the tower are being replaced 
with tile and that project should be fin­
ished by Sept. 8. 

The Computer area has gained two new 
terminal rooms. 

The map library in the Geography section 
has been re-located on the 3rd floor of 
C-Block. It's scheduled to open mid­
September. 

The University recently purchased 27 new 
Radio Shack 32 K colored micro-computers. 
Those computers will be housed in a room 
on the 3rd floor of D-Block. They will be 
used primarily by first year Administrat­
ive studies students and some College of 
Ed ucation students. 

The most obvious change on the exterior of 
the DeCew campus scene is the construction 
of the science complex taking place on the 
east side of B-Block near the student res­
idence parking lot. 

A summertime concrete-workers strike not­
withstanding, project managers say con­
struction of the complex is on target and 
soon the steel beams outlining the build­
ing will be up. Opening is scheduled for 
the fall of 1983 and the sciences will re­
organize their departments on DeCew upon 
corn pletion of the $13.5 million complex. 

The Brock Science Development Fund, under­
taken in the spring of 1982 to raise the 
$4.5 million needed to complete the pro­
ject continues to draw support from both 



the corporate and private sector. The fund 
currently stands at $750,000. 

Enrolment figures up 

Preliminary figures from the Registrar's 
office indicate a 20 per cent increase in 
first-year enrolment this year. To date, a 
total of 1150 first year students have 
confirmed their intention of attending 
Brock this fall. It's interesting to note 
the largest percentage is in the Sciences 
which show a 75.6 per cent increase. 

Large jump in student aid 

The Student Awards office reports a large 
jump in applications for student aid this 
year. 

USAP applications are up 46 per cent as of 
Sept. 2/82 said Ann Stavina, Student 
Awards officer. 

"More applications are expected at regis­
tration because a number of students bring 
in their forms then," said Mrs. Stavina. 

Tough times in today's economy are the 
cause for the rise in applications she 
said. Awards for students living away from 
home range from $4,600 to $5,000. 

North-South exchange ••• 

The word from the Office of the Deans of 
Humanities and Social Sciences is that 
there are a number of outstanding scholar­
ships, bursaries and exchanges available 
for interested students. 

One such program involves student 
exchanges for one year in the United 
States for undergraduate or postgraduate 
work. Students selected for this exchange 
are only responsible for the fees and 
expenses they would normally incur at 
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Brock. The host university in the U.S. is 
responsible for any fee discrepancy. 

Under this International Student Exchange 
Program (ISEP) students have an opportun­
ity to study at an American university for 
one year without incurring expenses over 
and above those they would normally have 
to pay at Brock, with the exception of 
travel money and normal miscellaneous 
expenses. 

Welcome to Room at the Top 

"Old timers" and "new timers" are cordial­
ly invited to membership in the Faculty 
and Staff Club facilities at the "Room at 
the Top", 13th floor, Brock tower. 

Club fees are $20 per academic year. This 
year's fee represents the first increase 
since 1976. Cheques should be made out to 
Brock University Faculty and Staff Club, 
and forwarded to S. Chang, Mathematics 
department. 

A special welcome to new faculty and staff 
members. 

Canada Savings Bonds 

Canada Savings Bonds (paid up) are now 
available and can be picked up in the Pay­
roll department. 

More music courses ••• 

Brock's Fine Arts department is offering 
special non-credit courses. Classes are 
now being formed in the following areas: 

Piano Instruction for beginners, inter­
mediate and advanced level students; 

Music Theory for beginners to advanced 
level students. For more information call 
ext. 214. 



Who's who at Brock 

Deans. Directors ij Department Chairmen 
(1982/83) : 

Division of Humanities 
(Dean, M. Yacowar) 

Classics 
Fine Arts 
English 
Germanic q Slavic 
History 
Philosophy 
Romance Studies 

A.D. Booth 
B.K. Grant 
R. D. MacDonald 
D.C. MacRae 
R.R. Taylor 
J .R.A. Mayer 
J. Fernandez 

Division of Mathematics ij Sciences 
(Dean, M.S. Gibson) 

Biological Science 
Chemistry 

M. S. Manocha 
H. L. Holland 

Computer Science ij 

Information Processing 

Geological Science 
Mathematics 
Physics 

Division of Social Science 
(Dean, L.A. Soroka) 

Economics 
Geography 
Politics 
Psychology 
Sociology 

College of Education 
(Dean, P.J. Atherton) 

P.A.V. Thomas 
W. T. Jolly 
V • B. Headley 
R.C. Shukla 

J. Kushner 
J. Menzies 
P. Sewell 
S.W. Sadava 
V. Tomovich 

Graduate Er Undergraduate 
Studies A. C. Bennett 
Contin uing Studies V • D. Cicci 
Pre-Service Education D. S. McA uley 

School of Administrative Studies 
(Director, J. R. Hanarahan) 

Marketing Er Management 
W. W. Liddell 

Finance Er Accounting 
J. Edds 
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School of Physical Education 
(Director, A.G. Lowenberger) 
Associate Director, R.M. Davis 

Institute of Urban ij Environmental Studies 
(Director, F. Berkes) 

Centre for English Language Programs 
(Director, G. Irons) 

It's shape up time! 

The word out of Phys Ed is that two noon­
hour fitness programs are scheduled to be­
gin mid-September. 

The Women's Lunch Hour Fitness program is 
offered again this year beginning the week 
of Sept. 13. Classes focus on exercisin g, 
dancing and singing. They will be held on 
Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays at 12 noon 
in the Dance Studio, Room 202, Phys Ed co­
mplex. There is a course fee of $20 per 
semester. Registration takes place on the 
first day of class. 

There's also a new Co-ed Fitness program 
offered this semester designed to provide 
fellowship for lunch, hour fitness buffs. 
It involves stretching, warm-up activi­
ties, jogging and alternate cardio­
vascular activities. This program appeals 
to those already in vol ved in fitness. 
Classes will be held Tuesdays and 
Thursdays and begin Sept. 21. Register at 
the Intramural Office, flhys Bd complex, 
Room 214A. There is a $15 fee. Classes 
will be held in Gym 2. 

Runners wanted 

The call is out for runners who would like 
to be part of the Brock team that runs in 
this year's Run for the Grapes, Sept. 25. 

The ten-mile roadrace involves an unlimit­
ed number of team members, of which 24 

. finishers, including at least four women 
and eight persons over 40 years of age 
will count. 



The 2.5 mile race will have 10-person 
teams with eight finishers to count. 

Those interested are asked to sign up by 
Sept. 15. For more information call John 
Yardley, ext. 586/Intramurals, ext.379. 

A special welcome back from Alphie1s 

Alphie's Trough invites you to their noon­
hour barbecue, Friday Sept. 10. This week's 
menu slates B-b-q ribs. Tickets are $2.50 
per person and can be purchased in advance 
at the bar. There's room "for 150 only so 
get your tickets early! 

Gala Art Auction 

A gala art auction, with proceeds to bene­
fit the Canadian Mental Health Associa­
tion, Lincoln Branch, will be' held Sept. 
24 at Ridley College, Griffiths Building. 

Honorary auctioneer is Mary Burgoyne. A 
wine and cheese preview begins at 6 pm 
with the auction underway at 8 pm. Tickets 
are $8 per person. Entertainment is provi­
ded by the Warren Stirtzinger Jazz Trio. 
Canadian, international and local art will 
be on .the auction block. 

Tickets are available at Mental Health 
Lincoln, 682-1861 or Grape and Wine 
Festival office, 688-0212. 

On with the show I 

Student orientation happenings include the 
showing of three popular films in The 
Theatre this yel;lr. 

"All that Jazz", liThe Rose" and "Fame ll are 
slated for Sept. 14, 15, and 16 consecut­
ively. All showings begin at '7 pm. Admis­
sion is one orientation cqupon or $2 at 
the door. 

-4-

Welre back on regular schedule 

With the return of the academic year, 
Campus News begins pUblishing every week. 
Faculty and sta,ff are encouraged to submit 
items of interest and upcoming events. 
Deadline for submissions is Friday, 3 pm, 
a week prior to publication. 

Publications 

FOX,A., HARTMAN,J.S. q HUMPHRIES,R.E., 
IIMixed Boron Trihalide Adducts of Amines: 
A Muitlnuclear nuclear IIlB.gnetic resonance 
study", J. Chem. Soc. Dalton Trans., 1982, 
1275-12B3. 

FYFE. C.A., GOBijI,G.C.,HARTMAN,J.S., 
LENKINSKI ,R.E., O'BRIEN ,J .H., BEANGE,E.l 
q SM~TH,M.A.R., IIHigh-resolution solid­
state MAS Spectra of ;1.'1 Si. .21 AI, /1 B, and 
other, nuclei in inorganic systems using a 
narrow-bore 400-MHz high-resolution NMR 
spectrometer ll

• Journal of Magnetic 
resonance. 47. 1982. 168-173. 

FYFE', C .A •• GO.BaI, (3. C., HART MAN ,J.S., 
KILNOWSK1. J. q THOMAS, J .M., IISolid-state 
magictangle spinning aluminum-27 nuclear 
magne.tic resonance studies of zeolites 
using a 400-MHz high-resolution spectro­
meter", Journal of Physical Chemistry, ~, 
1982, 1247-1250. 

TINKLER, K.J., Avoiding error when using 
the Manning equation, J. of Geology, 1982. 
326-328. 

Route factors in grid systems 'pushed 
over' by jf degrees. Environment and 
planning A, 14. 1982, 659-663. 

WILLIAMS, H.R. If CULVER, S.J., liThe 
Rokelides of West Africa - Pan-African 
Aulacogen or Back-Arc Basin? 11 , Precambrian 
Research~, 1982, 261-273. 



Power outage 

From the maintenance department comes the 
following notice of a power outage: 
Residence: Breaker testing Sept. 11/82 
from 9 am to 3 pm. 
Carn pus-wide: P. U • C. power outage on Sept. 
12/82 from 6 am for approximately two 
hours. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Counselling Centre 
At the 1982 annual general meeting of the 
Canadian Association of College and Uni­
versity student services: 
David Jordan presented as a member of a 
panel on "Prevention of stress overload 
and burnout among university counselling 
staff" and chaired a meeting of counsel­
ling centre directors. 
Joan McCurdy presented a workshop on 
IIRebirth of math confidence and math 
skills. 11 

Les Myers presented a workshop on IIMind 
games ll

• 

David Jordan completed his term as Presi­
dent of the Canadian University and 
College Counselling Association. 
Joan McCurdy accepted re-appointment to a 
third term as Secretary/Treasurer. 
Fine Arts 
A Canada Council short-term grant was a­
warded to Prof. Naomi Oliphant to enable 
her to attend the "Song symposium" held at 
the University of Colorado. Boulder. Prof. 
Oliphant was chosen as a performer for the 
sessions and also appeared at the Univer­
sity of Colorado in recital with soprano 
Sara Bardill. She also participated in a 
master class at the Aspen Summer School of 
Music. 
Geography 
Prof. Alun Hughes has been elected to a 
two-year term as president of Cymdeithas 
Madog, the Institute for Welsh studies in 
North America. Prof. Hughes recently or­
ganized and taught on a one-week intensive 
course in the Welsh language sponsored by 
Cymdeithas Madog at the University of 
Toronto. 

-5-

At the 11th International Association of 
Sedimentologists Congress held at McMaster 
University, August 22-27th, Prof. J. 
Menzies presented two papers: 
-Evidence from Drumlin Till of the behav­
iour of wet-based glaciers 
-Drumlins - A glacier interface problem 
Geological Sciences 
Prof. U. Brand presented a talk entitled 
liThe oxygen and carbon isotope composti­
tion of carboniferous fossil components: 
seawater effects", at the 11th Inter­
national Congress on sedimentology held 
in Hamilton, Ontario, Aug. 23-27. Dr. 
Brand also chaired the session entitled 
IICarbonate geochemistry and diagenesis ll

• 

Ms. Joan Morrison was a leader for the 
Niagara Falls field trip sponsored by the 
International Association of Sedimentolog­
ists. 
Sociology 
At the 10th World Congress of Sociology 
held in Mexico City, Aug. 16-22, Prof. V. 
Tomovich partiCipated with three papers: 
-" Canadian immigration policy q the chang­
ing pattern of immigrants' occupations 11 , 

-"Academic response to deviance q crime, 
1910-1980", 
-"Institutionalization of sociology in 
Canada: The case of 42 English language 
universities. 11 

Classifieds 

For sale: House designed for academics. 
Central air, 4-bdrm, family rm with 
fireplace, separate library, den, full 
dark- room lab. Mortgage at 11% for 24 
months. Call Peter Grucza, Royal Trust, 
688-1544/ 935-8250. 

Wanted: second-hand freezer in good con­
dition at a reasonable price. Call ext. 
214 or 934-6906 after 5 pm. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue will be Sept. 17; copy 
deadline is Sept.1U at 3 pm. 



BROCK UNIVERSITY 
. FINE ARTS COMMITTEE AND HUMANITIES DIVISION 

PRESENT 

5,8. 

REPRESSION 

• • 
ICI 

ailleurs: 
en 

tout. 
combattre 
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ARTS AGAINST REPRESSION 
THE GALLERY BROCK CENTRE FOR THE ARTS 

September 13 . October 8, 1982 Monday to Friday 10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
Closed Durina Performances 

Ian McLauchlan, Artspace director and Trent 
professor and author, will present an opening 
lecture on the show in BT406 at 8:30 pm on 
Monday, September 13. 

M. Yacowar of Brock University will present an 
"Illustrated Lecture" on Pretty Baby in Studio 
Theatre at 8:00 pm on Thursday, September 16. 
Admission $2.00. 

Barry Grant of Brock University will give an 
"Illustrated Lecture" on The Tin Drum movie in 
Studio Theatre at 8 :00 pm on Thursday, 
September 23. Admission $2.00. 

Dr. Edward Donnerstein, Professor of Psycho 
logy at the University of Wisconsin, will give a 
free public lecture on "Psychology and the 
Grounds for Censorship" at 8:30 pm on Monday, 
September 20 in Room BT406. 

J. Nicks of Brock University will present an 
"Illustrated Lecture" on Not A Love Story in 
Studio Theatre at 8:00 pm on Thursday, 
September 30. Admission $2.00. 

The 3 Illustrated Lectures will be 
Restricted Admission. '.' 
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"A special year ••• • 

itA special year at Brock" is the way 
University President, Dr. A.J. Earp termed 
the 1982/83 academic year. 

Speaking before approximately 200 assembl­
ed faculty and staff at the annual "Open-
ing of Term ll dinner, Dr. Earp used the oc­
casion to report on the University's in­
creasing enrolment. 

The increase over previous years in fall 
enrolment has II culminated in a registra­
tion I'm sure must be in the records of 
this province, 11 said Dr. Earp. 

The 24.1 per cent increase in course en­
rolment and the 17 per cent increase in 
total enrolment was a "resounding affir­
mation" of Brock's continued growth said 
Dr. Earp. 

The University's president went on to in­
troduce the new additions in faculty and 
staff to the assembled guests. 

Presented to the Brock community were: 
R.T. Chodzinski, COE; J. Yardley, PhysEd; 
D. McCarthy, Computer Sci,; M.S. 
Broderick, Adm. Studies; J. Vrbik, Math; 
J.G. Kaethler, Engl.Lang. programs; B.J. 
Barclay, Biological Sci,; D.R. Austrom, 
Adm.Studies; R.W. Common, COE; A.Jones, 
Phys Ed; J. Nolan, Arts Centre; A. Reed, 
Registrar's; J. Fleming, Housing; B. 
Armstrong, Physical Plant; I.Shegda, Info 
a Liaison; A. Deshpande, Computing Centre; 
M. A. F aroq ue, Economics. 
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We're building a better university ••• 

"We're building a better university. 
Please bear with us." That's the wording 
on the yellow/black/white signs found at 
the entrance to the Brock tbwer, and at 
strategic spots throughout the campus 
(usually where construction rubble is to 
be stepped over or walked through). 

The signs are indicative of Brock's com­
mittment to expansion and growth as campus 
renovation plans and construction of the 
science complex on DeCew march on to comp­
letion. Faculty, students and staff will 
be better accommodated by the campus con­
struction and renovation. 

Computing centre on solid ground 

The set-up and servlCmg of recent acqui­
sitions by the Computing centre has ensur­
ed enhanced computing resources for Brock 
faculty and staff this year. 

In a written brief, IIEnhancement of Compu~ 
ting Centre Facilities" Prof. F .R. 
Skilton, Director of Brock's Computing 
Centre, said "the frustrations of insuf­
ficient computing resources are reaching 
their end 11 and concluded, "things look 
good for this academic year ll

• 

"Service interruptions resulting in down­
times and slow response must be expected 
when using complex electro-mechanical 



eq uipment, 11 said Pro!. Skilton in the 
brief. 

Faculty and student computing demands in­
creased last year and 11 usage characterized 
by 3-line printer paper boxes jumped to 5 
per day. Many faculty users made a sincere 
effort to contain their demands within the 
bounds of the supply and we hope this year 
they will be adequately served by enhanced 
facilities. 11 

The VAX 11/780 super-mini-computer, selec­
ted in the fall of 1981 to assist in hand­
ling the heavy demand on computer facili­
ties was not installed until June 1982. 
"By that time the full effects of the' in­
creased demands had virtually crippled ex­
isting facilities, 11 said the report. 

Although there have been hardware problems 
with the tape drive, the V AX with 3Mb mem­
ory and 191 Mb disk has been "doing fine". 

Delays in lab preparation prevented normal 
usage of VAX during the summer but when 
its 40 student terminsals are active the 
present response rate will increase. 

The Queens University offer to Brock of 
the B6700 has allowed the computing centre 
to increase memory size from 1.5Mb to 2.7 
Mb (as of Sept.l) with possible expansion 
to 3.9 Mb if required. 

liThe increased memory size has already re­
sulted in significant improvement in re­
sponse time which should now satisfy the 
most stringent demands,1I read the report. 

File storage capability is expected to in­
crease from the current 525 Mb disk capac­
ity to 700 Mb. The number of attached ·ter­
minal links of 45 will be increased by 32 
lines of which six will initially be 
dialup (5 internal, 1 external). Therefore 
faculty will gain greater access to the 
B6700 via their micros. Because of the 
increased memory, batch queue usage, which 
now absorbs much of the computer1s power, 
will also enjoy better turnaround. 

The report concludes that "with the in­
stallation of the latest software release, 
expected by early October, the B6700 will 
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be on par with any state-of-the-art large 
computer of approximately equal (sometimes 
significantly greater) resources. 

Although a maintenance contract has not 
been taken out for the installed B6700 at 
Brock, the Computing centre aims to re­
place failed parts from the remaining 
Queens equipment. 

Brock's newest eating digs 

The presence of University President, Dr. 
A.J. Earp, Saga Food services manager, 
Bruce Delo. some senior staff members and 
a ribbon cutting ceremony on Sept. 10 of­
ficially marked the opening of Brock1s 
newest cafeteria, liThe Pond 11. 

The Pond is a deli-style set-up at Pond 
Inlet, operated by Saga Foods, specializ­
ing in a variety of breads, cut meats, 
cheeses and a special per day. Open for 
service from 10 am to 2 pm every week day, 
The Pond is expected to absorb the over­
flow resulting from the spring closing of 
The Carousel cafeteria. 

Space occupied by the Carousel is slated 
to house the English and Politics depart­
ments. 

The Pond has been designated a liNo 
Smokingll area. Those who enjoy a puff 
after lunch will have to do so out of the 
confines of the cafeteria. 

The next phase of renovations at The Pond 
include the removal of carpet and putting 
in of tiles. The project should be com­
plete in late fall. 

No-charge bus service 

The IIno-charge ll bus service between the 
Glenridge and DeCew campus is now in ef­
fect. 

Operating Monday to Friday, faculty, stu­
dents and staff are required to produce 
I. D. cards for the driver per uae. 



The special shuttle between the two cam­
puses operates from 9: 52 am until 1: 56 pm 
per day with four runs per hour. Pas­
sengers will not be permitted to use the 
City Service bus when the special shuttle 
is in operation. 

Schedules are posted throughout the campus 
and have been arranged by the St. 
Catharines Transit Commission. 

Pool delay 

A note from the Brock Aquatic Centre 
states the following: 

flUnforseen complications have caused a de­
lay in opening the pool this term. Ex­
pected opening is Saturday Sept. 18/82. 11 

Films, Canadian-style 

Brock is the recipient of a $1U I 000 grant 
from the SSHRCC Small Universities fund 
for the establishment of a Canadian Popu­
lar Culture Archive. 

That1s the word from the Dean of Human­
ities, M. Yacowar, who said the fund has 
already been used to purchase videotapes 
of flNot a Love Story" and "Mourir a Tue 
Tete". Two National Film Board films, a 
number of Canadian films and the taping of 
several television programs have also been 
purchased with the funds. 

The films are available for teaching and 
research by arrangement with the Fine Arts 
department. The materials will be stored 
and catalogued in the department. 

Anyone wishing to recommend the purchase 
or taping of a particular Canadian film, 
TV program or other materials of Canadian 
cultural significance are asked to notify 
Dean Yacowar. 

September Telphonitis 

University departments have been asked by 
the Director of Administrative Services, 
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R.A. Pedlar, to keep long distance trunk 
line calls as brief as possible throughout 
September. 

The first month of the academic year cre­
ates a particularly heavy traffic pattern 
on the Universityls telephone system. 
Toronto lines are especially overloaded. 

Long-distance calls must be placed through 
the switchboard during September. 

Technical maintenance staff suggests indi­
viduals re-program their telephones the 
first day of each week. 

Maintenance requests and changes should be 
directed to the Media Centre, ext.260. 

Electrifying Elektra 

Elektra concerts, a new organization for 
the promotion of twentieth century music 
in the Niagara region, has booked Rodman 
Hall for a series of concerts this year. 

The first concert, "Synthesis: Traditional 
and electrical sounds" includes works by 
Davidovsky(U.S.A •. ), Kolb(U.S.A.), Buynel 
(Holland), Truax( Canada) and other inter­
national composers. 

The concert takes place Sept. 26, at 3 pm, 
Rodman Hall. Performing are the Contempor­
ary Winds of Toronto with Brock professor, 
Naomi Oliphant on piano. 

Runners get ready 

The Standard1s fifth annual IIRun for the 
Grapes!! is quickly approaching with Sept. 
25 only a week away. 

There are two races in this year1s compet­
ition. The ten-mile roadrace involves a 
unlimited number of team members, of which 
24 finishers, including at least four wo­
men and eight persons over the age of 4U 
will count. The 2.5 mile race involves ten 
persons with eight to count. 

If you're interested in ]Olnlng the Brock 
team call John Yardley, ext. 5136 or ext. 379. 



Terry Fox run 

Those participating in the Terry Fox run 
for the Marathon of Hope can pick up a 
copy of the course map at the Students' 
Union, Th828. 

The 10 km (6.2 mile) event will be run 
Sept. 19, lOam. 

Art auction with a touch of jazz 

The Griffiths building, Ridley College is 
the sight of a gala art auction, with a 
touch of jazz, Sept. 24. 

Featuring entertainment by the Warren 
Stirtzinger Jazz trio, the auction in­
cludes works by local, national and inter­
national artists. 

Proceeds from the auction are slated for 
the Canadian Mental Health Association, 
Lincoln Branch. A wine and cheese preview 
begins at 6 pm with the auction following 
at 8 pm. 

Tickets are $8 per person. They are avail­
able at Mental Health Lincoln, 682-1861; 
or Grape q Wine Festival office, 688-1212. 

Publications 

MITTERER, J .0'., q OSBORNE, B., "Improved 
real-time control on the Apple by mimick­
ing an on-board Go-H3 clock,1I Behavior 
Research Methods q Instrumentation, 1982, 
1!(4) , 412-413. 

THOMAS, A. q PASHLEY,B •• liThe effects of 
classroom training on LD students task 
perSistence and attributions", Learning 
Disability Quarterly, 1982, .2.(2) ,133-144. 

YACOWAH, M •• AnexpandededitionofMethod 
in Madness. has been published in England 
by W.H. Allen, under the title The Comic 
Art of Mel Brooks. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Fine Arts 
The Centre for the Study of Southern Cult­
urehas commissioned M. Yacowar to write 
three articles for The Encylopedia of 
Southern Culture, to be published in 1984-
85 by the University of North Carolina. 
The articles deal with the films of 
Tennessee Williams, the productions by 
Elia Kazan, and the image of the South in 
Hollywood films. 

Classifieds 

For sale: House designed for academics. 
Central air, 4-bedrms, family rm with 
fireplace, separate library 12x20, den 
12x12, q full darkroom-lab. Mortgage at 
11% for 24 months. Call Peter Grucza, 
Royal Trust, 688-1544/ 935-8250. 

For sale: 1978 650cc Yamaha Special, 
twin cylinders, 6,000 miles, mag wheels 
with disc brakes, new tires and battery, 
great shape. Asking $1650 certified. Call 
Don Rickers, ext. 245. 

For sale: Scandinavian made, dark brown 
corduroy, L-shaped sectional. $300 or best 
offer. Call Dan Glenday, ext. 459. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue will be Sept.24; copy 
deadline is Sept. 17 at 3 pm. 



BROCK 
UNIVERSITY 
CAMPUS 
NE 

Dean's Task Force in force ••• 

Dean M. Yacowar. Humanities. has appointed 
a 1982/83 Task Force on the Function and 
Structure of the Humanities. 

Chairman of the Task Force is Prof. Alan 
Arth ur of the History department. Ideas 
and suggestions should be forwarded to 
him. 

Other members of the Task Force are: 

Prof. David Rupp (Classics) 
Prof. Naomi Oliphant (Fine Arts) 
Prof. John Michielsen (Germanic & Slavic 
Studies) 
Prof. Doug MacDonald (English) 
Prof. Michael Cardy. (Romance Studies) 
Prof. Ian Brindle (Chemistry) 
Prof. Robert Malone (Philosophy) 

Attention notice posters! 

There's some consternation on campus re­
garding the posting of notices at theUni­
versity. 

In a memo from Brock President A.J. Earp's 
office. Dr. Earp expresses concern over 
the multitude of notices that have flooded 
campus walls and halls since the school 
term began Sept. 7/82. 

Or. Earp notes that many posters and no­
tices are attached elsewhere than the bul­
letin boards prescribed for such adver­
tisement. 
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The University community is reminded to 
restrict placement of notices to the ap­
propriate bulletin boards. 

With the exception of course changes post­
ed by the Registrar's Office i notices 
found anywhere but on bulletin boards will 
be removed by Housekeeping staff and cam­
pus security. 

Notices on bulletin boards are removed af­
ter eight days. 

Filled to capacity 

Directors of conference centres. hotels. 
theatres and student residences are par­
tial to the phrase: lIfilled to capacity". 

Brock's new director of residence, James 
Fleming. is no exception to the rule. He 
reports Brock residences filled to capaci­
ty for the 1982/83 academic year. 

A total of 665 students have been accom­
modated by the Housing Office this year. 
That's approximately a 45 per cent in­
crease over the previous year's figure. 

The University now boasts three student 
residences: on-campus DeCew which houses 
418; Queenston (former nurses' residence 
for the Mack School of Nursing. Queenston 
Street) which houses 216; and Shaver (old 
nurses' residence on Glenridge. across 
from Brock) which houses 31. 

The demand for increased accommodation be­
came apparent by June/82. when the Housing 
Office received an influx of $100 deposits 



from students wishing to confirm their in­
terest in booking student residence. 

In response to the demand, the Housing 
Office rented another six floors of the 
Queenston Street residence and 31 spaces 
at the Shaver nurses' residence. 

The three residences are co-ed. 

The Queenston residence is serviced by 
four return shuttle buses per weekday. 

Although most student residence events 
will be held in conjunction with each 
other, there will be separate activities 
said Jamie. 

The 25-year-old Director of residence be­
gan his new position Aug.23/82. He is for­
merly the assistant director of residence 
at Trent University, Peterborough, ant. 
Vicki Lowenberger, former Director of 
Housing/Conferences is now Director of 
Conferences. 

Crests away! 

A short visit to the office of Brock's 
Campus Police chief, Doug Roberts, pro­
duces more than just the topic of discus­
sion. 

Chief Roberts is an avid collector of po­
lice force crests throughout North America 
(including one from New Zealand). The 
crest collection is displayed on bulletin 
boards and cupboard doors throughout the 
Campus Police office. 

Numbering more than 200, the crests note 
such diverse police forces as C.H. LP. S. , 
California, Arizona State, Hawaii, Alaska, 
Chicago, and Louisiana. Also displayed are 
the crests of local police forces. 

The crest from New Zealand was the hardest 
to get; it had to be taken off an offic­
er's uniform and sent out by his wife said 
Chief Roberts. The Campus police chief has 
been with Brock 11 years. 
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Tuesdays in The Studio 

Classic comedians such as B uster Keaton, 
W. C. Fields, and Charles Chaplin are feat­
ured in the Noon Hour Film series sponsor­
ed by the University's Fine Arts depart­
ment. 

The film presentations, which began Sept. 
14 and continue until Nov. 30/82, take 
place every second Tuesday. at noon, in 
The Studio, Brock Centre for the Arts. 

The next film. scheduled for Sept. 28, 
stars Buster Keaton in liThe Playhouse" 
(1921) and "Cops"(1922). 

Admission is free. 

Future showings include W. C. Fields in 
"The Dentist lJ (1932) , and liThe Fatal Glass 
of Beer" (1933) on Oct. 12; Mack Sennett 
Chaplin in the first feature film corned y , 
"Tillie's Punctured Romance ll (1914) on act. 
26; two French comedies. "Paris Qui Dart 11 

(The Crazy Ray. 1923) 6 IILes Mistons" 
(1957) on Nov. 26; and finally, a Comic 
Miscellany that includes commentary by 
Stephen Leacock on liMy Financial Career", 
Mel Brooks analyzes liThe Critic" and 
"Felix the Cat visits Hollywood" etc., on 
Nov. 30. 

Posters outlining the schedule of the film 
comedies are posted on bulletin boards 
throughout the campus. 

Gibson One-Man show 

"Tensions ll
, an exhibition of recent draw­

ings and prints by Peter Gibson, is now 
showing at the University's Faculty Club. 
13th Floor, Brock Tower. 

The one-man show features ten human fig­
ures creating a scale of mood variations 
evincing phYSical, sensual and emotional 



tensions. 

Mr. Gibson studied art at the Banff School 
of Fine Arts, the University of B. C. and 
Brock University. He teaches high school 
in Fonthill. 

The show opened Sept. 15 and runs until 
Dec. 14/82. 

Parking Tickets 

The President's Advisory committee on 
Parking has issued the following statement 
regarding parking tickets: 

"All parking tickets issued at Brock Uni­
versity come under the legal jurisdiction 
of the City of St. Catharines. If you feel 
the ticket was not justified you must ap­
pear at By-Law Court in St. Catharines and 
plead your case. If you do not wish to 
contest the ticket you should pay the fine 
as per the instructions on the ticket. The 
University and the Parking committee can 
not void your ticket. It is legally issued 
under a by-law of the City of St. 
Catharines." 

The Parking Committee can, however, change 
a parking regulation (ie. lino parking 2 am 
to 6 am, etc.) after hearing a complaint 
and deciding a change is warranted. Future 
offences will thereby not be ticketed. 

The Committee can also grant a special 
parking permit that allows an individual 
to park in a designated area where tickets 
would normally be issued. The appeal for 
such a permit m ust be made in person and 
the circumstances which make the special 
permit necessary must be unusual. 

Any member of the Brock community with a 
complaint or suggestion about campus park­
ing is asked to contact the Parking Com­
mittee, 13th Floor, Brock Tower. 

The Parking committee also reminds the 
Brock community that with rennovations 
underway on campus, individ uals requiring 
to move offices are asked to notify Campus 
Police if loading or unloading by private 
car takes more than 15 minutes. 
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Balloons, clowns !i a Brock float 

This y~ar's. Grape and Wine Festival sports 
a specIal sIght for Brock aficionados: the 
official entry of a Brock float. 

The Brock University Students' Union( BUSU) 
IS sponsoring a float for the parade on 
Saturday Sept. 25. 

Thefloat's theme is designed around the 
100th anniversary of the Royal Canadian 
Henley. 

Co-ordinator of the project is Joy Hughes 
of the Student Union Council. Also involv~ 
ed are Cathy Hurford, Britt Hewitt, Steve 
De Vries and Dan Fraser. The Director of 
Broc~'s ~nformation !i Liaison office, Doug 
Geddle, IS supplying the sign work for the 
float. Fruitbelt Trucking is responsible 
for the vehicle. 

Ancient art historian to speak 

Prof. Brunilde S. Ridgway, an internation­
ally recognized ancient art historian from 
Bryn Mawr College in Pennsylvania deli­
vers the first lecture of the 1982/83 lec­
ture prog~am of :he Niagara Society of 
ArchaeologIcal InstItute of America, Sun­
day Sept. 26/82. 

Prof. Ridgway delivers an illustrated lec­
ture, "Bronze Sculpture in the Ancient 
World 11 which centres on the two spectacu­
lar lifesize Greek bronze statues of ath­
letes found by accident off the coast of 
southern Italy a few years ago. 

The lecture begins 8 pm in Thistle 246. It 
is jointly sponsored by the Fine Arts and 
Classics departments. Admission is free 
for members of the A.LA. and students 
and $2 for non-members. ' 

Wanted: male !i female models 

The University's Fine Arts department has 
put out a call for male and female models. 



The models are needed for Life drawing 
classes. Applicants need not be pin-ups 
but require stamina, imagination, and some 
stage presence. Some background in Mime, 
Dance or Drama would be an advantage. 

Most classes are three hours in length. 
Models receive $8/hour. Interested persons 
should contact the Fine Arts Department 
Secretary, ext. 214. 

Art against repression continues ••• 

The Brock community is reminded that the 
Art Against Repression exhibition contin­
ues at The Gallery, Thistle corridor. 

The exhibition opened Sept. 13 and featur­
es artistic works in the visual arts, 
film, TV, literature and music that have, 
at various times, been censored in Canada. 

Viewing hours are 6pm to 9pm weeknight~. 
The exhibition, co-sponsored by the Um­
versity's Fine Arts Committee and the Hum­
anities division, continues to Oct.8/82. 

Badminton anyone? 

Faculty and staff interested in playing 
badminton are encouraged to bring along a 
friend or spouse and join the activity, 
Friday evenings, 7pm to 10 pm in the COE 
gym, beginning Oct.l/82. 

Publications 

GA YLE R, H. J • ," Conservation and Development 
in Urban Growth: The preservation of agri­
cultural land in the rural-urban fringe of 
Ontario ll

, Town Planning Review, 53(3), 
1982, 321-41. 

HOUSTON, A.H., "Thermal effects upon 
fishes 11 National Research Council Canada, 
Associate Committee on Scientific Criteria 
for Environmental Quality, NRCC No. 18566, 
ISSN 0316-0114, pp. 1-200, 1982. 

MCEWEN, B. , MonOlogues 9 uebecois, 1890-1980 
Laurent Mailhot 6- Doris Michel Montpetit. 
Theatre History in Canada/Histoire Du 
Theatre au Canada, Spring-Summer 1982, Vol 
3, no.l., pp. 86-89. 

MCEWEN, J .M. ,tiThe National Press during 
the First World War: Ownership and 
Circulation 11, Journal of Contemporary 
History (London), Vol.17 (1982), 459-486. 

Faculty and staff notes 

History 
At the 75th annual conference of the 
American Historial Association's Pacific 
Coast Branch, held at the University of 
San Francisco, Aug.11-14. Prof. F.C. Drake 
presented a paper on IIRobert Wilson 
Shufeldt and the Opening of Korea: 
Reflections upon United States expansion 
in the Pacific. 11 

Physical Education 
Prof. V.J. Wilson presented a paper, liThe 
Development of Observation Skills for the 
Analysis of Movement Education", at the 
Canadian Association for Health, Physical 
Education and Recreation, held in Montreal. 
Dr. Wilson was also re-appointed to 
CAHPER's editorial review board • 

Classifieds 

For sale: House designed for academics. 
Central air conditioning, 4-bedrlOs, family 
rm with fireplace, library, den, full 
dark-room-Iab. Mortgage at 11% for 24 
months. Call Peter Grucza, Royal Trust, 
688-1544/935-8250. 

For sale: 1978 650cc Yamaha Special, 
twin cylinder, 6,000 miles, mag wheels 
with disc brakes, new tires 6- battery, 
great shape. Asking $1650 certified. Call 
Don Rickers, ext. 245. 

Campus News is published 
mation and Liaison office, 
The next issue will be 
deadline is Sept. 24 at 3 pm. 

by the Infor­
Thistle 265. 
Oct.l; copy 
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People helping people 

There's active participation on campus in 
this year's United Way campaign. 

President of the St. Catharines and Dist­
rict campaign is Brock's own President, 
Dr. Alan J. Earp. 

Chairman of the area campaign's Education 
division is John Bird, Director of Part­
Time studies. 

And co-ordinator of Brock's communnity 
involvement is Bob Anderson, Director of 
Personnel. 

The largest segment of particpation, in­
volves the Brock community at large. Last 
year staff and faculty contributions amou­
nted to $15,238. This year's objective has 
increased by ten per cent and should total 
around $17,000. 

The campaign encourages more people to 
give as opposed to urging those who give 
to give more, said Mr. Anderson. Brock's 
participation rate is about 40 per cent. 

"Our concern this year", said Dr. Earp, 
"is that our fund (Brock's science devel­
opment fund) not encroach in any way on 
the United Way campaign, which is urgent 
and immediate". 

The campaign's overall objective is $1.1 
million. Thirty-four agencies are involved 
in the United Way. Last year more than 
63,000 people made use of the varied 
agencies. "People helping people" is the 
campaign theme. Community involvement 
centres around financial contributions. 
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The campaign kicks off October 5/82 run­
ning through the first week of November. 
Brock canvassers will concentate their ef­
forts throughout a two-week period ending 
Oct.16. Faculty and staff are urged to 
contribute. 

Sir Isaac Brock Day 

Campus News readers who peruse this mon­
th's calendar events will note Oct.13 is 
designated Sir Isaac Brock Day. 

The British Major-General fell in battle 
that day on Queenston Heights, in 1812. 

With the resurgence of all things tradit­
ional once again taking root in many cam­
puses across North America, Brock is plea­
sed to acknowledge Sir Isaac's legacy to 
the area by designating Oct. 13 a day of 
tribute to the man. 

During his days as a CIVIC leader, in Up­
per Canada, Sir Isaac was an instrumental 
force is· shaping the character and polic­
ies of southern Ontario. 

The University's colors, scarlet and blue, 
are taken from the Major-General's battle 
dress. Our motto, "Surgite", means "Push 
on", which, saying has, were Sir Isaac's 
dying words on Queenston Heights. 

As a point of interest, the University's 
Information ET Liaison department recently 
obtained the Major-General's uniform as 
depicted in a TV Ontario film about the 
Queenston Heights battle. "Sir Isaac" made 
his first appearance (drama student, 
Krzysztof Szychowski) atop the Brock float 
in the Grape ET Wine Festival parade, 
Sept.25. 
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THIS MONTH 
ATBROCK 
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3 4 5 

• Last day 
with perr 
instructo 

• Last day 
course cl 
01 the in: 
course p 

• 1 pm/Playlield/men's soccer vs • 10 am/1: 
Guelph Cinderell 

10 11 12 

• 3 pm/The Playhouse/"l Ought • Thanksgiving Day. University 
To Be In Pictures" closed. 

17 18 19 

• 12 noonl 
Keyboard 
concert) 

24 25 26 

• 1 pmlThe Playlield/men's 
soccer vs Waterloo 

• 3 pm/The Theatrel Niagara 
Symphony Orchestra 

• 3 pmlThe Playhouse/"West • 8 pm/Gy 
Side Story" vs Sherid 

31 



wednesday thursday friday saturday 

1 2 

• Last day for consideration of 
entrance & in-course • 2 pm/The Theatre/Kids' concert 
scholarshlps_ presents Chris & Ken Whlteley 

• 8 pm/The Studio/Film: "Bye • 8 pm/The Studio/ Film: "Bye 
Bye Brazil" Bye Brazil" 

6 7' 8 9 
~ 

. 
I course changes 
In of the 

-service education 
• 10 am/1:30 pm/The Theatre/ 

Cinderella 
,s with permission • 8 pm/The Playhouse/Press 
or (SUb~ct to all Theatre presents "I Ought To Be 
llsites eing met). In Pictures" 
lIThe Theatre/ • 10 am/1:30 pm/The Theatre/ • 10 am/1:30 pm/The Theatre/ • 8 pm/The Studio/Film: "The • 8 pm/The Playhouse/"I Ought 

Clnderella Cinderella Man Who Fell To Earth" To Be In Pictures" 

13 14 15 16 

• Sir Isaac Brock Day: tribute to 
the General who fell in battle on 
Queenston Heights • 1 pm & 8 pm/The Playhouse/ • 9 am/Gym/women's invitational 

• 12 noon/The Studio/Film: "The "I Ou~ht To Be In Pictures" volleyball toumament 
Dentist"; "The Fatal Glass of • 7 pm Gym/women's invltationai • 1 pm/Playfield/men's soccer vs 
Beer" volleyball toumament McMaster 

• 3 pm/Playfleld/men's soccer vs • 8 pm/The Theatre/"Beyond the • 8 pmlThe Theatre/"Beyond the 
Western Fringe" Fringe" 

• 8 pm/The Playhouse!"1 Ought • 8 pm/The Playhouse/"I Ought • 8 pm/The Studio/ Film: "The • 8 pm/The Playhouse/"I Ought 
To Be In Pictures" To Be In Pictures" Holy Mountain" To Be In Pictures" 

20 21 22 23 

• 2 pm/Playfield/men's rugby vs 
• Fall convocation Toronto 
• 8 pm/The Playhouse/Garden • 2 pm/The Theatre/Children's 

City productions presents "West Green Thumb Theatre presents 
heatre/ Side Story" "New Canadian Kids" 
tice (Lunch hour • 3 pm/Playfield/men's rugby vs • 7 pm/Combatives Rm/ • 8 pm/The Studio/Film: "The • 8 pm/The Playhouse/"West 

McMaster Wrestling clinic Valley" Side Story" 

27 28 29 30 

• 7:30 pm/Gym/men's baSketball 
exhibition vs Waterloo 

• 8 pm/The Theatre/ Alban Berg 
Quartet 

• 2 pm/Playfield/men's rugby 
vs R.M.C_ 

• 12 noon/The Studio/ Film: • 7 pm/Combatives Rm/ • 8 pm/The Playhouse/"West • 4 pm/Gym/women's basketball 
"Tillie's punctured Romance" Wrestling clinic Side Story" vs Windsor 

men's volleyball • 8 pm/The Playhouse/"West • 8 pm/The Playhouse/"West • 8 pm/The Studio/Film: "The • 8 pm/The Playhouse/"West 
,liege Side Story" Side Story" Shining" Side Story" 



Commonwealth contenders 

Two Brock University Swim team members are 
competing in this year's Commonwealth 
Games. 

Kathy Richardson and David Shemilt are on 
the Canadian Commonwealth Swim team headed 
for B ris bane, Australia. Corn petition is 
Oct. 1-6/82. ' 

Can we borrow your old masters? 

There's a new program of studies in the 
making at Brock. Liberal Studies is in the 
planning and shaping stages. Information 
and Liaison, responsible for the promo­
tional aspect, is putting out a call for 
leather-bound copies of liter!3-ry works by 
the great masters, (ie. Homer, Plato, 
Tolstoi, etc.). The books would be 
photographed and used for promotional 
purposes. For more information contact 
Doug Geddie, ext.245. 

Nobel laureate to speak 

Nobel laureate Dr. George Wald is the 
guest speaker at the annual United Nations 
Association banquet at Niagara College, 
Oct. 16. 

Dr. Wald's topic is IIA generation in 
search of a future ll

• He was awarded the 
Nobel prize in medicine. 

The banquet begins at 6: 30 pm at the Nia­
gara College cafeteria, Woodlawn Road, 
Welland. Tickets are $12 per person. They 
are available from Dr. J. Mayer, ext. 316 
or Ms. E. Garner, ext. 492. 

Health hazards 

"ls your art killing you? 11 is the topic of 
a lecture/ discussion given by Micheal 
McCann, author of "Health Hazards: Manual 
for Artists 11 and "Artist Beware ll

• 
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Dr. McCann, a well-known lecturer, writer 
and consultant, has written several art­
icles on health hazards in the arts and 
crafts. 

The lecture begins at 8 pm, Oct. 5/82, in 
The Theatre, Brock Centre for the Arts. 
Admission is free. 

We're linked into Info Globe 

The University Library has signed on with 
Info Globe, the online databank which pro­
vides full text indexing to the Globe q 
Mail. 

More than 300,000 news stories, editor­
ials, business reports, science and tech­
nology features, reviews, cultural and 
social articles, even letters to the edit­
or are accessible. Almost four years of 
the Globe and Mail are available. The file 
is updated daily. 

The computer search can result in either a 
full text printout of the article or just 
the reference to the date of the article 
which can then be consulted immediately on 
microfilm of the Globe q Mail which is 
available in the University Library. 

For an Info Globe search or further infor­
mation, call Carol Gaspari, Reference de­
partment, ext. 233. 

Wine tasting happy hour 

The Faculty Club hosts a IIBeginning of 
term wine tasting happy hour ll

, Oct. 1/82, 
4:30 pm to 6:30 pm. 

Foreign and domestic wines are included in 
the sampling. Ten varieties are available. 
Chees and nibbles included. 

Tickets are not required. Instead, new 
faculty and staff members are invited to 
join the Faculty club. Former IIcard car­
riers ll and "fellow travellers" are invited 
to renew their membership. Membership 
cards and 50-cent drink tokens are 
available at the door. 



Future trends for university computers 

Well-known computer consultant, Art 
Benjamin presents a lecture on future 
trends for computing in universities, 
Oct.15/82. 

Mr. Benjamin is a dynamic speaker 
recognized for his interesting approaches 
to common problems. His specialty is 
"computers in universities". For several 
years he has headed his own consulting 
company. 

According to Ray Skilton, Director of 
Brock's Computer Centre, issues raised and 
discussed by Mr. Benjamin could form a 
basis from which to direct investigations 
,regarding future computing needs which are 
now underway at Brock. 

Faculty and senior staff members are invi­
ted to attend the day long lecture. 

The general (morning) session runs from 
9: 30 am until noon. Mr. Benjamin's lecture 
involves a description of current trends, 
interpretation and implication of those 
trends, and what universitites should be 
doing. 

The afternoon session follows a seminar/ 
lecture format where specific issues will 
be dealt with. The session runs from 1: 30 
pm to 3 pm. 

The location for both sessions is Rm 324, 
College of Education. 

President emeritus keynote speaker 

Brock University's President emeritus, 
James A. Gibson, was the keynote speaker 
at Carleton University's "History Week", 
Sept. 29/82. 

The former Carleton U. History professor 
and one time acting president of the 
Ottawa-located university was invited to 
deliver the keynote address. Dr. Gibson's 
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topic was "Something like a national ex­
perience: responsibilities and req uire­
ments in the 1980s." 

Carleton's History department is holding a 
week-long series of events to mark that 
university's 40th anniversary. Dr. Gibson 
was one of the first two members of the 
History department in 1947. 

He became Brock University's first presi-" 
dent in 1964, retiring in 1973. 

Wanted: male q female models 

Male and female models are needed by the 
Fine Arts department for Life drawing 
classes. Stamina, imagination and some 
stage presence required. Mime, dance, or 
drama background helpful. 

Most classes are three hours in length. 
Wage is $8 per hour. Interested? Contact 
the Fine Arts Department secretary, ext. 
214. 

Badminton. if you please 

Faculty and staff interested in playing 
badminton are encouraged to bring spouse 
and friend and join in the fun. The games 
begin Oct. 1/82 at 7 pm in the College of 
Ed ucation gym. 

Alphie's special 

It's Chef Paul's famous B.B.Q. jumbo hot 
dogs, Willie's special baked beans and a 
dessert to boot on the special Friday 
(Oct.1) menu at Alphie's Trough this week. 

The special is on from noon to 1: 30 pm. 
Tickets are $2.50. 

Appearing at Alphie's Friday and Saturday 
(Oct.Hi2) night is Ron Sexsmith. There's a 
$1 cover charge. 



Magnets and molecules 

IIMagnets and molecules 11 is the title of 
the seminar given by Dr. P. Nicholls, of 
the University's Biological Sciences de­
partment. 

The seminar takes place at 12: 01 pm on 
October 7/82 in Rm 204. Glenridge campus. 

Salute magister! 

A classic way for elementary school pupils 
to spend Saturday mornings is learning 
Latin. 

Students in Grade six and up are invited 
to begin Saturday Morning Latin from 10 am 
to 11 am. The first class is sched uled for 
October 16/82. It will be held on the 
fourth floor, Brock Tower. 

For further details contact Prof. Alan 
Booth, ext. 321. 

"Bye Bye Brazilll 

IIBye Bye Brazil ll is the first film of the 
International Film series slated for show­
ing October 162/82, in The Studio, Brock 
Centre for the Arts. 

The film IIpervaded with the spirit of car­
nival ll is by Carlos Diegues, produced in 
Brazil, 1980. 

The International Film series involves the 
presentation of seven highly-acclaimed 
films from recent world cinema, including 
"Just like at home", liThe clockmaker", 
"Man of iron", ''It can't be winter, We 
Haven't Had summer yet 11 , "Meetings with 
remarkable men" and IILes bons debarras". 

The film begins at 8 pm. The International 
series is available to subscribers for 
$10.50 or $3 at the door. For more inform­
ation contact the Box Office, ext. 257 or 
688-5475. 

Publications 

SAD A V A. S. W •• Perspectives on the profes­
sional in alcoholism. Canadian Psychology, 
1982, ~. 88-96. 

Faculty and Staff notes 

Fine Arts 
B.K. Grant appears with Elwy Yost on TV 
Ontario's IISaturday Night at the Movies 11 , 

October 9, 8 pm, to discuss fantasy. ad­
venture, and science fiction. "Thief of 
Baghdad 11 and "Things to Come" will be 
shown. 

Urban and Environmental studies 
At the Third International Reindeer/ Cari­
bou symposium at Saariselka, Lapland, Aug. 
21-26, Prof. Frank Banfield was appointed 
convenor of the Fourth International Rein­
deer/Caribou symposium to be held at 
Whitehorse, Yukon, September, 1985. 

Classified Ad s 

For sale: 1977 Moped, excellent condi­
tion, low gas mileage, economical. $190. 
Call after 6 pm, 935-9777. 

For sale: All steel trailer (Cdn. Tire), 
wooden bottom, custom built high sides, 
40x48x10 deep steel box, carries 1,000 lb. 
load. Excellent cond. Phone 227-5168. 

For sale: Olivetti, electric, prin t­
out, adding machine. Newly reconditioned. 
$80 or best offer. Call 934-7713 between 
5pm 6 6 pm. 

For sale: 1978 650 cc Yamaha Special, 
twin cylinders, 6,000 miles, mag wheels 
with disc brakes, new tires 6 battery. 
$1650 certified. Call D. Rickers, ext.245. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue will be October 8; copy 
deadline is October 1 at 10 am. 
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OCUF A nixes wage restraint 

The President of the Ontario Confederation 
of University Faculty Associations (OCUF A) , 
doesn't support the province's wage re­
straint legislation. 

"The ••• legislation is a classic example of 
a short-term measure that could have dis­
astrous long-term conseq uences , 11 said 
David Bates in a news release from the 
OCUFA office in Toronto. 

"It takes away rights established by this 
very government to free collective bar­
gaining ••• clearly the program will not 
produce one more job. educate one more 
student better. or further the research 
and development programs of the 
universities one inch." he said. 

A broad program of legislative lobbying to 
have the act ammended was approved by the 
OCUFA Board. 

"OCUF A will be working actively with ed u­
cation groups affected and with other 
large public sector organizations. to 
fight this legislation and its effects, " 
said Mr. Bates. 

Trustees back on board ••• 

Brock University's Board of Trustees was 
back at the helm. Sept.28/82. as the first 
meeting of the academic year got underway 
in the Senate Chambers. 

Members were welcomed back by President 
and Vice-Chancellor, Dr. A.J. Earp who re­
ported the latest in University affairs to 
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the assembled group. 

Record course enrolment (24 per cent). ad­
ditional student residence accommodation, 
crowded classroom. cafeteria and parking 
facilities due to increased student enrol­
ment, and short-term budgetary problems 
were the topics of discussion. 

I 
On ·the financial side of things, the Uni-
versity's budgeted deficit for 1981-82 was 
$223,000. The actual deficit was $379,596. 
According to Terry Varcoe, Vice-President, 
Administration. the over- expenditure is a 
result of the heavy increase in enrolment 
during the 81/82 academic year. The Uni­
versity does not receive funding for these 
increases the year the additional students 
arrive on campus. 

The University was also required to pay 
duty on laboratory supplies (duty-free in 
the past) this year. as well as provide 
the funds for an additional 7 per cent in 
provincial sales tax. 

The next Board of Trustees meeting is 
scheduled for Tues. Nov.23/82, 7:30 pm. 

Arab blood focus of world attention 

The sight of Arab blood (accentuated by 
the recent massacres of Palestinians at 
Sabra and Shatila in Beruit) on television 
screens night after night throughout the 
western world has made an impact on the 
individual sense of fairness and justice. 
This has resulted ina greater awareness 
in western nations of the plight of the 
Palestinians in the Middle East. 

That was one assertion reached by Abdullah 
Abdullah. Director. Palestine Information 



Office in Ottawa, at a press conference 
held Oct.l/82 in the COE student lounge. 

A bespectacled Mr. Abdullah spoke intently 
of the right of the Palestinian people to 
a homeland and self-determination. 

He cited the lack of a sufficient response 
from the international community toward 
the Palestinian issue as one reason the 
conflict remains unresolved for several 
decades. 

Just as the United Nations had determined 
the nation of Israel in 1948, so too, the 
Arabs assumed the international body would 
grant the Palestinian right to a homeland. 
It was a costly error in judgement said 
Mr. Abdullah. 

The Palestinian Liberation Organization 
(PLO) was a movement born out of 
frustration at the lack of UN and world 
response to the Palestinian issue. It was 
patterned somewhat after the French 
liberation movement and formed to focus 
world attention on the cause. 

Mr. Abdullah said he doesn't believe the 
presence of multi-national forces in 
Lebannon is a solution. "It's a question 
of land ••• the Palestinian right to a 
homeland, 11 he said. 

He was asked why the PLO has received a 
relatively bad press from western nations? 

The vast contradiction in culture and the 
pervading sense of guilt fostered by the 
media in western nations over the Jewish 
situation were two reasons the PLO hasn't 
been perceived correctly in the West said 
Mr. Abdullah. 

There has been a more positive approach by 
the West to the Palestinian situation in 
recent months he said. Again, the reversal 
in thinking is not so much the efforts of 
the PLO or a ridding of guilt conscious­
ness in the West, as m uch as it is the 
result of an individual sense of fairness 
which can no longer accept the sight of so 
much Arab blood shed for a cause. 

Israeli leadership should be questioned 
and the realities of the Middle East 
examined as they exist said Mr. Abdullah. 
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Bronze for Kath y 

Kathy Richardson picked up a bronze at the 
Commonwealth Games in Brisbane, Australia. 

The Brock U. swimmer was third with a time 
of 2: 36.45 in a Canadian medal sweep in 
the women's 200-metre breaststroke, 
Oct.2/82. 

The gold went to Anne Ottenbrite (2:32.07) 
of Whitby, Ont., and the silver to Kathy 
Bald (2:36.06) of Nepean, Onto 

Competition ends Oct.6/82. 

Champagne, handshakes & roses ••• 

Champagne, handshakes and roses for the 
ladies greeted faculty and staff members 
celebrating ten years of service with 
Brock University at a luncheon "hosted by 
Dr. Alan J. Earp, Oct .1/82. 

The six employees present at the luncheon 
in their honor were: Dorothy Fast, 
Registrar's office, Prof. Corrado 
Federici, Romance studies, Russell 
Plumley, Administrative services, Prof. 
Merle Richards, College of Education, 
Joanne Smith , Library and Dr. Paul 
Tyson, Psychology. 

Absent was Dr. Roberta Robb, Economics, 
who was in Ottawa. 

Our loss 

The Brock community was saddened by the 
sudden death of 22-year-old William 
Jeffrey Mills, Sept.29/82 

The Brock student was killed when his mo­
torcycle collided with two cars on DeCew 
Road. 

Jeff was a first-year Adminstrative Stu­
dies student and a member of the Univer­
sity's cross-country and track & field 
teams. 



Thanksgiving Day 

Brock University will be closed Monday 
October 11. 1982. Thanksgiving Day. 

The Library will also be closed. 

Admin. studies divided by two 

The School of Adminstrative Studies has 
been divided into two sections as follows: 

Director of School: J .R. Hanrahan 

Dept. of Finance Ii Accounting 

Chairman: J .A. Edds 
Facility: J. Bart 

F. Engert 
S. Felton 
J .R. Hanrahan 
R. Welch 

Coodinator of the Co-op Accounting program 
is A. Young. 

Dept. of Marketing Ii Management 

Chairman: w. W. Liddell 
Faculty: D. Austrom 

K. Blawatt 
K. Kernaghan 
E.Levanoni 
B. Metcalfe 
R. Rotenberg 
C. Sales 

Hush 1 You1re in the library. 

The "QuietI! signs are up. and Library 
users are reminded the Library must remain 
a suitable environment for study and re­
search. 

A memo from University Librarian James 
Hogan states a number of complaints were 
received last year by Library users who 
were distracted by the loud conversation 
and noisy behavior of other users. 

As well as posting "Quiet" notices, 
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Library staff will endeavour to reduce 
noise levels this year by reminding 
uncooperative users of the need for quiet, 
and if all else fails. ejecting the 
malcontents from the facility. The 
cooperation of facility and staff to meet 
this end is req uested • 

Chaplain-on-campus. 

Brian Kerrigan is Brock University's 
Chaplain-on-campus this year. 

Specifically designated the Roman Catholic 
chaplain for the University. Brian is open 
to discussion with individuals of all 
faiths and denominations. 

If an individ ual woilid like to speak with 
a qualified person from their own faith. 
Brian can arrange such an appointment. 

Chaplain's services include counselling. 
Sunday services. retreats, dinners and 
educational programs. Students, facility 
and staff are invited to take part in the 
available services. 

The Chaplain's office is located in Rm 216 
in the DeCew Residence. Office hours are 
posted. For further information or a chat 
with Brian call 688-5550. ext. 373. 

A:PPLE users delight 

The APPLE club? Coilid be a reality if 
enough interest is generated in the idea. 

Fapility and staff members owning APPL~ 
computers are invited to join the APPLE 
Users Group. Send a note to John Mitterer. 
Dept. of Psychology. Time and place of the 
first organizational meeting will be an­
nounced. 

Health Services phone on the fritz 

The word out of Health Services is there 
is a problem with Ext. 243. Call Ext. 725. 
if you can't get through on 243. 



Itl s a 35-hour work week Ginnyl 

The Brock community is pleased to welcome 
Alumni Officer Ginny Gilbert on staff as a 
full-tirrle employee. 

Ginny is a well-known figure on campus 
having worked part-time as Alumni Officer 
the past three years. The Alumni office is 
located in Information q Liaison, Th.265. 

Thursday seminar 

liThe function of cell surface antigens in 
early, development: a genetic approach" is 
the topic of a presentation by Dr. M. 
Rosenstrauss, Biological Sciences, R utgers 
University, New Jersey. 

The seminar takes place at 1 pm, Rm 141 at 
the Glenridge campus. 

Presenting P.L.S. 

11 Mankind 11 and liThe Shrovetide Cock" are 
two medieval plays presented Oct.14 by 
P.L.S., a medieval drama group from the 
University of Toronto. 

Sponsored by the Fine Arts department, the 
plays are in The Studio, 8 pm, admission 
$3. Performed in modern English, there is 
a discussion following the presentations. 

Club days in the corridor 

BUSU held their annual'lIClub Daysll along 
the Thistle corridor Oct. 5-7 • Activities 
and membership requirements were outlined 
by the various clubs represented. 

Ready for an emergencyl 

Staff at Brock Centre for the Arts 
completed a one-day Emergency First Aid 
course with ail instructor from the 
Canadian Red Cross society. 

Publications 

BOOTH, A.D., IIRheteur d'orge,1I Glotta: 
Zeitschrift fuer griechische und 
lateinische Sprache 60 (1982) 125-129. 

MITTERER,J .0., There are at least two 
kinds of poor readers: whole word poor 
readers q recoding poor readers. Canadian 
Journal of Psychology, 1982, li, 445-461. 

TURNER, W • B ., The War of 1812: the War for 
Canada, Toronto: Grolier, 1982. 

Faculty 8' staff notes 

Romance studies: Before returning from 
sabbatical leave, Pro!. G.G. de Oro read a 
paper on novelist J.L. Castillo-Puche en­
titled "Vision y sabor del poso de la 
nada" at the National Library in Madrid. 

Classifieds 

For sale: Elegant Georgian house in 
quiet neighborhood; sunroom, leaded bay 
windows, finished basement, inground pool, 
double garage, private sale, reasonable 
price. Ext.386 or 358-3575, A. Lowenberger. 

For sale: 1978 650 cc Yamaha Special, 
twin cylinder, 6,000 miles, new tires q 
battery. Call Don Rickers, ext. 24 5 

For sale: Heintzman q Co. upright grand 
piano. Contact Cathy Gunn, ext.367. 

Wanted: One trumpet, cornet, trombone, 
marching snare and marching bass drum. To 
be used in Brock's first Spirit Band. Call 
Kit Jarvis, ext.367. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next iss ue will be 0 cto ber 15; copy 
deadline is October 8 at 3 pm. 
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Commonwealth gold 

Richard Deschatelets, Brock University's 
wrestling coach, won the gold medal in the 
100 km wrestling class at the Commonwealth 
Games in Brisbane, Australia. 

The heavyweight wrestler was one of three 
Brock athletes competing in this year's 
Games. 

Two Brock swimmers, Kathy Richardson and 
David Shemilt also placed well in their 
respective competitions. 

Kathy picked up a bronze in the 200-metre 
breaststroke, and placed second in the 400 
individual medley (4:52.85), but was dis­
qualified after judges ruled an illegal 
turn in her swim. 

Dave placed fifth in the 1500-metre free­
style (15:42.23), and seventh in the 400-
metre freestyle. 

Canada's overall medal standing at the 
Games was 26 gold, 23 silver, and 33 
bronze. 

A moving experience 

A note from Mike Somerville, Registration 
and records officer, says the Registrar's 
office is about to move. 

Renovation plans call. for the office to 
begin their move to the 3rd floor, Brock 
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tower next week. The result will be a 
disruption of services. The university 
community is asked to "bear with us" 
during the upheaval. Requests will be 
satisfied as soon as possible. 

Need for dialogue 

Federal and provincial governments have 
got to meet with universities across the 
country to discuss the changing role of 
the federal government in higher ed u­
cation. 

That's the message delivered by Myer 
Horowitz, President of the University of 
Alberta, at the Ontario Institute for 
Studies in Education (OISE), Sept. 30/82. 

Prof. Horowitz said that for years there 
have been charges and countercharges be­
tween the two levels of government as pro­
vinces proclaim their exclusive constitu­
tional responsibility for education at all 
levels and federal ministers emphasize the 
fact the federal government is financially 
responsible for a portion of post­
secondary ed ucation. 

"My great fear is not that the disagree­
ments will remain unsolved, it is that the 
differences will be resolved without any 
meaningful input from the university com­
munity," said Prof. Horowitz. 

"Universities must be permitted to do what 
we do best ••• (they) must not get caught in 
the middle of still another provincial­
federal sq ueeze," said the University of 
Alberta president. 



Blood donor clinic 

The Brock community is once again asked to 
give "the gift of life" at the Red Cross 
blood donor clinic, Registrar's lounge, 
Th ursday Oct. 21. 

The hours for the clinic are 10 am to 12 
noon, and 1:30 pm to 4 pm. BUSU president 
J • B. Owens and staff will assist Red Cross 
personnel on clinic day. Faculty and 
staff are asked to visit the clinic 
throughout the day. 

If there are queries as to donor criteria, 
the clinic nurse will answer questions and 
determine the donor's suitability in giv­
ing blood. 

Statscan questionnaires 

What questions does Statistics Canada ask 
in its surveys? What instructions are is­
sued to enumerators? 

The answer to these and other questions on 
Statscan is contained in the 1981 Inven­
tory of Statistics Canada Questionnaires 
on Microfiche in the University's 
Library. 

The Library news release says the Inven­
tory provides copies of all questionnaires 
used by Statscan. Also included are in­
structions to enumerators/respondents and 
copies of administrative forms from other 
government agencies from which Statscan 
derives statistics. 

The Inventory contains a cross-section of 
methodolgical, proced ural, and instruct­
ional material pertaining to the 1981 
Census of Canada. The Inventory consists 
of more than 200 microfiche and a paper 
copy Index. 

Faculty and staff can find the Inventory 
in the Library's Documents department, DOC 
CAI DS12 205 1981. 
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Coins from Sicily 

A recently discovered hoard of approximat­
ely 800 silver coins minted in the Greek 
cities of Sicily in the 5th century B. C. 
is the topic of discussion at the second 
lecture of the Archaeological Institute of 
America, Sunday Oct. 17. 

Dr. Carmen Arnold Biucchi of the American 
Numismatic Society in New York gives an 
illustrated lecture, "Demarete and other 
Sicilian stories: the evidence of an an­
cient silver coin hoard". 

The coins found in the hoard are from a 
region which produced some of the most 
beautiful coinages in history. Dr. Biucchi 
will demonstrate what kind of information 
can be drawn from coins for a better 
understanding of ancient history, art 
history and religion. 

Ed ucated in Switzerland and Germany, Dr. 
Biucchi has been studying ancient coins 
for more than ten years. Her archaeologic­
al field experience covers England, S witz­
erland, Greece and Cyprus. She now works 
as a curatorial assistant at the American 
Numismatic society. 

The lecture begins at 8 pm, Thistle 245, 
Brock University. Free admission for A .LA 
members and students. Non-members, $2. 

Simulated evolution colloquium 

"Adaptive behavior through simulated evo­
lution" is the title of a colloquium given 
by Prof. David Taylor of the University of 
Rochester, Monday Oct. 18. 

Biologists, computer scientists, and those 
interested in the newly emerging discip­
line of cognitive science are invited. 

The talk begins at 3 pm in the Alumni 
lounge. A cash bar follows. 



Lunch hour concert with John Beckwith 

The Music division of the University's De­
partment of Fine Arts presents its first 
Lunch Hour concert, Tuesday Oct. 19. 

Featured is John Beckwith: Keyboard 
Practice, for four players and ten key­
boards. Mr. Beckwith is with the Faculty 
of Music, University of Toronto. 

The concert begins at noon in The Theatre. 

Community concert series 

A few memberships are still available for 
the 1982-83 Community Concert series. This 
year's events inlude William Tritt, piano, 
Solisti New York orchestra, William Carter 
dance ensemble and Robert Decormier folk 
singers. 

Subscription price is $20 for adults, $8 
for students. Call Mrs. John Versluis, 
935-5974 for seasons tickets. 

Beyond the fringe 

Comedy and satire open the 1982/83 season 
at Brock Centre for the Arts with the ar­
rival of "Beyond the Fringe" scheduled for 
performance Oct. 15 & 16. 

The play was an instant hit in 1960 when 
it was first presented at the Edinburgh 
Festival. It went on· to play six years in 
London and two years on Broadway. The 1982 
revival of "Beyond the Fringe" is as 
"droll, witty. dry and hilarious" as the 
original. The play is directed by and 
stars Don Cullen. with co-stars Barrie 
Baldaro, Roy Wordsworth and David Walden. 

Reserved seat tickets are still available 
at the Box Office for both performances. 
The show begins at 8 pm both evenings, in 
The Theatre. Ticket prices are $9 for 
adults and $6 for students/seniors. 
Telephone 688-5475. 
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"New Canadian Kids" 

The 1982 Autumn Children's series at the 
Brock Centre for the Arts opens Oct. 23 
with the presentation of "New Canadian 
Kids". 

The play is a humorous and insightful look 
at immigration and its effects on children. 
"New Canadian Kids" looks at what it's 
like to be the only kid who can't speak 
English - the thoughts and fears of the 
child are examined. 

Green Thumb theatre from Vancouver, 
B.C., a well-known children's theatre, is 
responsible for production of the play. 

"New Canadian Kids" will be at Brock for 
one performance only, at 2 pm, The Theatre 
Oct. 23. Reserved seat tickets are avail­
able at the Box Office, 688-5475. 

Diving Association clinic 

There's a Canadian Amateur Diving Assoc­
iation level 1 clinic scheduled for Oct. 
16 & 17 at the Aquatics centre. For fur­
ther information contact ext. 387. 

Faculty wives meet 

A coffee party for faculty wives is plan­
ned for Tuesday act .19. A special welcome 
is extended to new arrivals. The place? 
215 Riverview Blvd., 7: 30 pm. For further 
details contact Hilde Wheeler, 685-4936. 

Discount for computer buffs 

Radio Shack offers the Brock University 
community a 15% to 20% educators discount 
on TRS 80 and PC models and peripherals. 

Contact Central Purchasing. ext. 277 for 
more information. 



Graduate scholarship applications 

The 1983-84 Ontario Grad uate Scholarship 
(OGS) applications have been received by 
the Student Awards office. 

Interested individuals may pick up an ap­
plication at the Awards office, rm 271A. 

Deadline for applying is Nov.1. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Couselling Centre 
As part of this September's alcohol aware­
ness program at the University of New 
Brunswick (Fredericton), Leslie R. Myers 
facilitated workshops for students, staff 
and faculty, on IIMind imagery - an alter­
native drug free high 11 • 

Psychology 
John Mitterer has been made an external 
fellow of the Rochester Cognitive Science 
group. 

Prof. J. Adams-Webber gave an invited ad­
dress, entitled "Kelly's philosophical im­
pact upon psychology" at the dedication of 
the George A. Kelly Psychological Service 
Centre in Hays, Kansas, in September. 

Romance Studies 
While on sabbatical in Paris, France, 
Professor Leonard Rosmarin was interviewed 
by one of the independent radio stations, 
Radio J, on various aspects of Canadian 
life, including the university system and 
attitudes towards politics. 

In July, Pro!. R. DeLuca participated in a 
conference sponsored by "Il Centro di 
Studi Umanistici" Angelo Poliziano in 
Montepulciano (Tuscany). Prof. DeLuca read 
a paper - "The topicality of Foscolo's 
literary work: the relationship between 
the perennial values of poetry and the 
contingency of history". 

Urban and environmental studies 
Prof. Fikret Berkes is a member of a 
three university team who received a grant 
from the Max Bell foundation in Toronto to 
synthesize research on Great Lakes 
ecosystems. He joins Drs. G. Francis of 
Waterloo and L. Grima and H.A. Regier (the 
team leader) of the University of Toronto. 
They have already received $100.000 for 
the first year of their project; they will 
receive another $200,000 for the 
subseq uent years on a "challenge grant" 
basis. 

Classifieds 

For sale: Fishing equipment; 8' fly rod 
a Compac 330 5 oz. reel (unused) $30; 
Rainbow #75 fly reel, $8; 6'6" 130 
Win field fishing rod, $7 (in excellent 
condition). Call A. Pullen, ext.429 or 
935-0625 after 4: 30 pm. 

For sale: Skates; boys' sizes 11,12,13, 
3 a 4; girls' size 2; women's size 8. 

Some pairs brand new. $8/pair. Call ext. 
502 or 685-6141. 

For sale: 1978 650cc Yamaha special, 
twin cylinder, 6,000 miles, mag wheels 
with disc brakes, new tires a battery; 
$1,650 certified. Call Don Rickers, ext. 
245. 

Instruments wanted: one trumpet or 
cornet, one tombone, one marching snare 
and one marching bass drum to be used in 
Brock's first Spirit Band. Contact Kit 
Jarvis, residence rm. 202, ext. 367. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue will be October 22; copy 
deadline is October 15 at 3 pm. 
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Convocation honors Bateman, Gelber 

Robert Bateman, internationally acclaimed 
artist whose work takes on a naturalist's 
bent, and Arthur Gelber, past president of 
the Canadian Conference of the Arts, and 
long-term member of the Ontario Arts 
Council are the recipients of the degree 
of Doctor of Laws at Brock's fall convoc­
ation Oct. 22. 

Recipients of the Vice-chancellor's medal, 
given for outstanding academic achievment 
are two area students, David Jamie Learn, 
24, of Font hill , and Earl Wayne Foster, 
23, of Jordan Station. 

David graduates with a Bachelor of Admini­
stration (Honors) with an overall average 
of 90 per cent. Wayne, with an average of 
87 per cent graduates with a Bachelor of 
Arts in Economics. 

The fall convocation confers degrees upon 
320 graduates and awards the degree of 
Bachelor of Recreation and Leisure studies 
for the first time in the University's 
academic history. 

John Hugh MacDonald, 32, of Niagara Falls, 
is granted the first Bachelor of Recreat­
ion and Leisure studies. 

Chancellor Ralph Misener and vice­
chancellor and president of Brock, Dr. 
Alan J. Earp, preside over the ceremony. 
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Mr. Bateman is guest speaker. The Milton, 
Ontario based artist whose vivid portray­
als of nature's wildlife has earned him 
wide respect among the international art 
community, was named Artist of the Year, 
in 1980, by the American Artist magazine. 
His painting, "Northern Reflections 
Common Loon Family", was chosen by the 
Canadian government as a wedding present 
to Prince Charles and Lady Diana in 1981. 

He has been the recipient of a number of 
awards from wildlife and conservation 
groups throughout North America and the 
subject of documentaries by the National 
Film Board and the Canadian Broadcasting 
Corporation. Prior to his -success as an 
independent artist, Mr. Bateman, taught 
art in high school for 20 years. 

Mr. Gelber, now completing his second term 
as president of the Ontario Arts Council, 
has served the Council since 1964. During 
his service, the Council's budget has 
grown from $300,000 to $16,000,000. A mo­
del for its close, scrupulous administra­
tion, the Council has been a significant 
force in enhanCing the prospect of art and 
culture throughout the province. Since re­
tiring from his business Mr. Gelber has 
been working full-time for the Council. He, 
has been involved in several arts and cul­
ture organizations, including the National 
Ballet of Canada, National Arts Centre, 
Toronto Arts Production, st. Lawrence 
Centre and the American Council for the 
Arts. He is a member of the Canadian 
Jewish Congress and was awarded the 
Centennial medal in 1967. 



Convocation ceremonies are 8 pm in Gym 1 
of the Physical Education complex. 

Wage restraint deplorable 

"The Ontario Wage restraint legislation 
will have a deplorable effect on the sal­
aries of university professors," says Bill 
Jones, Chairperson of the Salary committee 
of OCUFA. 

"A 30-year-old PhD. earns less at a uni­
versity than a transit driver. In fact 
salaries paid to younger members of the 
professoriate may not even be adequate as 
defined by the Metro Toronto Social Plan­
ning Council for a family of four to exist 
on," said Mr. Jones in his address to 
OCUF A directors in late September. 

"Bill 179, by imposing further arbitrary 
and unfair cutbacks ••• will further hurt 
morale in the universities, damage the 
universities research efforts, and make it 
impossible for universities to attract and 
keep top professionals", said Mr. Jones. 

"This legislation will serve no economic 
purpose. Its long-term consequences for 
higher education, research, and ultimately 
the economic and social development of 
Ontario will be serious and perhaps ir­
revoca ble," he said. 

Tax rebate 

University community members who think 
they might qualify for an Ontario retail 
sales tax rebate on research equipment and 
supplies please contact Central Purchasing 
at ext. 277 for details. 

Faculty association meeting 

There's a Faculty Association meeting on 
Tuesda'y Oct. 26 at 12 noon in the Alumni 
Lounge. 
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Arthur Brain 

Arthur Brain, former Classics lecturer and 
the University's first student affairs and 
placement officer died Oct. 6/82. 

Mr. Brain, 77, began teaching at Brock in 
1966, remaining with the University until 
his retirement in 1971. 

Previous to his Brock appointment, Mr. 
Brain taught at Ashbury College for 31 
years, serving as headmaster for 18 years. 

Following his retirement, Mr. Brain con­
tinued to teach as a part-time lecturer at 
Ridley College. 

He is survived by two daughters, Victoria 
Garland, Ottawa ET Susan Gabriel, Arizona. 

Spinoza on religious tolerance 

"Spinoza on religious tolerance" is Uni­
versity of Guelph Prof. J. Newman's topic 
at a philosophy colloquium, Friday, Oct. 
22 at 8 pm, Alumni Lounge, 13th floor, 
Brock Tower. 

Alban Berg quartet 

The internationally renowned Alban Berg 
quartet opens the 1982/83 chamber music 
series with a performance Friday Oct. 29 
in The Theatre, Brock Centre for the Arts. 

The quartet's repertory ranges from the 
classical and romantic periods to music of 
contemporary composers. 

The Alban Berg quartet, from Vienna, has 
toured extensively throughout Europe, the 
United States, Canada, Japan, Australia 
and New Zealand. 

The performance begins at 8 pm. Ticket 
prices are $9 for adults, and $6 for 
students/ seniors. 



Participate the elderhostel way 

The 1982 Elderhostel summer program at 
Brock saw 129 senior citizens attend 
three one-week sessions of non-credit, in­
terest courses. 

Plans are underway to ensure the success 
of the 1983 Elderhostel program. 

With an increase in registration expected 
next year. Brock will offer an additional 
week of programs, bringing the total to 
four one-week sessions. 

Course proposals are invited from those 
members of the University community who 
are interested in participating in the 
Elderhostel program. 

Each course consists of a lecture, 1 1/2 
hours per day per week. Exams, grades, and 
required homework is non-existent. Field 
trips can be used to supplement course 
material. 

Elderhostel combines the best traditions 
of education and hosteling. Inspired by 
the youth hostels of Europe, Elderhostel 
is guided by needs of an ever-growing old­
er population for intellectual stimulation 
and physical adventure. 

For more information regarding Elder­
hostel, course proposals, schedules, and 
fees contact John Bird, Director, Office 
of Part-time studies, ext. 250. 

One more extension for health services 

Health services now has an additional 
extension, 741. Ext 243 is also in service. 

Biological sciences seminar 

nObservations on bacterial populations in 
some lakes receiving acid precipitations 
in Canadan is the topic of the Thursday 
seminar (Oct. 28) given by Dr. S.S. Rao, 
of the National Water Research Institute, 
Canada Centre for Inland Waters, 
Burlington, Ontario. 
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The seminar begins at 12: 01 pm, in room 
204. Glenrid ge campus. 

Old -time comedy 

The motion picture industry's first feat­
ure film comedy is presented in The 
Studio, Tuesday Oct. 26. 

IITillie's Punctured Romance" made in 
stars Mack Sennett Chaplin along 
Charlie Chase, Chester Conklin, 
Swain and Mabel Normand. 

1914, 
with 

Mack 

The presentation is part of the noon hour 
film series sponsored by the Department of 
Fine Arts. Admission is free. 

Party honors retired COE faculty 6 staff 

A party honoring retired faculty and staff 
from the COE was held Sept. 17/82. 

Guests of honor were Professors Reg Moase 
and Denzil Sypes who retired Aug. 31/82, 
and Mrs. Eileen Letty Coleman from the 
Instructional resource centre who retired 
Jan. 15/82. 

All three former employees were thanked 
for their many years of service to the 
ed ucational community. 

Caravan coming! 

A great way to do some early Christmas 
shopping is to visit Caravan, the inter­
national handicraft sale and exhibition on 
display at Brock Nov. 2-4. 

Featuring a wide selection of handicrafts 
rich in tradition and beautiful in design, 
Caravan products are hand crafted origin­
als made by cooperatives and self-help 
organizations around the world and in 
Canada. 

Sponsored by the World University Service 
of Canada, Caravan is a non-profit 
organization composed of university 
community members. 



Coffee breaks & horseshoe tournaments 

From the Glenridge campus comes word of a 
novel way to spend summer coffee breaks. 

A note from student Deirdre Stanton tells 
of a horseshoe tournament that was held 
during coffee breaks at the Glenridge 
campus. 

Fourteen teams participated for a prize of 
two cases of beer. 

First place went to Steven Cater and Dr. 
C. Chenchaiah. Runners-up were Sergio 
Paone and Dr. Richard Judge. John 
Vanderhoff pitched the most ringers (16) 
in the division games. 

Jazz. rhythm and blues at Alphie's 

For those in the mood for some jazz, 
rhythm and blues, McBeth performs live at 
Alphie's Sat. Oct. 23. 

Elektra concert #2 

A centenary tribute to Karol Szymanowski 
(1882-1937), widely regarded as the most 
important figure in Polish music of the 
early twentieth century is the subject of 
the second Elektra concert Oct. 31. 

Elektra concerts is a new organization 
established to promote twentieth century 
music in the Niagara region. 

Registered as a non-profit charitable 
organization Elektra offers memberships to 
interested patrons. 

There are a six concerts offered this year 
with the last one taking place March 20/83. 

The Oct. 31 concert will be held at Rodman 
Hall, 3 pm. Featured is Lenore Iatzko, on 
the violin, and Philip Adamson, piano. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Physical Education 
Prof. D. Staniford presented a major paper 
"Family play and recreation" to the Inter­
national conference on health, physical 
ed ucation and recreation held in conjunct­
ion with the Commonwealth games in 
Brisbane, Australia, in October. 

Classifieds 

For rent: Furnished luxury apartment for 
January through to March 1983. near Brock. 
Ideal for visiting faculty member. No 
children or pets. All-inclusive (except 
telephone) rent of $550/month. Deposit and 
references required. Call 684-2658. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue will be October 29; copy 
deadline is October 22 at 3 pm. 

Support Canada IS 
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Aristocrats of the planet 

;;:Qr. ~ 'Ro Q~xt ~B!i1~!pan' ~.!ll~~§!l.R~Lt~Lth~~ g!"~;;A~~~. 
,uates gather~d. for ~%QCk'S 32nd convoc­
atioh, Oct. 22. was optimistic: terming 
the, assembled group "atistoctat~s of the 
plan~t", Dr.,aateman told th,em "I'm ~ook­
ingforward to seeing what you can go with 
it" •. 

I 

TheiriterrUitiO'I1ally, . a9claimed ,artist;, 
:~hoseWQ:tk ·;t8.k.Eis"()I:L ,a . na,turalist's. b,ent 
~with. ,v:ivid. ~portray,als .,0+- ,natut:e!eL.'wild;" 
life, was ho:p.ored with the degree of 
Obcior of Laws, hondtiEi' causa, at the 
Friday evening ceremony., 

As guest speaker. Dr •. Bateman used a slide 
pref;entation and per so mil commentary to 
speCik to both graduates and guests about 
the' things he considers :vitally important 
in his life., 

:IIC. approached everything I did (in life) 
for. the lov:e of it". saia Dr., Bateman, and 
urg~d graduates to do likewise. 

Personal reflecti9Il and in-depth dialogue 
witq the self is also important. "What is 
good about it (an individual's present 
situ;;ttion) a,ncl' ~hat is bad about it" is 

, ,something to continuoouEily ask yourself 
." ... hEL said. 

He J,!.ckn9wledged the difficulty many; grad,... 
uates face in finding jobs' in today's w:pr.., 
senmg ,economic situa,tion~ but maintained 
IIIlm. glap, to be alive ill this period: of 
historyll. 
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29 pctober 1~8?, 

D:r.. Bateman spoke of his concern for the 
en,vironment and "what we're doing to the 
planet" • 

.~QUI:.natural.human~.herita:ge-isbeingwiped 
dutei:ll ~bv: er tWe· wOl; id. I', ,he :sft1d,' 'and, the 
r~~fiIt is "alliilf;tant'p~~g)ng :~()ritl'l;wfiere 
life 'is l'isweeticdii"Vsriient' and :irlade:jlilr~6f 
ai'tlft6ial ing:re~ien.t,~.11 . 

>:",''" "~' ~";7"~~ '/;-: .,' ~ : {'- ( ; 

Dr. 'B atemaB;ioJdtJ'rE:gia,dua,tl9s he d'pe,s:.not 
. sh,are'; ttl~ Y~~luckmiiister:: '~;uller~1Npe' of' 
~topi~. ,~wJl~g~h, <~tt~s,sEwmtip.fs"aplHty- ,to,' 
bo.p~ w:i~h crisisthtolfgP.' ~e~hng!ogidal lil": 
terv,e~tio~.y 1,1~:j;gger LiS' n01: .. neC~essai:ll Y 
bettet'b he said!., .1. 

. J".;;;;';;::':' . ,·,.~c . \. i.4 ~ " . 
1\1so' iltesentetl ·~itl;:t~tbe .. Q~g:Fee •... Doctor .. pf, 
naViS •. (1ion6fiscauS8:_~. \'ias \AHhtIr Ge1l:ifp:! 
pres!dent~.0f. tJ;1~·. OI1tai-:ip"Arts",c:;guncil )~I:ld 
past pfesid.ent:~)gft1[le.Gclnafli~n qonIstanG.e 
of the A-it.s. .. 

Dr~ )t}ei1:ler:'w~E;,'laiideif ·for uhis concern'fox 
the.' ~H,"'t ; histeqa"~n.itib.Ii~ of. ~ the!ia~te( 
anp" the,artl$;L .,CllSB,piitdiliipeqsible P!'l~~, pi 
q1,It .liv:es" aIld his' WOli~with 'Qrga:I!i~atlolis 
gear~cl tc3 promote art: .~ pu:r )t:ulttite~ 

",~ , , , , " ' '- . 

In. t11,~ . opening~d(:ll:ess. nIt •. Alan Jh~~P. 0. 
:e;rQc;l} Utrlve:rsitY'f; pr~Eiid)eht .;web~brried'a~~ 
s.ern bled:.gradiiates . alId . g1;J.esis· ~lld,:}:;po;lt~Pt. 
"th~· Ja,~tin:g' .... 'f;l;ltisf9.cti6 h Jrbrii de In'1:~~lecf~ 
lial .. ·8.chieY:~IIJe~tir th~t)a . universitY:: ~i}v1r'" . 
onmentoffers '~its students . }'",: 

, ~ ';':' 
,/" 
""1;: " 

Dr. Earp said :1.982 w~s cl :'''ban~e;rJyeBr'' 'for 
Brobk, with 't11,e ,construction ,bf':t;Iie/ sel;.. 
e~be'G()!TII?i~x, ~t~e J~i-g~~t) p~rc.~n~~ g~~)~.~­
c:rea,~e:')Qf enrolment·m any 'c:aIlalila;u, 'fW­
vets,ity,:. aIlc1"a J~tadU!iti~g classthat·t()p.p.etl 

, '--- - - , /;, - - " 

, 
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• 11:30 am/ Faculty clubl Alumni brunch & 
annual meeting rsvp 
2 pm/Board room/Alumnl board of 
directors meeting, •. 
COE gyml Arts & crafts sale 

• 8 pm/The Thealre/"By Common 
Consent" 0 • 

21 

28 

• Homecoming week: 
Brock Alumnl (Nov •• 1-7) 

" 6 pm I squash courts/BrockAlumnl 
squash ,. 

• last day for withdrawal for fall I winter 
session In·servlce education courses 
with partial refund of fees (no refunds 
alter this date), " , • 

• . last day for. withdrawal without the 
, assignment'of a grade lor lallllirm hall 

courses_ 

2 

• 10 am/Sen 
Caravan CIl 

• 6 pm/squa 

9 

• 12 noon/Th 
,!!Oralas 

• '12 noonlTl' 
• 7 pm/Gym 

S!l~katche", 



liol French comedy 
nen's baske;t.~f"VS' 

? ' '"f, /_ '_fJ,'" 
• 10 al!l/Senale. <;.~aml:>~11!1 

Garavan,crBlls sate c .• ~. 
• B'pm/The Thealrel"By Common 

Cbnsenl" ".. / 
• 8 BiU'?l,e ~la~hR~~)'~West Side Story" 

• COE gymlNlagara Symphony Ladle~ 
Auxiliary arts··&·cralls sale' ~ '" ' . 

• 6 pni/Gym2/Table tennis toumament 

'~~'&fn~~~~:1ll~!!£~~~JlJg§~t;LYmQl "'~ 
• 7:30 pml Alumnlloungel 

Philosophy atumnl receptfoll", ., ' 
~: 8 pm/UrbaO,,& envlronmental'alumnl & 

faculty dlpner . , ""', 
,0, 8pm/GymHmen~ vol!eyball,vl!t 

Waterloo ~ .. , ... : ,,,,,, '" 
• B pm/The PlayhouseP'Wesi'Slde Sto~" " 
• B pm/The Studlo/"Jusl Like At Home' 

4:30·9:30 pm/Phys Ed centrel 
.~~,k,;r Invllallofla)~.s""(lrn .. rlheet 

• 12'noon/Gyms/Brock Invltatlonal 
basketbatlloumamenl 

".' 7'lmt7TtieStutllo/RayWlcKsns' 
workshop 

• 8 pm/The Theillrel"Rullng Class". . 
8 pmfTlJe Playhouse/"\he Gin Game'" 

saturday 



one-thousand (spring q fall) taking prece­
dence over any rumour of Brock's possible 
demise. 

The vice-chancellor's medal, given for 
outstanding achievment went to David Jamie 
Learn, 24, and Earl Wayne Foster, 23. 

The first Bachelor of Recreation and 
Leis ure studies was presented to John H ugh 
MacDonald, 32. 

Following the ceremony, graduates and 
guests crowded into Gym 2 for a reception 
featuring punch and pastries •. 

nMrs. B. B.A." 

IIMrs. B. B.A. II is what they're calling 
Dorothy Banting in the Registrar's office 
following graduation ceremonies, Oct. 22. 

Mrs. Banting, known throughout the office 
as "Mrs. B 11 received a Bachelor of Arts 
degree at convocation. The new title of 
IIMrs. B. B.A.II was coined by one bright 
mem ber of the registrar's staff. 

Beginning with one course in 1969, Mrs. 
Banting, on staff with the University 
since 1967, had lino intention of a degree ll 

but subsequent courses throughout ensuing 
years IItaken because I enjoyed them" re­
sulted in a BA this year. 

Working as a student programs officer, 
Mrs. Banting takes "great satisfaction" 
from her work, especially when students 
are liable to sort out their lives 11 and 
continue with their education. 

IIYou try not to get emotionally involved 11 

said Mrs. Banting, "but you do, and when 
you see a student sort out his concern 
it's satisfying". 

With two sons who are lawyers, one son 
with a Ph.D. in geography teaching at 
Ryerson, and a daughter with a number of 
degrees working as an assistant bank man­
ager, it appears Mrs. Banting (a widow) 
adds one more degree to the family 
coffers. 
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Snow collage re-mounted 

The Michael Snow collage of "Brock in con­
struction 11 is destined to grace the north 
wall of the stairway leading to the Senate 
chambers, A-Block. 

Construction and renovation plans make it • 
necessary to re-mount the collage. Mr. 
Snow's video sculpture located in C-Block, 
was inadvertently sealed off during recent 
construction. However, Dr. A.J. Earp, 
Brock University's president, has asked 
the artist if he would consider redoing 
the video sculpture. 

Mr. Snow has yet to reply. 

243 gave the "gift of life" 

The Canadian Red Cross extends sincere 
thanks to the Brock community for support­
in g the Blood Donor clinic held at the 
University, Oct. 21. 

There were 243 registered donors who par­
ticipated in the clinic. 

Caravan coming! 

Caravan, an international handicraft sale 
and exhibition is at Brock University, 
Nov. 2-4. 

The crafts show, on display from 10 am to 
9 pm in the Senate chambers, features the 
hand-crafted work made by self-help organ­
izations and cooperatives throughout the 
world. 

Beadwork. carvings, batiks, toys, carpets, 
and alpaca knits from such diverse coun­
tries as Afghanistan, Kenya, Sri Lanka, 
Ecudor, Lesotho and Bolivia are included 
in the show. Canadian Indian and Eskimo 
crafts are also on display. 

The Caravan exhibition tours thirty 
universities and colleges throughout 
Canada. 



Dismay and deep concern 

"Dismay and deep concern" is the way 
Canadian university presidents view the 
continuing federal-provincial disagreement 
over the funding and objectives of higher 
education. 

In a news release, Oct. 7 , from the 
Association of Universities and Colleges 
(AUCC) the Association's president, Dr. L. 
Barber encouraged fellow university pres­
idents to urge "federal and provincial 
governments to live up to their public 
commitments to maintain the vitality and 
strength of Canadian postsecondary insti­
tutions" • 

"Universities have been subjected to 
severe financial constraints now over the 
past ten years. Their ability to curtail 
costs further at this time is therefore 
limited and made even more difficult by 
the dramatic increases in student enrol­
ments in every part of the country over 
the past two years", said the report. 

"Hed uction in the level of federal support 
for higher education would do serious 
damage to the ability of the universities 
to meet the future needs of Canada", the 
AUCC release concluded. 

Commentary 

Prof. J. Miller, Chemistry, sends the fol­
lowing comment regarding statements made 
by A. Abdullah in Campus News, "Arab blood 
focus of world attention", Oct.8: 

"The United Nations did grant a Palestin­
ian state in 1948, and it was rejected by 
the Arabs. who invaded Israel to take it 
all ll • 

"When the PLO was formed, the West Bank 
and Gaza were under Arab control. Neither 
Jordan nor Egypt offered the PLO a state 
on the West Bank and Gaza, nor did the PLO 
demand their Palestinian state there; they 
demanded the land of Israel as their state". 
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Polar gas project 

From the desk of University librarian, 
James Hogan comes word of the Library's 
recent acquisition of 57 reports sponsored 
by the Polar Gas Environ~ent program. 

The bio-physical and socio-economic stud­
ies were IIdesigned to assist in and sup- • 
port the preparation of thorough environ­
mental impact statements for several po­
tential pipeline routes from Arctic 
Canada". 

Brock University Library is one of 18 re­
search libraries across Canada which make 
these reports available to resarchers and 
the general public. 

The reports can be located in the docu­
ments collection under number DOC CA11A14 
R26. 

Election time approaches 

The Brock community is invited to visit 
Election Central '82, municipal election 
night, Nov. 8. 

Located at 227 Church St., St. Catharines, 
election headquarters promises to be a 
flurry of interesting activity as results 
of the municipal elections are announced. 

Alumni strike Brock! 

The University's Alumni office, headed by 
Ginny Gilbert is busy preparing for 
Homecoming week, Nov. 1-7. 

This year's events include a squash and 
basketball tournament, a 5-km run, a resi­
dence dons' reunion, a 10th year reception 
for the class of '72, presentation of the 
Alumni scholarship and various depart­
mental receptions. 

For more information contact the Alumni 
office, ext. 251. 



L 

The 13toGk .'cOiI!rnuni~y, is invited ,t6. ,Home­
cOming wine and ch~ese paI'!ty put \(1) by' the 
UniversitY'$ Philosophy ~oci~~,Y. 

,Pj3,s,:t;lYitlsiL _~takR_ ,place .,_"EIiday,;,--No~,:5,~_ 
Alumni lounge, 13tIi floor, 7: 30 pm. ' 

Prof. J. Mayer is scheduled to show a film 
"If you love this planet ll at 9 Pf!l. 

Tickets are $3/J.:;terson. Contact Prof. J'. 
May~r.,ext. 31S"or Prof. M. Husain, ext. 
317 -for further information or ticket's. ' , 

, :0' ' ,~ ", , 

Fitness time! 

The University's intramural department 
offers (i number of fitness progFams for 
'entHusiasts. ' "" .. 

. .,' " ,;,J 

·".Hlzz/-b8.llet ,dance m str·\:tctio n, , is" afiered· ' 
Mondays, J'uesdays and Thursda'Ys" 'noon to 
12: 50 pm in rm 202, Phys Ed. Fees ~re $15, 
$20 and $30 per term for students, staff. 
and community members respectively. Ann 
Jones is the instructor. 

Aerobic dance classes continue Mondays, 
Wednesdays and Fridays, from 12: 10 to 
'12 : 50' pm', and Mondays, Wednesdays and 

For your inform~ti():p. 
'",--,.,-- 'Thursdays~rom"4 :'45:pm'to5:'30 PIll, 'rm'202; 
: Phys Ed." Charlotte Sutcliffe i$ I, the in­

structor for 'the early class, Ann Jones 

The Council of Ontario Universities has 
recently published a report "Squeezing the 
Triangle11 which t~views the position of 
universities in, the province, 1978-79 tb 
1981-82. ' 

,Copies of':thereport have been 'sent to Jhe"'w 
Information qffice,~: which expects totU,s:­
tribute them via interoffice mail to 
faculty throughollt the University. Any 

, faculty member not receiving a copy is 
welcome to pick' one up at the Information 
office, Th265. 

Arts "gnd craft~.,xhibition 

The Women's committee of the Niagara 
Symphony association holds its annual arts 
and crafts exhibition and sale in the' CQB 

I gym, Noy .5-7. '. 

The Btock communit.y is invited to attend. 

Admission is $1ladult; 50 cents/student. 
Times are'Friday',noon to 9 pm , Saturday, 
10 am to 9 pm & Sunday 1 pm to 5 pm. 

Alphie's fare 

A $1 cover charge gets you in to see The 
Bailey Brothers at, Alphie's Oct.; 29 and 
Ron Sexsmith, Oct .30. 

for the later class. 

Publications 

,OGIr.VIE,R.D. & HOUGHTON, D., A simple 
""'respitation:tr'EffiEfglicef'.'Electfoencepha;;:, 

lography ",::;'8.no Clihical Neuropli:Ysiology, 
1982, ~, 347~348. ! 

Faculty and ~taff notes 

Library 
L:i.bta.fianJames Hogan,hasbeen',in;Vited to 

"ser\refiIffnei'yeai-oh't1i-e Advisory eoin­
mittee for th~ Library Technician pro gram 
at the Niagara College of Applied Arts and 
Technology. in this connection he :gave a 
guest lecture on the development of co­
operative projects among the libraries of 
Ontario universities to students Of both 
years of the program. 

Psychology 
-'Fraf J""~~ Adams":Weooer presented a worKS hop 

on repertory grid technique for 'faculty 
and graduate ,students at the Institpte for 
Child Study, IU.· of Toronto in October. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issqe will be November 5,; copy 
deadline is OctqQ,~r, :?~.,,~LAJlm. : 
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Progress report ••• 

One down, three and a half to go. That's 
the way the Brock University Science Deve­
lopment Fund reads these days as the $1 
million mark quickly approaches. 

To date, donations and pled ges total 
than $950,000. A sizeable portion has 
contributed by University faculty, 
and alumni. 

more 
been 
staff 

"We are very pleased by the support of the 
University community - participation is 
excellent," said Bill Holland, campaign 
director. 

"Our canvassing during the month of Oct­
ober, 'United Way' month, was relatively 
low key, 11 he said. "However as we move in­
to November and December, the fund will 
concentrate on canvassing industry, busi­
ness and foundations 11 • 

"We remain confident we'll reach our goal 
of $4.5 million," he added. 

On the construction side of things, the 
science complex proceeds smoothly. 

"We expect to have the building closed in 
before Christmas", said Bob Holmes, 
construction site manager. 

"Temporary heat in the building will allow 
work on the interior to continue through­
out the winter 11 , he said. 

Mr. Holmes is a construction consultant 
with the firm of J. S. Watson and Assoc. 
Ltd., hired by the University as project 
managers. 
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Homecoming week underway! 

The Alumni Golden racquets squash tourna­
ment, a Homecoming poster contest, and 
wandering minstrels in the Pond suggest 
Homecoming activities, Nov. 1-7, are 
underway. 

The Pond was the setting for minstrel, 
Brian Bailey and group as they sang 
ballads and folk songs for lunch goers at 
The Pond on Tuesday. 

There's a kick-off luncheon on Friday, and 
a number of evening receptions sponsored, 
by individ ual departments such as Classics 
Philosophy, and Urban and Environmental 
studies. 

"Alumni strike Brock" is the theme of this 
year's Homecoming and there's a pub night 
in honor of the event at Alphie's on 
Friday at 8 pm. 

For fitness enthusiasts, there's the 5 km 
Alumni fun run on Saturday at 11 am. 
The sports events continue with a 
basketball game at 4 pm. 

There's a residence dons' reunion and din­
ner in The Pond at 6 pm. A 10th year re­
ception for the class of '72 follows at 8 
pm in the Faculty Club, Brock Tower. 

Sunday brunch at 11: 30 am winds up weekend 
festivites with the awarding of the Alumni 
SCholarship and the Alumni award for 
Excellence in Teaching. This year's scho­
larship goes to Kathie Harvey, 19, of 
Fonthill. The recipient of the Excellence 
in Teaching award is Prof. Wayne T. Jolly 
of the University's Geological sciences 
department. 



BUFA Info 

There's a new rag on the block with the 
Brock University Faculty Association's 
introduction of BUFA INFO, a monthly 
publication. 

BUFA INFO replaces the Association's news­
letter. The editor is Prof. E. A. Cherniak 
of the University's Chemistry department. 

The first issue was published in October. 
Copies are distributed to B UF A members. 

Dr. Marion Smith 

Dr. Marion Smith, chairman of the Univer­
sity's. English department in the early 
'70s dmd Oct. 31 after a lengthy illness. 

Dr. Smith began teaching at Brock in 1967, 
becoming chairman in 1970-72. 

A distinguished Shakesperean scholar, Dr. 
Smith published two well-reviewed books 
and numerous articles on Shakesperean 
criticism and interpretation. 

Dr. Smith was active in the women1s move­
ment during the sixties. She held a number 
of executive positions with various uni­
versity faculty associations throughout 
the country. 

Dr. Smith received her doctorate from the 
University of Pennsylvania, and also 
taught at the universities of Manitoba and 
British Columbia. 

She is survived by two children, Margot 
Susan Smith of Peterborough and Donald 
Gordon Smith of Calgary. 

Psychology colloq mum 

liThe detection of sleep onset" is the 
topic of discussion for Prof. R. Ogilvie 
of Brock's Psychology department. 
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The colloquium takes place Monday Nov.8, 
at 3 pm, in the Alumni lounge. The Univer­
sity community is invited. A cash bar 
follows. 

Chemistry seminar 

"What do living organisms do with trace 
metals? 11 is the topic of Dr. D.J. Kosman's 
seminar on Wednesday N ov .10. 

Dr. Kosman teaches at the State University 
of New York in Buffalo. . 

The seminar begins at 4 pm in Rm 204 at 
the Glenridge campus. Coffee and doughnuts 
will be served prior to the session. 

• A War Story· 

There's a new National Film Board feature, 
HA War Storyll, showing at The Theatre, 
Wednesday Nov. 10. 

The film, by Ann Wheeler, is based on the 
diaries of Dr. Ben Wheeler, a Canadian 
doctor who herocially pursued his duties 
while a prisoner of war. 

Prof. Al Wheeler at the College of Educat­
ion is Dr. Wheeler's son. 

The film will be shown free of charge at 
noon in The Theatre. There will also be 
free admission to a showing at the Royal 
George Theatre in Niagara-on-the-Lake on 
Thursday Nov.ll, at 8 pm. 

"Gourmet nite" 

IIGourmet nite" is once again hosted by the 
Faculty and staff club, Saturday Nov. 20. 

The food experience includes a wide vari­
ety of international dishes prepared by 
Brock chefs. Tickets are available from 
the club executive at $6/person (member) 
and $10/person (non-member). 



Dinner begins at 7 pm in the Faculty and 
Staff lounge, 13th floor, Brock Tower. 

Store that duplicating fluid! 

A note from Personnel services requests 
University staff to ensure containers of 
methyl hydrate (duplicating fluid) and 
methyl alcohol are safely stored. 

During the last safety inspection, the in­
spector said containers of the substances 
were found in offices, smokin g areas and 
lounges throughout the University. 

The Occupational Health and Safety act 
requires these substances be dispensed 
from containers having a spring load cap 
and a flame arrestor. 

The containers are expensive and the Univ­
ersity is reviewing alternate ways of com­
plying with the rule. 

In the meantime, staff are asked to store 
the containers a way from an area that 
could pose a fire risk. 

Library borrowing privileges expanded 

The Library policy on extramural borrowing 
has been reviewed and expanded. 

In response to requests from individ uals 
other than Brock staff and students, the 
following policy is now in effect: 

Borrowing privileges are available for 
retired University faculty and staff, 
Brock Alumni, and to individual members of 
the community. 

Individ ual community members must make out 
a personal application, and pay an annual 
administration fee. This fee is waived in 
the case of senior citizens and Brock 
retirees. 

In addition to individual memberships, 
institutional memberships are now avail-
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able to industrial, business and non­
profit organizations. 

Further details and application forms are 
available from Bob Rossini, circulation 
department, ext. 727. 

Tennis stars ••• 

Two Brock students, Kim Wbipp and Maria 
Lirio, won the gold medal in the Ontario 
Women's Intercollegiate Athletic Assoc­
iation (OWl AA) tennis finals. 

The two women are Physical Education stu­
dents. In the first round they defeated 
the University of Toronto, 7-5, 6-3 and in 
the second round defeated another top 
ranked ream from the U of T. 

In the finals, the Brock pair defeated 
McMaster, 6-2, 7-5. 

Swim meet 

Brock hosts the Walker invitational swim 
meet, Nov. 5-7. 

Thirteen clubs (by invitation only) a.re 
participating in the meet. The Brock Uni­
versity community team will take part in 
the event. 

The pool will be closed to outside swim­
mers for the weekend. 

"Just Like at Home" 

World cinema comes to The Studio Friday 
and Saturday (Nov. 566) with the showing 
of the Hungarian film "Just Like at Home". 

The internationally acclaimed film is the 
second in a series of seven presented by 
the Brock Centre for the Arts as part of 
the season's film series. 

"Just Like at Home", made in 1978. deals 



with the adventures of Andras, who returns 
to Budapest from the U.S.A. and finds him­
self in exile in his own country. 

The film is shown in its original language 
with English sub-titles when necessary. 

The film begins at 8 pm in The Studio. 
Admission is $3/person. 

Borodin Trio 

The music of the Borodin Trio is featured 
in The Theatre on Friday Nov. 12. 

This is the second event in the Chamber 
Music series presented by the Brock Centre 
for the Arts. 

Featured are pianist Luba Edlina, violin­
ist Rostisov Dubinsky and cellist Tuli 
Turovsky. 

Originally from Russia, the trio now lives 
in the United States and have received 
rave reviews throughout their North 
American tours. 

The performance begins at 8 pm. Tickets 
can be reserved by calling the Box Office 
at 688-5475/6. Prices are $9/person and 
$6/ student! senior. 

Did you say Hong Kong? 

There's an immediate job opening in Hong 
Kong for a director of a second Polytech­
nic being established there. 

Applicants should now hold high-level, 
policy-making positions with organization­
al and managerial responsibilities. 

Academic distinction and experience in the 
development and management of tertiary 
technical education is essential. 

Information is available by writing 
Secretary, Planning Committee for the 
second Polytechnic, P.O. Box 98441, Tsim 
Sha Tsui Post Office, Hong Kong. 

Publications 

BOOTH, A.D., A review of Conacher, D.J., 
Aeschylus' Prometheus Bound: A Literary 
Commentary in Canadian Book Review Annual, 
(1980) 156. 

Faculty and staff notes 

College of Education 
Prof. Wally Poole particpated in the in­
ternational forum of the Man-Environment 
Impact conference in October at the Boyne 
River centre near Shelburne. He lead the 
session for teacher ed ucators concerned 
with environmental education. 

Fine Arts 
Prof. Maurice Yacowar delivered a paper, 
"R ussian Roulette: The Metaphor in The 
Deer Hunter" at the jOint meeting of the 
Canadian Association of American studies 
and the American Association for Canadian 
studies in Toronto, in October. 

Geological Sciences 
Dr. Howard Williams presented a paper, 
"Development of a Gneiss complex in the 
western part of the Ontario Gneiss segment, 
a Grenville province", at the annual meet­
ing of the Tectonic studies group, Cana­
dian Geological Assoc. of Canada, in Octo­
ber in Gravenhurst, Ontario. 

Physics 
Prof. John Black presented an invited pa­
per, "Vibrations of atoms on metal surf­
aces lt at Cornell University in October. 

Classifieds 

For sale: chesterfield and chair; beige 
tweed with brown stripes down centre. 
Excellent cond., $325. Also custom made 
open weave drapery, brown/beige, 56"x52" Ii 
43 11 x45 11

, $50. Call 935-1465 after 6 pm. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue will be November 12; copy 
deadline is November 5 at 3 pm. 
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This year's alumni executive is ••• 

Geoff Borland is the Alumni association's 
president for 1982/83. The board unani­
mously supported a motion to re-elect 
Geoff for another term, at the associat­
ion's annual meeting, Nov. 7. 

Scheduled as the final item on an agenda 
that incorporated a variety of events and 
activities in s upportof Homecoming week, 
Nov .1-7, the annual meeting res ulted in 
the election of the following 1982/83 
executive: 

Geoff Borland, President 
Ghris D'Aguilar, Vice-president 
Kit Jarvis, Secretary-Treasurer 
Don Rickers, Fundraising chairman 
Mike Q'Bright, Homecoming chairman 
Jim Dow, Chairman of the Board 

Class representatives include: 

Don Ghapman '67 
Ken Baragar '68 
Terri Kirwan '70 
Ghris D'Aguilar '71 
Rosemary Baragar '72 
Kit Jarvis '73 
Jim Dow '74 
Rob Thistle '75 
Geoff Borland '76 
Peter Land '77 
Doroth y Gagola '78 
Pat Smolka '80 
Mike Q'Bright '82 
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Representatives-at-Iarge, voted in for a 
two year term include: 

Grant Dow, Don Rickers, Tady Saczkowski, 
Cam Ward. and Robert Zanatta. 

Representatives-at-Iarge, voted in for a 
one-year term are: 

Don Beckett, Beth Patterson et Randy Smith. 

Dr. Alan Earp. Brock's president spoke to 
those gathered at the Alumni brunch on 
Sunday, thanking the association for its 
support of Brock activites. especially the 
enthusiasm shown for its fund raising 
campaign. The alumni have pledged $100,000 
toward a greenhouse for the hew science 
complex on DeGew. 

Dr. Way ne Jolly of Brock's Geological 
sciences department was presented with the 
Alumni award for Excellence in Teaching. 
Kathryn Harvey picked up the Alumni 
scholarship, and Wendie McAllister was 
awarded the Jim Gayman bursary. 

Alumni officer Ginny Gilbert said she is 
pleased with this year's Homecoming events. 

"It looks like we'll have a good working 
board for '83, and we hope to accomplish 
many of the goals we've set for ourselves 

especially our fundraisin g goal of 
$100.000 for the science fund 11 , she said. 

I'd like to thank the departments who 
arranged events ••• the entire week was an 
unqualified success. We look forward to 
Homecoming '83,11 said Mrs. Gilbert. 



Academic-ind ustrial complex 

Ar~ unive~sity faculty members cranking up 
theIr own mcomes by developing companies 
or acting as consultants for others? I~ 
the traditional dividing line between the 
ivied halls of learning and the "real 
world 11 vanishing? 

These are some of the issues explored in 
the CBC series, The academic-industrial 
complex. on Thursday Nov. 18 on CBC 
Stereo's Ideas. 

The series is aired in two parts, with the 
second program on the following Thursday, 
Nov. 25. Both programs begin at 8:05 pm. 

Speakers include university administrat­
ors. scientists. businessmen. and 
government officials. 

The Nov. 18 program examines issues in 
general and the program on the 25th cent­
res on bio-technology in the marketplace. 

Child studies colloquium 

The Alumni lounge is the setting for a 
number of Child studies colloquia running 
through to February 14/83. 

Ken Rubin from the Psychology department 
at the University of Waterloo presents the 
first in the series on Monday Nov. 22 
with his topic, "Concurrent and predictiv~ 
correlates of sociability in early 
childhood 11 • 

The talk begins at 1:30 pm. A cash bar at 
the Faculty club follows. 

Gem of a show 

I1Geo-Venture '82", a rock, mineral and 
fossil display show held at the University 
October 30 a 31, featured lectures by 
~rof • H • R: Williams. 11 Origin of gneisses 
m the Pomte au Baril region Grenville 

• 11 ' provmce • and Prof. P. Peach, I1Are we 
drinking garbage sludge ll • 
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Pre-history of Cyprus 

Prof. Ian A. Todd of Brandeis University 
in Walthan, MA. returns to -the Niagara 
Peninsula after four years to present an 
update of his excavation project in 
southern Cypress on Sunday Nov. 14. 

The presentation by Prof. Todd is the 
third in a series of lectures by the 
Niagara Peninsula society of the 
Archaeological Institute of America. 

Prof. Todd's illustrated lecture is 
called. I1Recent research in the prehistory 
of Cyprus: excavations in the Vasilikos 
valley. 1976-1982". Sites excavated 
include a Neolithic period village of 
circular. stone and mudbrick dwellings, a 
Chalolithic period settlement of pit 
dwellings. and a middle Bronze age 
cemetery of chamber tombs. 

The Sunday lecture begins at 8 pm in 
Thistle 245. Admission for A.LA. members 
and students is free. For others, $2. 

Gourmet nite on campus 

The University community is invited to 
partake in 'Gourmet nite' slated for 
Saturday Nov. 20. 

Hosted by the Faculty and staff club, the 
evening features a number of international 
dishes prepared by Brock chefs. 

Tickets are available from club executive 
members: $6/person(member). UO/person 
(non-member) • 

Biological sciences seminar 

IIBrown adipose tiss ue thermogenesis: 
regulation of energy balance and obesityll 
is the talk presented by Dr. J. 
Himms-Hagen, Biochemistry department. 
University of Ottawa on Thursday Nov. 18. 

The seminar begins at 1 pm, Rm 141, at the 
Glenrid ge camp us. 



Dance series opens 

The 1982/83 dance series at the Brock 
Centre for the Arts opens Friday Nov. 19 
with a performance by the Companie de 
danse Eddy Toussaint. 

The Eddy Toussaint company gives a second 
performance Saturday Nov. 20. 

Rave reviews have followed the dance 
troupe throughout their world tours. 

Choreographer Eddy Toussaint brings 
together jazz, modern and classical dance 
forms in the performances. The company has 
been performing since 1974. 

Show time is 8 pm (Friday q Saturday) in 
The Playhouse. Tickets are available at 
the Box Office. 

Knoop exhibit 

The drawings and paintings of Anne B. 
Knoop are the subject of an exhibit 
now showing in .The Gallery until Dec. 10. 

The Knoop exhibit features the latest work 
of the St. Catharines resident, ,born in 
Czechoslovakia. 

Ms. Knoop will be at The Gallery on 
Thursday Nov. 18, at a "Meet the Artist ll 

reception from 7: 30 to 10 pm. 

Gallery hours are 10 am to 4 pm, Monday 
through Friday. The Gallery is closed 
during theatre performances. 

Cheap copy 

Thanks to the Brock University Students 
Union, students can now get their 
photocopying done for 5 cents per copy. 

The photocopy service ,located in the BUSU 
office opened its doors to business on 
Thursday Nov. 11. 
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Jingle, jangle holiday time 

The word from Personnel services is that 
Brock will observe the following Christmas 
and New Year's holidays: from 12 noon 
Friday Dec. 24/82 to Monday January 3/83. 

Welcome I 

The Brock University community welcomes 
Michae1 Terpak who joins the University as 
Staff sergeant, Campus Police, on Monday 
Nov. 15. 

Michae1 has been employed with the Lindsay 
police force since 1972. He is a native of 
Welland and a graduate of the Aylmer 
Police college and Niagara college. He 
reports to Doug Roberts, Chief, Campus 
Police. 

Publications 

MADAR, D., "Using nominal group technique 
to foster productive behavior in group 
discussions ll

, 'Teaching Political Science, 
9, (1982), 185-189. 

TOMOVICH, V .A., liThe changing pattern of 
Yugoslav emigration to the U. S.A. and 
Canada - a case of professionals ll

, The 
Florida State University Proceedings ancr 
Reports, vol. 15, 1981, pp. 96-105. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Biological sciences 
Prof. Mike Dickman presented an invited 
paper dealing with pollUtion and the legal 
process at the Man-environment impact con­
ference in Hamilton in October. The add­
ress will be published by the Facu1ty of 
environmental studies, York University in 
January as part of the conference 
proceedin gs. 



Biological sciences 
Prof. Richard Knapton presented an invited 
paper, UPolymorphism in the white-throated 
sparrowll at Lakehead University in 
October. 

Chemistry 
Prof. M.F. Richardson has been appointed 
book review editor for Chemistry in Canada. 

Profs. Richardson, Hartman, and Miller 
attended the Inorganic discussion weekend 
in London Oct. 22-24. Prof. Richardson 
gave a paper on IIA five-coordinate nickel 
complex ll (co-authored by Rick Marlow) , and 
Prof. Miller talked on 11 liB and ISN NMR 
studios of trimethylamine adducts of the 
mixed boron trihalides. 11 

English 
Prof. Gordon Cog gins delivered a paper, 
"Spenser's progenitors 11 at the North 
Central conference, Renaissance society of 
America, in Toronto in October. 

History 
Pr of. D.M.G. Sutherland gave a paper en­
titled "Portrait of a rebel: the insur­
gents of the Sa8ne-et-Loire in December 
1851 11 to the George Rude symposium 
IIPopular movements and popular protest ll 

held at Concordia University in Montreal 
in October. The occasion honored the re­
tirement of distinguished historian Prof. 
Rude. 

Psychology 
Prof. Stan Sadava presented "Problem be­
ha"iour theory: an intervention/ prevention 
framework" in the prevention strategies 
workshop, Addiction Research foundation in 
Toronto in October. . 

Recreation 6: leisure studies 
Prof. David Staniford gave.a presentation 
on "Recreation and the family 11 at a 
professional development seminar sponf?ored 
by the Niagara Falls recreation committee 
in Niagara Falls. 
Prof. Staniford also gave a presentation 
"Living with Leisure" for the senior 
citizens department, the regional 
municipality of Niagara, held at Linwell 
Hall in St. Catharines. 

Classifieds 

For sale: 1965 Collier encyclopedia, 24 
volumes with 18 yearbooks (up-to-date), 10 
junior classics. Phone 937-7155 after 5 pm. 

For sale: one pair CDR Dynamic 170 cm 
skis, LOOK GT bindings, brakes, excellent 
condition, $150, phone 682-2334 evenings. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue will be November 19; copy 
deadline is November 12 at 3 pm. 

support our colleges 
and universities 
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The move is on 

Monday was moving day for staff in the 
Registrar's office. Desks, chairs, cartons 
of boolcs and a myriad of other office mis­
Cellanea lined the corridor as staff pre­
pared to take up offices on the renovated 
3rd floor. Brock Tower. 

Details of the move were outlined in 
renovation plans last year. Renovations 
were required to accommodate the new 
science facility under construction on 
DeCew. 

The Deans' offices (Humanities. Social 
sciences and Student services) have also 
moved to the Third floor. 

Following the move of the Registrar's 
office to the tower, the vacated space 
will be readied to accommodate the 
Sociology and Administrative studies 
departments in A Block. 

IIThat move should take place in the new 
year. 1I said Bill Armstrong. Physical Plant 
manager. 

Mr. Armstrong said carpet replacement 
throughout the university continues. He 
went on to note storm and sewer pipes 
were now being placed outsIde A-Block for 
the science building. 

In general. construction and renovation 
plans are on schedule. with only slight 
delays in anticpated completion dates said 
Mr. Armstrong. 
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One more gain for non-smokers 

liNo smoking" in classrooms and other 
teaching spaces at Brock University. 

That's the decree passed by Senate at its 
262nd meeting. November 10. 

Following a recommendation by the deans' 
committee on October 15. the Senate de­
cided in favor of the motion which pro­
hibits smokin g in classrooms and other 
areas used for instruction. 

Congestion and crowding in classrooms in­
creased complaints by non-smokers and the 
deans' committee decided to recommend a 
ban on smoking during classes. 

Demand is for computer courses 

The computer programming courses offered 
by the University for part-time students 
are this year's bestsellers. 

More than 150 students enrolled in the 
BASIC programming and Introduction to 
micro~computer courses. And there's a 
waiting list of 350 people wanting to take 
the course in the winter term. 

That's the word from John Bird. Director 
of Part-time programs at the University. 

Mr. Bird also reports an overall increase 
in general interest course enrolment. 



"There were 932 registrations this fall". 
he said. "That's up 14 per cent from last 
fall which saw a total of 812 r.egis­
trations". 

Other popular choices in the general in­
terest courses included Etymology. Welland 
~nals. Vttaltty and aging. The ~ock 
market, and Wine appreciation. 

Total registrations in 1982 were 1,814 an 
increase of 265 over the 1981 session fig­
ure of 1,549. 

Vandals damage ••• 

The red/blue neon sign flashing "Alphie'sll 
is no longer at the pub's entrance. 
Vandals forcibly removed the sign November 
8, causing $1,200 in damage. 

The same day, vandals broke into the 
Senate chambers in A Block, taking the 
architect's model of the University's new 
science complex. Pieces of the model were 
found the next morning strewn over the 
parking lot. The model's worth is es­
timated at more than $1,700. 

OCUF A concern over new university 

The provincial government's intention of 
restructuring the north eastern Ontario 
higher education scene into a new unIver­
sity is causing concern among university 
professors. 

In a press release from OCUF A offices 
Nov. 9, the association, with the support 
of CAUT, said they are anxious to ensure 
the new university have the capacity to 
offer adequate university services· to the 
francophones of northern Ontario. The bil­
ingual character of the region must be re­
cognized and provided for said the re­
lease. 

However. OCUFA and CAUT welcome Minister 
of Colleges and Universities, Dr. Bette 
Stephenson's assurance that the university 
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colleges affiliated to I,.aurentian Univer­
sity (Hearst, Algoma, and Nipissing) will 
receive sufficient financial support to 
operate until the new university is 
founded. 

Open meeting for pension plan holders 

An open meeting for pension plan members 
is scheduled for Thursday Nov. 25. 

The University's actuary, and the money 
managers will attend to review their roles 
and answer questions. 

Questions should be forwarded in advance 
in writing to Mr. R.A. Nairn. Questions 
from the floor will follow the response to 
written replies. . 

The meeting begins at 4: 30 pm in Thistle 
243. 

Print· shop closed 

The print shop will be closed for three 
days, Dec. 1-3, in order to print final 
examinations. 

The ruling class 

Brock's Fine Arts department invites the 
University community to the showing of 
their production liThe Ruling Class ll • 

The production. by Peter Barnes. begins 
Wednesday Nov. 24 at 8 pm ir;t The Theatre. 

Tickets, available at the Box office, are 
$2/per person. The show runs until Nov .27. 

Philosophy colloquium 

Prof. D. Sinha of Brock's Department of 
Philosophy presents a colloquium on Friday 
Nov. 19. 



Prof Sinha speaks on IIHuman subjectivity 
and freedom -- a Kant-Husserl dialogue ll • 

The colloquium begins at 3 pm in the 
Alumni lounge, 13th floor, Brock tower. 

Cannes film 

A series of internationally acclaimed ad­
vertisements from the 1981 Cannes film 
festival is presented in a film on 
Wednesday Nov. 23. 

liThe Cannes International Advertising Fes­
tival Award 11 film will be shown at 8 pm in 
Thistle 242. Admission is free. 

The film is presented by the department of 
marketing and management, School of Admin­
istrative studies. 

Biological sciences seminar 

liThe bearing of fish tolerance and pre­
ference studies on thermal water quality 
criteria 11 is the seminar topic presented 
by the· Biological sciences department on 
Thursday Nov. 25. 

Brock University biology professor, Dr. 
A. H. Houston is guest speaker. The seminar 
begins at 12: 01 pm, in rm 204, at the 
Glenridge campus. 

Kids concerts presents ••• 

The National Tap Dance company of Canada 
presents 1I0liver Button is a sissy" on 
Sunday Dec. 5. 

The story of a young boy who would rather 
tap dance than play sports, the show re­
ceived rave reviews when performed at the 
St. Lawrence centre in Toronto last 
Christmas. 

The show begins at 2 pm. Tickets are 
available at the Box office. 
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Elektra concert 

The third in a series of six Elektra 
concerts is featured Sunday Nov. 28 with a 
"Multi Media presentation" by Buxton and 
Company. 

The presentation is devised by Bill 
Buxton, coordinator of the structured 
sound synthesis program at the University 
of Toronto. 

The concert begins at 3 pm at the Rodman 
Hall Arts centre. 

Alphie's fare 

There's disco dancing at Alphie's on 
Saturday night (Nov. 20). 

A disc jockey will be on hand and admis­
sion is free. 

On Friday Nov. 19, at 9 pm Alphie's pre­
sents a live demonstration of the marshall 
arts. 

Dollars from BUSU 

Brock's science development fund gets some 
help from BUSU with the student union's 
announcement that all proceeds from its 
photocopying service during the first 
month of operation go to the Fund. 

The BUSU photocopying service went into 
operation Nov. 11. Charge is 5 cents/copy. 

Publications 

HUSAIN, M., "An entity is not composed of 
entities 11, Proceedings of the 13th annual 
Pittsburgh conference on modelling and 
simulation, 1982, pp 297-300. 



An article by Prof. M. Yacowar, "Private 
and public visions: Zabriskie point and 
Billy Jack", has been reprinted in Movies 
as artifacts: Cultural criticism of 
popular film, Nelson-Hall, Chicago, 1982. 

Faculty and staff notes 

Biological sciences 
Prof. Ralph Morris, John Chardine and 
David Wiggins attended the Colonial 
Waterbird group meetings in Washington, 
D.C. The paper given by John Chardine 
entitled "Behavioural correlates of pair­
status in the Kittiwake" won the best stu­
dent paper award. Ralph Morris gave a 
paper entitled "The influence of nest spa­
cing .on reproductive success in herring 
gulls". He was elected. to a 3-year term on 
the executive council of the organization. 

College of Education 
Dr. Sybil Wilson was an invited speaker to 
the international forum on Lifelong Inte­
grated Education held in Cologne, West 
Germany, Nov. 2-5. Prof. Wilson addressed 
the topic, "The role of women in contem­
porary society and their need for con­
tinuing education". 

Fine Arts 
Robert Creighton has been invited to sub­
mit prints to the 15th international print 
biennale in Ljubljana, Yugoslavia. 

Ma thema tics 
Profs. H.E. Bell and S.C. Chang attended a 
meeting of the Mathematical association of 
America at St. Lawrence University, 
Canton, New York, Nov. 12-13. Prof. Bell 
gave one of the two major talks at the 
meeting; his topic was "What makes a ring 
finite? " 

Recreation Ii Leisure studies 
Prof. D. Staniford gave a presentation on 
"Living with leisure and family" at the 
Society of directors of municipal 
recreation in Ontario's annual training 
institute and conference in November • 

./ 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue will be November 26; copy 
deadline is November 19 at 3 pm. 
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On-campus job recruitment down 

The number of companies recruiting on cam­
pus is down 57 per cent this year. That's 
the word from Kit Jarvis, Placement offic­
er with Manpower services. 

The heaviest month for recruiting tends to 
be November said Kit. With the month draw­
ing to a close 18 companies have been on 
campus. Last November 46 companies rec­
ruited at Brock. 

liThe 1981/82 academic year showed 126 com­
panies on campus," said Kit. IIWe forecast 
150 this year but have had to revise our 
figures. We now expect about 75 companies 
will recruit in 82/83 11

• 

The decline in on-campus recruitment at 
Brock reflects the general trend at uni­
versities throughout the country. Statis­
tics show a 50 to 70 per cent decrease in 
campus recruitment. 

Although acknowledging the situation as a 
serious one, Kit said he remains optimist­
ic about job prospects for graduates. 

liThe companies haven't said 'roll over and 
die"', said Kit. IIWe're still dealing with 
them but students are being encouraged to 
send out resumes directly to the companies. 

"What has happened in many instances is 
companies have cut their budgets for on­
campus recruitment. But that doesn't mean 
they don't want to hire new people. It 
means they're not making the trips out to 
campuses like they used toll. 
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Major corporations such as Bell Canada, 
General Motors of Canada, Dofasco and 
Stelco are not on campus this year said 
Kit. 

However companies such as Proctor and 
Gamble, chartered accounting firms, insur­
ance companies and the Public service com­
mission continue recruiting for employees. 

A new phenomena that seems to have hit 
graduates looking for work is that their 
competition now includes senior executives 
who have been laid off and are willing to 
take drastic pay cuts in an effort to get 
back into the job market, said Kit. 

"It's kind of hard to fight that calibre 
of competitionll , said Kit. "It's the first 
year I've heard that kind of thing happen­
ing". 

He said he encourages all students, espec­
ially arts and science students to attend 
job counselling sessions. 

"With the job situation as it is, I'd ad­
vise any student to take a strong look at 
the workshops offered", he said. 

Workshops are available by calling the 
Counselling centre (ext. 240) at the 
University. 

Re-positioning positions 

Along with the move of the Registrar's of­
fice to the third floor of the Brock Tower 
there's been a change in responsibilites 
for some office staff. 
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THIS MONTH 
AT BROCK 

sunday 

5 

• 2 pm/The Playhouse/ Kids' 
Concerts, National Tap Dance 
Company In "Ollver Button is a 
Sissy" 

• 7 pm/The Playhouse/"Oliver 
Button is a Sissy" 

12 

• 3 pm/The Theatre/Niagara 
Symphony Orchestra 

19 

26 

• Christmas recess 

monday tues,dt 

6 7 
. 

• Last day 

13 14 

• Exams • Exams 
• 10 am/The Theatrel"The Snow • 10 am/Tt 

Queen" Queen" 
• 1:30 pm/The Theatre/"The 

Snow Queen" 
• 1:30 pm!" 

Snow QUi 

20 21 

• Exams • Exams 

27 28 

• Christma 
• Noon - 5 

• Christmas recess open to ( 



wednesday thursday friday saturday 

1 2 3 4 
• 10 amIThe Theatre/"The Snow 

Queen" 
• 1 pm/The Theatre/"The Snow 

Queen" 
• 1:30 pm/The Theatre/"The 

Snow Queen" 
• 1 pm/The Playhouse/"The Gin • 8 pm/The Piayhouse/"The Gin 

Game" Game" 
• 8 pm/Gym l/Men's basketball • 10 amIThe Theatre/"The Snow • 8 pm/The Playhouse/"The Gin • 8 pm/The Studio/"The 

vs Fredonia, NY Queen" Game" Clockmaker" 
• 8 pm/The Piayhouse/"The Gin • 1:30 pm/The Theatre/"The • 8 pm/The Studio/lnt'i. film • 8 pm/Gym l/Men's basketball 

Game" Snow Queen" series, "The Clockmaker" vs Plttsburg, Pa 
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• 10 am/The Theatre/"The Snow • 10 am/The Theatrel"The Snow Queen" 
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,es, full term • Exams 
• 1:30 pmIThe Theatre/"The 

Snow Queen 
• 1:30 pm/The Theatre/"The 

Snow Queen" 
Contemporary Mime Troupe, 
Fine Arts Series 

15 16 17 18 

• Exams • Exams 
• Exams • 10 am/The Theatre/"The Snow • 2 pm/The Theatre/Rick Avery & 
• 10 am/The Theatre/"The Snow Queen" • Exams Judy Greenhill in "Here We 

Queen" • 1:30 pm/The Theatre/"The • 10 am/The Theatre/"The Snow Come A-Wassailing", Autumn 
• 1:30 pmIThe Theatre/"The Snow Queen" Queen" Children's Series 

tre/"The Snow Snow Queen" • B pm/The Playhouse/"Oick • 1:30 pm/The Theatre/"The • ~m/The Playhouse/HOick 
• 8 pm/The Playhouse/Studio Whitlington" Snow Queen" ittin~ton" 

latre/"The Charisma Productions • Last day in-service education • B ~m/The Playhouse/"Olck · MmIT e Playhouse/"Oick 
(pantomime) "Dick Whittington" classes, fall term W Ittlngton" hittington" 

22 23 24 25 

• Christmas recess 

• Exams • Exams 
• University buildings close at 

• Christmas recess noon 

29 30 31 

s 
ys_Ed building 
membership • Christmas recess • Christmas recess • Christmas recess • Christmas recess ends Jan_2/83 



Alex Reed, assistant registrar. respon­
sible for undergraduate admission and the 
COE's pre-service and in-service programs. 
assumes the duties of the graduate studies 
program. 

Sheelagh Booth, assistant registrar, for­
merly responsible for the graduate studies 
program is now in charge of maintaining 
some 80 computer programs for the Regis­
trar's office, as well as supervising the 
record keeping function. 

Although floor space is reduced. Dean of 
Students Ron McGraw said lithe office space 
is workable" and apologizes to the univer­
sity community for any inconvenience cau­
sed by the move. 

Happy holidays 

A reminder to the University community 
that the Christmas recess begins at noon 
on Friday Dec. 24. Faculty and staff 
return to work on Monday Jan. 3, 1983. 

Retirement reception 

There's a retirement reception for 
Margaret Cooper. IRC librarian at the 
College of Education on Friday Dec. 10. 

The reception will be held in the Alumni 
lounge. 13th floor, Brock Tower from noon 
to 1: 30 pm. For more information call 
Bonnie MacLeod, ext. 357. 

Alphie's fare 

Pat Hewitt appears at Alphie's Nov. 25-27. 
Admission is $1/person. 

It's back! 

The red/blue neon sign with Alphie's writ­
-3-

ten on it once again welcomes patrons to 
the pub. 

The sign which disappeared Nov. 8 after 
vandals removed it was returned a week 
later by an unidentified third party. 

"There's about $100 damage to the sign". 
said Al Pedler. Administrative services. 
''It's being repaired' and should be up this 
week". • 

Invitation for dialogue 

BUSU has organized a number of informal 
sessions designed to get international and 
Canadian students together to exchange 
views. 

The meeting place is the Alumni lounge on 
the 13th floor. The dates for the next 
gatherings are Tuesday Nov. 30 and Tuesday 
Dec. 7. 

Film nights 

Those who enjoy world cinema will be 
pleased to note Bartrand Tavernier's film. 
liThe Clockmaker ll is scheduled to show 
Friday Dec. 3. 

The film begins at 8 pm in The Studio, 
Brock Centre for the Arts. Admission is 
$3/person. 

ChUd studies colloquium 

"Sibling interaction" is the topic of 
Debra Pepler's talk at the second of a 
series of colloquia presented by the Child 
Studies department. Monday Dec. 6. 

Prof. Pepler teaches at Erindale College. 
The talk begins at 1: 30 pm and is followed 
by a cash bar in the Faculty Club. 



Publications 

KRASNOR, L., "An observational study of 
problem-solving in young children 11 , K. 
Rubin and H. Ross, Peer Relationships and 
Social Skills in Childhood. New York: 
Springer-Verlag. 1982. 

MILLER, M.J., liT. V. - No longer the ephe­
meral artll, Cinema Canada, No. 89, October 
1982, p.12. 

Faculty and staff notes 

.Child Studies 
Prof. Linda Krasnor gave a keynote address 
for the Lincoln County Public School 
Board's November progressional development 
program. The presentation was entitled 
IIHow children get what they want: The de­
velopment of social problem-solving 
skillsll. 

College of Ed ucation 
Prof. A. Thomas conducted a workshop on 
"Coping skills for learning-disabled stu­
dents" , at the Council for Exceptional 
Children Fifth Canadian Congress, Nov. 5, 
London, Ontario. 

Philosophy . 
Conversation: Philosophy and Art was the 
title of meetings organized by Dr. Z. 
Adamczewski held at Waterloo University 
and Wilfrid Laurier University on Nov. 
12/13. Dr. Adamczewski participated in 
the program with a paper "Music for 
though,t 11, as did Dr. D. Goicoechea with a 
presentation IIArts as the moment of 
truth 11. It . is intended that the 
proceedings of the meeting be published. 

Psychology 
Prof. J. Preston presented a workshop en­
titled "Microcomputers and problem-solving 
using LOGO 11 at the Lincoln County Board of 
Education's professional development day, 
Nov. 12. Earlier this month, Prof. Preston 
gave a radio interview about children and 
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microcomputers on CHSC's morning program 
produced by Barbara Robertson. 

Urban 6 Environment Studies 
The Hamilton and London Conferences and 
the General Council of the United Church 
of Canada h;lve made available a joint 
grant of $3000 for the examination and 
analysis of exceptions to the Ontario En­
vironmental Assessment Act. The grant will 
provide an honorarium and costs to Chris z 

Nielsen, Year IV, Urban 6 Environmental 
Studies/Geography co-major. Prof. R.C. 
Hoover will be the Principal for the pro­
ject. 

Cover coverage 

Brock is featured in an article in the 
December issue of the Association of Uni­
versities and Colleges in Canada (AUCe) 
University Affairs. 

The article covers Brock's recent increase 
in enrolment, and is part of a series of 
articles of 'liberal arts' institutions. 

A seperate article highlights Brock's new­
est program in Liberal Studies. 

Only one glaring error appears in the very 
generous coverage -- although Brock has 
the highest percentage of part-time to 
iull-time students, and in fact more part­
time students than so-called larger uni­
versities like McMaster and Queen's, it 
does not have the largest part-time enrol­
ment of any university in Ontario 

Campus News is published by the 
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 
The next issue will be December 3: 
deadline is November 26 at 10 am. 

Infor-
265. 
copy 
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Prof. Janet Rossant wins top award! 

Dr. Janet Rossant of Biological Sciences 
has won the highly acclaimed E.W.R.Steacie 
Memorial Fellowship. The fellowship will 
allow her to devote more effort to her re­
search into early mammalian embryogenesis 
and fetal-maternal interactions. 

An understanding of mammalian development 
is essential not only for its relevance to 
general understanding of the control of 
developing systems, but also for the in­
sight it should shed into normal human em­
bryogenesis and the development of fetal 
abnormalities. This area of research has 
become increaSingly important in light of 
increased interest in human and animal in 
vitro fertilization and possible genetic 
manipulation of the fetus. 

Dr. Rossant's contributions to this field 
have been mainly concerned with investiga­
tion of the first cell lineages to arise 
from the fertilized egg. The main out­
standing problem in developmental biology 
today is still to explain how a single, 
fertilized egg can give rise to the ple­
thora of differentiated cell types found 
in the adult organism. By concentrating on 
the early stages of development, when only 
a few cell types are present, Dr. Rossant 
hopes to obtain insight into this prob­
lem. 

Dr. Rossant graduated initially from 
Oxford and completed her PhD at Cambridge. 
She came to Brock in 1977. In 1981 she was 
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given an adjunct appointment in the De­
partment of Pathology, McMaster University 
allowing her access to facilities there. 

In hearing of the award, Alan Earp, 
Brock's President, said he was "pleased 'to 
hear of Dr. Rossant's recognitionlt, and 
described it as "a very prestigious 
Science award bringing national recogni­
tion to her, her department, and of course 
the Univesityll. 

A well-earned break 

After 30 years in education without an ex­
tended leave, and now approaching his 
third consecutive term as President of 
Brock without a sabbatical, Alan Earp has 
asked for and be~n granted a leave. 

The President will take leave from mid­
February until mid-May of 1983, with one 
brief return. The OCUA hearings for Uni­
versities in this area are being held at 
Brock on April 15. Because of the impor­
tance of these meetings, the President 
will be on campus for the Brock presenta­
tion to the Council. 

The acting President during that period 
will be Prof. W. A. Matheson of the Politics 
department. Prof. Matheson is a former 
Dean of the Division of Social Sciences, 
and has been acting President on previous 
occasions when Alan Earp was attending 
functions off-campus. 



Prof. Matheson will occupy the President's 
office on the 13th floor of the Tower. 

Research Directory 

An analysis of current Faculty Research 
has been chronicled in a newly published 
Research Directory. 

Published by the Senate Committee on Gra­
duate Studies and Research. edited and 
compiled by Sheelagh Booth. the Directory 
provides an excellent guide to on-going 
faculty research. 

Copies of the Directory are available in 
the Information office or the Registrar's 
office •. 

A student-craftsman offers his talent 

Mike Epp has always been interested in 
model-making. The second year Physics 
major has become so good he has spent sum­
mers constructing architectural models for 
a Toronto shop. 

With his understanding of models. Mike was 
upset to hear the model of the University 
with the new Science Complex had been sto­
len and vandalized. He approached offi­
cials and offered to repair and restore 
the model. at his expense. 

The model. with its bits and pieces. had 
been put in storage as it was feared re­
pair costs were beyond budget. "It was ap­
parent he knew and loved model-making. 11 

said Doug Geddie. Director of Information. 
"We've sent the damaged model to his home 
workshop. and Pm anxious to see how it 
will look when he's finished. How often 
does someone come along and volunteer his 
skill for the love of the work? 11 
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A near record 

Candy Clarkson of Brock scored 44 points 
in a 92-42 victory against Waterloo in a 
womens' basketball game on November 20. 

With the score embarrassingly lop-sided, 
coach Pat Woodburn benched the brilliant 
ballplayer late in the game. unaware that 
the league record was 46 points in a 
sin gle game. 

Arete Contemporary Mime Troupe 

The Arete Contemporary Tro upe from Calgary 
opens the Brock Centre for the Arts mime 
series on Saturday. December 11 at 8pm in 
The Playhouse. 

A highly versatile group of three. Randy 
Birch. Kevin McKendrick and Don Spino have 
dedicated themselves to the task of pre­
senting high quality mime as an artform 
that can be entertaining and understand­
able. This feat they have accomplished by 
utilizin g original. uniq ue ideas and a se­
emingly boundless supply of energy. 

For tickets. contact the Box Office at 
688-5475 or 688-6576. 

Library holiday hours and loans 

The University Library will be closed for 
Christmas holidays from noon Friday. 
December 24 to Sunday. January 2. 1983. 

Opening hours will be curtailed following 
the Christmas exam period. The Library 
will close at 7pm Wednesday. December 22 
and at 5pm Thursday. December 23. 

The Library will have special loan periods 



in operation during the Christmas vaca­
tion. Stack books I circulating documents 
and fine arts books signed out any time 
on/after Tuesday I December 7 will not be 
due back until Tuesday, January 4, 1983. 
Reserve materials (up to four items per 
loan period, per person), reference books, 
reference documents and periodicals may be 
borrowed from Thursday, December 23 and 
due by noon Tuesday, January 4, 1983. 

Certain items in the reference, serials, 
documents and fine arts collections may 
not be removed from the Library. Check 
with the department concerned for authori­
zation. 

Extended library hours 

To assist those studying for Christmas 
exams and completing term papers, the 
Library will be open Fridays and Saturdays 
during December. Hours will be: 
Fridays (Dec. 3/10/17) 8 :30am - 11 :15pm 
Saturdays (Dec. 4/11/18) 9am - 9pm. 

Child studies colloquium 

"Sibling interaction 11 is the topic of 
Debra Pepler1s talk at the second of a 
series of colloquia presented by the Child 
Studies department, Monday, December 6. 

Prof. Pepler teaches at Erindale College. 
The talk begins at 1: 30pm and is followed 
by a cash bar in the Faculty Club. 

Classifieds 

For sale: 
'79 AMC Spirit DL; 2 dr; auto; 6 cyl; air; 
AM/FM stereo; tilt steering; r/w defrost; 
snows (with rims); 31,000 mi. Telephone' 
B.Hannah, ext.245. 

Kodak Trimlite Instamatic 18 camera. Never 
used. $25. Call Carol ext.226 or 227-5168. 

Beautifully renovated Victorian townhome, 
downtown. Great amenities: fireplace; 
track lighting; floor to ceiling bay win­
dows; modern kitchen with built-ins; 200-
amp service; att. greenhouse; loft; velux 
windows; new carpets; cedar deck; 1-1/2 
baths; fenced/landscaped yard. $85,000. 
Call F .Paul, 684-5839 evenings. 

For rent: 
3 b.r. contemporary escarpment house; 19. 
wooded lot: Grimsby. Mid-Aug 183 to 
mid-May 184. Convenient to Brock and 
McMaster. S .Rothstein, ext. 401. 

2 b.r. furnished apt. 3mos.(Jan-Mar 183); 
$400/mo; near Brock. Suitable for visiting 
professor/lecturer. No pets. For informa-
tion call Eric Cooper, 684:-0218. . 

Publications 

BERKES, F. 1982. "Managing fishery resour­
ces on Lake Erie", pp. 211-217. In Deci­
sions for the Great Lakes, A. D .Misener and 
G • Daniel , eds. Great Lakes Tomorrow, 
Hiram, Ohio and Toronto. 

BERKES, F. q Gonenc, T. 1982. "A mathema­
tical model of the exploitation of north­
ern lake whitefish with gillnets ll

, North­
ern American Journal of Fisheries Manage­
ment, vol.2, pp 176-183. 

GONZALEZ-G. DE ORO, E: "Vision y sabor del 
poso de la nada", Cuadernos Hispanoameri­
canos, No. 388, Madrid, October 1982, pp. 
201-205. 

KRUSHELNICKI, B. W., "In Defense of Poli­
tics in the Process of Policy-Making 11 , 

Politics and Plannin g, Proceedin gs of the 
7th annual conference CAPS/CIP, Kingston, 
Queen1s University, 1982. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue will be December 10; copy 
deadline is December 3 at 10 am. 
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Welcome 

Mr. Michael Little has joined the staff of 
the Physical Plant department as building 
and services engineer, replacing Mr. Al 
Ganton who retired in April. 

Mr. Little is a civil engineer graduate of 
the University of Alberta ('69). He has 
had substantial experience in construction 
supervision and construction management. 
His most recent appointment was with Bab­
cock and Wilcox where he was responsible 
for all repair and alte.ration projects for 
their Ontario region. . 

As building and services engineer, Mr. 
Little will report to Mr. W. G. Armstrong, 
director of Ph ysical Plant. 

Cafeteria closings. 

The Pond cafeteria will be closed for the 
Christmas holidays beginning Wed. Dec. 8. 
The Tower cafeteria will close service 
Dec. 23. 

Both cafeterias re-open Monday, Jan. 3. 

Christmas building closures 

The lower campus will be closed completely 
on Dec. 25, 26, and Jan. 1. At other times 
the front door only will be open from 7am 
to midnight. 
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With the exception of the Physical 
Education building, which has special 
hours. all other DeCew campus buildings 
will be closed from Dec. 24 at 2pm to Jan. 
3 at 7am. 

Access to closed buildings will be for 
emergency purposes only. To contact the 
Campus Police telephone 688-5509. 

Pool & Physical Education building hours 

Both the pool and Physical Education buil­
dings will be closed from 10: 30am Dec. 24 
to Mon. Jan. 3 with the following excep­
tion: the swimming pool will be open from 
12-5pm Monday. Dec. 27 to Thursday. Dec. 
30 for these swimmin g sessions 
Adult swiinming 
Public swimming 
Ad ult swimmin g 

12 - 1pm 
1 - 4pm 
4 - 5pm 

Link your Hewlett-Packard to the Burroughs 

A terminal emulator program with automatic 
data transfer option has been developed 
and is available to interested users from 
Dr. U. Brand, Geology department. This 
program joins the Burroughs B6700 to a 
Hewlett-Packard HP-85 minicomputer. 

Christmas luncheon 

The women of the University are organizing 
a Christmas buffet/smorgasbord luncheon 



($7.50/person), Friday, December 17 at 
noon in The Pond. Please reply to Mary 
Warner, History department, by Dec. 10. 

Here we come a-wassailing 

Brock Centre for the Arts will be celebra­
ting Christmas with a special children's 
program with Rick Avery and Judy Greenhill 
on Saturday, Dec. 18 at 2pm in The 
Theatre. 

This entertaining couple will present a 
program they call "Here we come a-wassail­
ing" which brings the spirit of Christmas 
and the joy of singing and celebration to 
audiences of all ages. Rick Avery and Judy 
Greenhill have researched the traditions 
of the Christmas season to compile a pro­
gram that includes many old and well-loved 
favorites. 

For tickets, contact the Box Office at 
688-5475/6. 

Christmas carols 

The University choir gave a concert of 
carols and motets in Ridley College Chapel 
on Dec. 4. The program included Benjamin 
Britten's A Ceremony of Carols. 

The next concert will be Sunday, Jan. 16 
at Queen St. Baptist Church, 7: 30pm. The 
program will include French musicfeatur­
ing Faure's Reg uiem. Guest artists will be 
Hal Grossman (violin) and Naomi Oliphant 
(piano) • 

The most beautiful words in the 
English language 

Students in the general interest course in 
Etymology researched and nominated mote 
than 40 worthy words for the illustrious 
title of "The most beautiful word in the 
English language". At the awards ceremony 
in November, final results revealed two 
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words had tied for the honor: mellifluous 
and love. 

Other cate gories included Most Interestin g 
Etymology: first and second were "bunkum" 
and "serendipity" respectively. 

In the Most Useful category, 
out-performed other stalwarts 
"harmonic" and "cream". 

"titulate" 
such as 

Prizes to the winning words included more 
public appearances in 1983, and the right 
to add panache (3rd runner-up in the Ety­
mology class) to any conversation or es­
say. The course was taught by Libby Rupp, 
and will be repeated in the spring. 

Lecture on Ontario archaeology 

At 3pm, Dec. 12, the 4th lecture of Nia­
gara Peninsula Society of the Archaeolog­
ical Institute of America will be held at 
Brock, in Th.245. Mr. Peter Carruthers 
will give an illustrated lecture entitled 
"Life in the pits: coastal peoples of the 
upper Great Lakes". 

Around the margin of Lakes Huron and Su­
perior small scale yet monumental archi­
tecture has been found. Frequently descri­
bed as "rock structures", they consist of 
semi-s ubferranean villages, cairns and 
other possible ceremonial structures. Due 
to the fact that these structures have not 
been subject to careful scrutiny, and that 
datable artifacts are seldom found in as­
sociation with them, they are very diffi­
cult to date. Research on the structures 
continues. 

Free admission for AlA members and stu­
dents, others $2. 

Counselling workshops 

The Counselling Centre will offer programs 
to help cover some of the main reasons for 

. failure or drop-out of first year stu­
dents: unclear /inappropriate career goals; 
poor academic skills (essay writing, read-



ing); difficulty in self-management (con­
centration. motivation. time management). 

Students often say it is a faculty mem­
ber's personal recommendation that moti­
vates them to attend specific workshops. 
While marking exams/assignments, or at the 
start of the January term. faculty may 
wish to refer the January workshops to 
those students who want to understand and 
improve their academic performance. Indi­
vidual consultation is also available. 

Specific information will be sent to 
first-year instructors in January. Other 
interested faculty may call Joan McCurdy 
or Cathie Closs at ext. 240 for a list of 
workshops or further information. 

'Phone updates 

Changes in the Registrar's office 'phone 
system: Fay Fairbairn, 429; Anne Pullen, 
744; Pat Cane, 436; Laura Griffin, 745, 
and Joanne Kline, 720. 

From the departments 

Fine Arts: In addition to their recital 
at Brock. Prof. N. Oliphant and violinist 
Hal Grossman performed recitals in the 
concert series of Metropolitan United 
Church, Toronto. and Queen Street Baptist 
Church. St.Catharines. 

Publications 

OGILVIE, RoD •• HUNT. H. T •• TYSON, PoD •• 
LUCESCU. M.L., andJEAKINS, D.B •• Lucid 
dreaming and alpha activity: a preliminary 
report. Perceptual and Motor Skills. 1982, 
§... 795-808. 

HARTMAN, J.S. and KELUSKY, E. C., Nickel 
atom-ligand reactions: evidence for an un­
stable N3-benzylnickel species from 
mixed-ligand cocondensations with nickel 
atoms, Canadian Journal of Chemistry, ~, 

2654-2600 (1982) 

KLINOWSKI, J. , RAMDAS. S. , THOMAS, J .M. 
FYFE, C.A., and HART MAN , JoS., A re­
examination of Si, A1 ordering in ZBO­

lites NaX and Nayn, Journal of the. 
Chemical Society, Faraday Transactions, 
~, 1025-1050 {1982} 

MENZ IES, J., The formation of drumlins - a 
glacier bed interface problem. Proceedings 
11th. INQUA congress, Moscow, USSR, vol.1, 
p.217 

BUFU general meeting 

A BUFU meeting will be held in the Alumni 
Lounge, Thursday, Dec. 16 at noon. 

Classifieds 

For rent 
Exclusive one b.r. apartment on country 
estate 8mi. from University. Lg. family 
rm./bar; fridge/stove/dishwasher; storage 
room; fireplace; sliding doors to patio 
and garden. Waterfowl park on two acres 
for your enjoyment. Telephone 384-9809 

For sale 
Handmade crib· quilt (or wall hanging) 36 
x42 J1

, log cabin design in blue Ii pink; 
woodworks - bowls/frames/goblets, etc. 
Price negotiable. Telephone 684-5787. 

'79 AMC Spirit DL; 2dr; auto; 6 cyl; air; 
AM/FM stereo; tilt Ii power steering; r/w 
defrost; snows (with rims); 31,000 mi. 
Telephone B .Hannah, 354-7242. 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue will be Fri., Dec.17; copy 
deadline is Fri., Dec. 10 at 10 am. 
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Position open for nominations 

The position of Dean of Humanities at 
Brock University is open for nominations 
and applications. 

The Advisory committee on AppOintment and 
Renewal of Appointment of Dean - Division 
of Humanities has been set up and accepted 
by the University Senate. 

Prof. M. Yacowar. Fine Arts, now serving 
as Dean of Humanities. has been in office 
since 1980. 

The committee consists of the following 
members: Prafs. W.A. Matheson, D.J. 
Goodspeed. B.K. Grant, J. Menzies, J. 
Michielsen, M.F. Richardson. and A. 
Somerville. Prof. Matheson is chairman of 
the committee. 

The appointment becomes effective July 1, 
1983. 

Applications, or nominations counter­
signed by the nominee, must be submitted 
to the Committee secretary, R.A. Nairn, 
13th floor, Brock Tower, no later than 5 
pm Monday January 10, 1983. 

A curriculum vitae should accompany each 
application. 

The list of nominations will be posted in 
January by the individual departments. 
Campus News will also print the list. 

Applications and nominations received dur­
ing the week of January 3-10 will be added 
to the list but publicized only on the 
Senate bulletin board, Thistle corridor. 
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Drugs, eyeglasses and receipts 

Personnel services reminds faculty and 
staff the supplementary health care plan 
Cie. drugs. eyeglasses etc.) only covers 
expenses incurred during the current and 
precedin g calendar years. 

Receipts dated 1981 must therefore be sub­
mitted before the end of 1982 in order to 
be eligible for reimbursement. 

Plan to be on the penSion committee 

If you've got the interest and Iilre a pen­
sion plan member. you're eligible to be on 
the Brock University penSion committee. 
Expertise in pension matters or money man­
agement isn't required. 

Interested individuals contact R.A. Nairn, 
Secretary of the University, 13th floor, 
Brock tower. 

Staff announcements 

Personnel services announces the following 
staff changes in Custodial services: 

Bill LaHorey is now (effective Dec.1) 
supervisor of custodial services. 
replacin g W. Loveman who is on extended 
medical leave. 

Effective Jan. 3. Wayne Weadick becomes 
assistant supervisor. custodial services. 
Wayne was recently with the Welland 
Building and Lumber company. 



Future for grads? 

"Grads" is the name of a CBC television 
special dealing with the uncertain future 
university studerits face upon graduation. 

The hour-long documentary features inter­
views with graduates across the country 
and examines the difficulties those stu­
dents encounter trying to enter a society 
not only in recession but often computer 
dominated. . 

"Grads" will be aired Sunday Dec. 26 at 9 
pm est (9 :30 nsH. 

Urn brellas wanted 

Extra umbrellas? If so, the Fine Arts 
department would appreciate receiving 
them. 

The department requires 50 umbrellas for 
an upcoming production. All contributions 
are welcome. 

The best of the holiday season! 

"Isaac Brock wishes you the best of the 
holiday season. 11 

Tfiat'sthe inscription on the University's 
Christmas card this year. Designed by 
Brock's Director of Information q Liaison, 
Doug Geddie. the card. though traditional 
in content. followed a non-traditional 
pattern by being mailed in poster tubes. 

The card is on view in the display case 
outside the Information q Liaison office. 

Campus hours 

DeCew campus buildings will be closed from 
Dec. 24 at 2 pm to January 3 at 1 am. 

The lower campus will be closed Dec. 25t"=~,~ 
26 and Jan. 1. At other times. the frorL_~ . .I~ 
door only will be open from 1 am to 
midnight. 

Call the Phys Ed complex for information 
on their holiday hours. 

Contact Campus Police at 688-5509 if ac­
cess to a closed building is necessary. 

See you in January! 

The next issue of Campus News will be 
January 1. 1983. 

Classifieds 

For sale: 110 CDR Dynmamic skis with GT 
LOOK bindings, year old. $215 new asking 
$125. Call ext 483 or 682-2334. 

Fr -. 

For sale: '19 AMC Spirit DL; 2-doo:r\,_) 
auto; 6-cyl; air; AM/FM stereo; tilt q 
power steering; r/w defrost; snows (with 
rims); 31,000 miles. Phone B. Hannah, 
354-1242. 

For sale: Singer 451 sewing machine; 
zigzag, hemstitch, free embroidery. birch­
wood cabinet, excellent cond.. together 
$190. Call ext 390 or 468-2889. 

For sale: Art craft cupboards. excellent 
cond., complete used kitchen for sale, 
including butcher block counter top, 
double stainless steel sink q tap. cau P. 
Hodgson. ext. 344 or 892-5916 after 5 pm 

Campus News is published by the Infor­
mation and Liaison office, Thistle 265. 
The next issue will be January 1; copy 
deadline is Dec. 24 at noon. 
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